Y 4. AG 8/3: S. HRG. 103-1058

NOMINATIONS HEARING OF MARY L. SCHAPIRO, SHEILA C. BAIR, DOYLE COOK, MARILYN PETERS, AND CLYDE ARLIE WHEELER, JR.

S. HRG. 103-1058

DOCUMENTS DE

## HEARING

BEFORE THE

# COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTRY UNITED STATES SENATE

## **ONE** HUNDRED THIRD CONGRESS

SECOND SESSION

ON

THE NOMINATIONS OF MARY L. SCHAPIRO TO BE CHAIRMAN OF THE COMMODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMISSION; SHEILA C. BAIR TO BE A COMMISSIONER OF THE COMMODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMIS-SION: DOYLE COOK TO BE A MEMBER OF THE FARM CREDIT AMINISTRATION BOARD; MARILYN PETERS TO BE A MEMBER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FEDERAL AGRICULTURAL MORTGAGE CORPORATION; AND CLYDE ARLIE WHEELER, JR. TO BE A MEMBER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FEDERAL AGRICULTURAL SUPERINTENDENT OF DOCUMENT MORTGAGE CORPORATION

JUNE 20, 1994

DEC 1 2 1995 Printed for the use of the Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forget PUBLIC LI



U.S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE WASHINGTON: 1995

94-104 CC

For sale by the U.S. Government Printing Office Superintendent of Documents, Congressional Sales Office, Washington, DC 20402 ISBN 0-16-047805-7



Y 4. AG 8/3: S. HRG. 103-1058

S. HRG. 103-1058

DEPOSITORY

DOCUMENTS DEPT

DEC 1 2 1995

NOMINATIONS HEARING OF MARY L. SCHAPIRO, SHEILA C. BAIR, DOYLE COOK, MARILYN CLYDE ARLIE PETERS, AND WHEELER.

## HEARING

BEFORE THE

# COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTRY UNITED STATES SENATE

## **ONE** HUNDRED THIRD CONGRESS

### SECOND SESSION

ON

THE NOMINATIONS OF MARY L. SCHAPIRO TO BE CHAIRMAN OF THE COMMODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMISSION: SHEILA C. BAIR TO BE A COMMISSIONER OF THE COMMODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMIS-SION; DOYLE COOK TO BE A MEMBER OF THE FARM CREDIT AMINISTRATION BOARD: MARILYN PETERS TO BE A MEMBER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FEDERAL AGRICULTURAL MORTGAGE CORPORATION; AND CLYDE ARLIE WHEELER, JR. TO BE A MEMBER OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FEDERAL AGRICULTURAL SUPERINIENDENT OF DOCUM MORTGAGE CORPORATION

JUNE 20, 1994

Printed for the use of the Proving PUBLIC LIBRAR Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Proving PUBLIC LIBRAR



U.S. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE WASHINGTON : 1995

For sale by the U.S. Government Printing Office Superintendent of Documents, Congressional Sales Office, Washington, DC 20402 ISBN 0-16-047805-7

94-104 CC

#### COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTRY

PATRICK J. LEAHY, Vermont, Chairman

DAVID H. PRYOR, Arkansas DAVID L. BOREN, Oklahoma HOWELL HEFLIN, Alabama TOM HARKIN, Iowa KENT CONRAD, North Dakota THOMAS A. DASCHLE, South Dakota MAX BAUCUS, Montana J. ROBERT KERREY, Nebraska RUSSELL D. FEINGOLD, Wisconsin RICHARD G. LUGAR, Indiana ROBERT DOLE, Kansas JESSE HELMS, North Carolina THAD COCHRAN, Mississippi MITCH MCCONNELL, Kentucky LARRY E. CRAIG, Idaho PAUL COVERDELL, Georgia CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, Iowa

CHARLES RIEMENSCHNEIDER, Staff Director JAMES M. CUBIE, Chief Counsel CHRISTINE SARCONE, Chief Clerk CHARLES CONNER, Staff Director for the Minority

(II)

## CONTENTS

Statementer	Page
Statements: Hon. Patrick J. Leahy, U.S. Senator from Vermont, opening statement	1
Property distance of the second statement	2
Prepared statement Hon. Richard G. Lugar, U.S. Senator from Indiana Hon. Robert Dole, U.S. Senator from Kansas	2
Hon Robert Dole II.S. Senator from Kansas	$\frac{-2}{3}$
Hon. Larry E. Craig, U.S. Senator from Idaho	4
Hon. Thomas A. Daschle, U.S. Senator from South Dakota	4
Hon. Don Nickles, U.S. Senator from Oklahoma	4
Hon. Mitch McConnell, U.S. Senator from Kentucky	5
Hon. David L. Boren, U.S. Senator from Oklahoma	5
Hon. Max Baucus, U.S. Senator from Montana	17
Hon. Kent Conrad, U.S. Senator from North Dakota	22
Mary L. Schapiro, of the District of Columbia	-7
Sheila C. Bair, of Texas	13
Doyle L. Cook, of Washington	19
Marilyn Peters, of South Dakota	24
Clyde Arlie Wheeler, Jr., of Oklahoma	$\overline{24}$
APPENDIX	
Prepared statements	
Sheila C. Bair, with attachments	29
Executive branch public financial disclosure report (public)	31
Biographical information (public)	- 38
Financial data and conflict of interest (public)	43
Doyle L. Cook, with attachments	45
Doyle L. Cook, with attachments	53
Biographical information (public)	65
Financial data and conflict of interest (public)	68
Additional material submitted for the record	
Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., with attachments Executive branch public financial disclosure report (public)	71
Executive branch public financial disclosure report (public)	71
Biographical information (public)	80
Biographical information (public) Financial data and conflict of interest (public)	84
Marilyn F Peters with attachments	93
Executive branch public financial disclosure report (public)	93
Biographical information (public)	102
Financial data and conflict of interest (public)	106
Mary L. Schapiro, with attachments	109
Mary L. Schapiro, with attachments Executive branch public financial disclosure report (public)	109
Biographical information (public)	116
Financial data and conflict of interest (public)	117
Letters: To Senator Patrick J. Leahy, from Stephen D. Potts, Director, Office	
of Government Ethics, re:	30
Sheila C. Bair	30
Doyle L. Cook	45
To Stephen A. Potts, from Kathleen A. Buffon, Designated Agency Ethics	
Official, Farm Credit Administration, with attachments	46
To Senator Patrick J. Leahy, from Stephen D. Potts, Director, Office of	
Government Ethics, re:	70
Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr.	70
Marilyn F. Peters	92
Mary L. Schapiro	108
To Senator Patrick J. Leahy, from the Honorable Thomas S. Foley,	
Speaker, House of Representatives	119

## NOMINATIONS HEARING

#### MONDAY, JUNE 20, 1994

U.S. SENATE,

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTRY, Washington, DC.

The committee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:40 a.m., in room SR-332, Russell Senate Office Building, Hon. Patrick J. Leahy (Chairman of the committee) presiding.

Present or submitting a statement: Senators Leahy, Boren, Conrad, Daschle, Baucus, Lugar, Dole, McConnell, Craig, and Nickles.

#### STATEMENT OF HON. PATRICK J. LEAHY, A U.S. SENATOR FROM VERMONT

The CHAIRMAN. Good morning.

We are here today to receive testimony from Mary Schapiro, nominated to be chairman of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission; Sheila Bair, nominated to be a commissioner of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission; Doyle Cook, nominated to be a member of the Farm Credit Administration Board; and Marilyn Peters and Clyde Wheeler, Jr., to be members of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation.

I welcome all of you here, as well as your friends and colleagues who have come; and when each of you are introduced for your individual testimony, I will ask you to let us know if there are any friends or family or colleagues who are here with you, because someday in the dusty archives, at least, your personal ones, you may want to look at that record and actually see who was here.

I would note that the Commodity Futures Trading Commission is adjusting to rapidly changing global financial markets. When we reauthorized this agency a couple of years ago—all of the Members here today; Senator Lugar, Senator Daschle, Senator Baucus, and a number of others who worked so hard on that reauthorization we focused our efforts on fighting fraud and abuse in these important markets. As a result, the CFTC has emerged as a more powerful agency with a very big job. I am glad we are moving ahead with these nominations, because we need a full complement of commissioners to do the job well.

Barbara Holum has done a fine job as acting chairman of the CFTC for the past 6 months, and I am appreciative of her effort and dedication, but it is time for the Agency to have a permanent chairman. In that regard, I understand that Ms. Holum has been eagerly anticipating Ms. Schapiro's arrival as chairman.

I should note that the Farm Credit System is also on stronger financial footing since passage of the 1987 Agricultural Credit Act by this committee. Members of the committee were very, very concerned about the creditworthiness of the Farm Credit System; and again, I would compliment my good friend from Indiana, Senator Lugar, who joined with me and a bipartisan majority of this com-mittee to put that Act through. I think that the nature of our reform would never have been possible without both Senator Lugar's leadership and the bipartisan cooperation we had on that legislation.

The System has made good progress in repaying its Federal obligations incurred as a result of the 1987 Act, and I think it is in a position to restore much of its former strength and actually improve on it.

And then we have the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation, Farmer Mac. That was established in the 1987 Agricultural Credit Act. Its progress has not been up to our original expectations, and I am hoping that that can improve over the coming years. We are going to need some strong leadership in addressing the need and viability of this corporation, especially as we come into the 1995 Farm bill.

[The prepared statement of Senator Leahy follows.]

#### STATEMENT OF SENATOR PATRICK J. LEAHY

We are here today to receive testimony from: Mary L. Schapiro, nominated to be Chairperson of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission; Sheila C. Bair, nomi-nated to be commissioner of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission; Doyle Cook, nominated to be a member of the Farm Credit Administration Board; Marilyn F. Peters and Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., to be members of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation.

I would like to welcome you, and your families, friends and colleagues who have

come to witness these proceedings. The Commodity Futures Trading Commission (CFTC) is adjusting to rapidly changing global financial markets. Two years ago when we reauthorized the CFTC, the committee focused its efforts on fighting fraud and abuse in these important markets. As a result, the CFTC has emerged as a more powerful agency with a big job. I am glad that we are moving ahead with these nominations. We need a full complement of commissioners to do the job well.

The Farm Credit System is also on stronger financial footing since passage of the 1987 Agricultural Credit Act by this committee. The System has made good progress on repaying its Federal obligations incurred as a result of the 1987 Act and, through increasing consolidation and effective oversight from the Farm Credit Administra-

The Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation—Farmer Mac—was established in the 1987 Agricultural Credit Act. Its progress, however, has not been up to our original expectations. Over the next few years, Farmer Mac will face some tough decisions.

Strong leadership will be essential when addressing the need and viability of this corporation. As we begin negotiations for the 1995 Farm bill, a clear vision for

Farmer Mac will be more important than ever. Each one of you is now being considered for top positions that will influence the future of the CFTC, the FCA, and Farmer Mac. I look forward to hearing your testimony.

The CHAIRMAN. I will yield to the Senator from Indiana for any remarks he might have.

#### STATEMENT OF HON. RICHARD G. LUGAR, A U.S. SENATOR FROM INDIANA

Senator LUGAR. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

I appreciate the fact that these nominees are here. Both you and I and other Members of the committee have encouraged the administration to come forward with these nominees. In the case of the CFTC, in the event these two nominees are confirmed, the CFTC will be back up to full strength for the first time in a long while, and that is especially important.

I want to submit for the record a very strong statement of endorsement for Sheila Bair by Senator Dole. In his statement, Senator Dole not only extols, quite correctly, the work of Sheila Bair, but points out that she acted as acting chairman of the Commission for several months, and during that time, a very important study was presented. Of course, the activities of that group, you and I have shepherded during our entire Senate careers, as well as the other farm credit institutions that are here today. So it is of special satisfaction to see these nominees.

I would like to submit for the record Senator Dole's statement. The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. It will be included in the record.

[The prepared statement of Senator Robert Dole follows.]

#### STATEMENT OF SENATOR ROBERT DOLE

Mr. Chairman, it is again my great pleasure to present Sheila Bair, who has been commission, to this committee. When I first introduced Sheila to this committee over 3 years ago, I expressed my confidence that she would be a committee and hard working commissioner. She has fulfilled my predictions and, by all accounts, has done an outstanding job at the Commission.

Sheila's rare combination of experience and expertise have been an asset to the Commission in working through the many difficult issues resolved by the Commis-sion during her tenure. Her background in financial markets, her knowledge of Gov-

sion during her tenure. Her background in financial markets, her knowledge of Gov-ernment and Politics, and her sensitivity to the needs of agriculture will continue to serve the Commission well as they confront the challenges of the coming year. From August through December of last year, Sheila was the acting chairman of the Commission. During that time, she oversaw the completion of a major study on the OTC derivatives' market and its regulation. The central recommendation of that study—that an interagency group should consider common approaches to the issues posed by derivatives—led to the reinvigoration of the Working Group on Financial Markets. The Commission's OTC report has received well deserved praise for its thoughtful, even-handed analysis of the often complex subject of derivatives. The re-port is characteristic of Sheila's careful but confident consensus-building style of leadership. leadership.

Sheila has also acted as chairman of the Commission's Financial Products Advisory Committee. In this role, she has been at the forefront of issues related to the dramatic growth of innovative financial products on the Nation's futures exchanges. Her experience on these issues makes her a particularly valuable member of the Commission as it continues to grapple with issues raised by these exotic new financial instruments.

Sheila's interest in financial products has not diminished her responsiveness on the agriculture issues that continue to lie at the core of the Commission's mission. She has been a reliable friend to agriculture, as evidenced by the broad support that she has garnered among both Kansas and national agriculture groups. If Sheila and Mary are confirmed, the CFTC finally will be operating with a full

complement of five commissioners and led by a permanent chairman. Operating at full strength will increase the Commission's ability to perform its vital role as the Federal Government's chief derivatives regulator. This role will continue to increase in importance over the coming years. In order to vigorously fulfill this role and confront the many challenges that lie ahead, the Commission deserves our respect and full support.

The CHAIRMAN. As you can probably imagine, Senator Dole has made it a point to mention to me his support, not unexpectedly, of this nomination.

Senator Daschle.

Senator DASCHLE. I have no opening comments, Mr. Chairman. The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. Senator Craig.

#### STATEMENT OF HON. LARRY E. CRAIG, A U.S. SENATOR FROM IDAHO

Senator CRAIG. I have met with both of the ladies who are here at the table this morning, Mr. Chairman. I have had the privilege of knowing Sheila prior to this confirmation hearing and share the same positive feelings as Senator Dole. Certainly, Mary Schapiro comes to us with a good deal of experience and talent for the job.

I also want to speak only briefly, because I know that Senator Baucus will introduce Doyle Cook, but I had the privilege of knowing him when he was with the Spokane Bank. He is a quality man and can serve us very well. I look forward to hearing his testimony. The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much.

Senator Baucus—I am sorry—did you wish to say anything about these two nominees?

Senator BAUCUS. No, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. I knew you were here for Mr. Cook, and I had that in my mind, so I will plead only that it is Monday morning. After "Racing for the Cure," and then, that afternoon, following my young Marine son on what was supposed to be a 5-mile hike, but he neglected to tell me that it was 5 miles in each direction in 94degree weather, I am still recuperating.

[Testimony resumes on page 6.]

[The prepared statements of Senators Daschle, Nickles, McConnell, and Boren follow, respectively.]

#### STATEMENT OF SENATOR THOMAS A. DASCHLE

Mr. Chairman, I would like to take this opportunity to welcome Marilyn Peters, who is from Britton, South Dakota.

I have had the pleasure of knowing Marilyn and her husband Emerald for several years, having first met them when I worked on the staff of former U.S. Senator James Abourezk. Marilyn's background is in agriculture and education. She has been actively involved in the family's grain and livestock operation with her husband since 1955. Although they currently rent most of their farmland on a share basis, they are still involved in agriculture.

Marilyn is a graduate of Northern State University, with a Bachelor of Science degree in Education. She is a former high school math, English, and physical education teacher and also served as a coach who helped pioneer women's gymnastics and track in South Dakota.

In addition, Marilyn has been active in civic affairs, having served on numerous boards and commissions in South Dakota and in her local community of Britton. While she insists that she is semi-retired, she still continues be involved in community affairs, as she is presently serving as an elected member of the local school board.

Mr. Chairman, Fellow Colleagues, as you can see for yourself, Marilyn Peters is a great choice to serve as a member of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation. Her agricultural background will be invaluable in advancing the perspective of family farmers on the Farmer Mac board, and I would urge your support for her nomination.

#### STATEMENT OF SENATOR DON NICKLES

Chairman Leahy, I would like to thank you and the Distinguishing Ranking Member, Senator Lugar, for allowing me to come before this committee to introduce

Clyde Wheeler and his wife Barbara currently operate the Clear Creek Ranch, a cattle and hay operation in northwestern Oklahoma, with their son, Clyde III. They

cattle and hay operation in northwestern Oklahoma, with their son, Clyde III. They also have two daughters, Ruth and Jane, and five grandchildren. Clyde has a long and impressive resume of public and military service and busi-ness success. A Navy veteran of World War II, his early working years centered around the Federal Government, where he worked for Congressman Page Belcher (R-OK), Secretary of Agriculture Erza Taft Benson, and President Eisenhower. In 1961, Clyde went to work for the Sunray DX Oil Company in Tulsa, which would eventually merge with the Sun Company in 1969. During his tenure at Sun, Clyde served as their Washington Representative and Corporate Vice President be-fore retiring from the company in 1984. Since that time he has continued to work as a consultant to the Sun Company and the American Petroleum Institute. Because of a rocky start, Mr. Chairman, Farmer Mac is only now beginning to increase the availability of capital and create more opportunities for agricultural and rural housing borrowers. Clyde Wheeler's public service, business, and agri-

and rural housing borrowers. Clyde Wheeler's public service, business, and agri-culture background prepare him well to help Farmer Mac fulfill its promise to meet the credit needs of rural America.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

### STATEMENT OF SENATOR MITCH MCCONNELL

Mr. Chairman, this morning we consider the nominations of Mary L. Schapiro, to be chairman and Sheila C. Bair to be a commissioner to the Commodity Futures Trading Commission, Marilyn F. Peters and Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., to be members of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corperation, and Doyle L. Cook to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Farm Credit Administration.

I congratulate each of you for being nominated to serve in such important positions.

Our world is changing constantly, and with it agriculture is becoming more and more diversified. A renewed optimism and creativity allows agriculture to aggressively face these changes. When you are confirmed to these important positions, you too will be faced with these changes. I hope that you will use your leadership to turn these changes into challenges and opportunities for continued growth for a more prosperous agricultural sector.

I welcome each of you and look forward to your statements. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

#### STATEMENT OF SENATOR DAVID L. BOREN

Mr. Chairman, I am proud to present a distinguished Oklahoman to the committee for his nomination as a member of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac). My good friend, Mr. Clyde A. Wheeler,

tural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac). My good friend, Mr. Clyde A. Wheeler, is a native Oklahoman whose grandparents homesteaded and settled near Fort Sup-ply, Oklahoma in the early 1900's. Mr. Wheeler and his wife, Barbara, now reside in Harper County, Oklahoma where they operate a cattle and hay ranch. They have two daughters, Ruth and Jane, and a son Clyde A., III, and five grandchildren. Clyde Wheeler began his public service career in Washington, DC. as administra-tive assistant to Representative Page Belcher (R-OK). Three years later he became special assistant to Sceretary of Agriculture Erza Taft Benson, where he specialized in Congressional Relations. In 1959, Mr. Wheeler was named staff assistant to President Dwight D. Eisenhower. He is a veteran of World War II, with 3 years-and 2-months-active service. He received an honorable discharge with the rank of and 2-months-active service. He received an honorable discharge with the rank of Lieutenant Junior Grade from the United States Navy.

In 1960, he was declared the victor in Oklahoma's Sixth District Congressional race, but in December of that year, a special recount was held and he was 76 votes shy of winning the seat. He has held many positions in the Republican Party, from campaign manager to National Committeeman of the Oklahoma Young Republican Federation to National Vice-President of the National Young Republican Federation.

Mr. Wheeler's business career began when he joined Sunray DX Oil Company in Tulsa in 1961. His 24 years of service with Sunray and then the Sun Company were distinguished with experience in Public Relations, Mergers, and Government Relations. Following his retirement, Clyde acted as a consultant to Sun Company, Inc. and the American Petroleum Institute until 1989.

Mr. Wheeler graduated from Oklahoma State University with a Bachelor's Degree in History and Master's in Political Science. He is also a graduate of the American Business College. He obtained a Life's Teaching Certificate in 1949 from study at Oklahoma City University and taught school for 2 years. Oklahoma State University awarded him the Distinguished Alumnus Award in 1978 and named him a Fellow of the Academy of Arts and Sciences in 1979. On March 18, 1988, he was inducted into the OSU Alumni Hall of Fame. On November 8, 1988, Sun Company, Inc. endowed a chair in his name, the Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr. Sun Company Chair in Hydrogeology.

He has long been active in energy, agriculture, education, political and other community activities. He has served as chairman of the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education and is currently a member of the Oklahoma State University Foundation Board of Governors.

He has served as a board member of many State and national petroleum and business trade associations, as well as numerous church, civic and cultural groups. He currently serves on the Executive Committee of the Oklahoma Academy for State Goals and as a trustee of the Oklahoma Foundation for Excellence in Education, the Oklahoma School of Science and Mathematics and the Board of the Oklahoma Heritage Association.

Clyde has given much of his time to serving his community and making a difference. He will be a fine asset to the board of Farmer Mac. He has been my friend and advisor for many years. I have great admiration for him and absolute confidence in his integrity. While he has been an active member of his own political party, Clyde Wheeler has, above all, been a good American and the kind of citizen who puts the well-being of his country and his community ahead of all other personal interests. I endorse his nomination wholeheartedly and urge the committee to act favorably in confirming him for appointment to this important position.

The CHAIRMAN. I would ask Ms. Schapiro and Ms. Bair if you would stand and raise your right hands. Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give in this matter will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. I do.

Ms. BAIR. I do.

The CHAIRMAN. Ms. Schapiro, if you are confirmed by the Senate, will you faithfully execute the laws passed by Congress regardless of any prior statements you have made or biases you may have held?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Yes, I will, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. And if your nomination is approved by the committee and the Senate, do you promise to respond to requests to appear and testify before this committee or any other duly-constituted committee of the Senate?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Yes.

The CHAIRMAN. Ms. Bair, would your answers be the same?

Ms. BAIR. Yes, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Ms. Schapiro, do you have any friends, colleagues, or family here that you would like to introduce?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. I do, Senator Leahy.

My parents, Robert and Sue Schapiro, are here from New York; my husband, Charles Caldwell, is here; I have lots of friends in the audience, I hope, including colleagues from the SEC and the CFTC. And for the sake of the decorum of the committee, I left 5-monthold Molly at home.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. ——And Ms. Bair, do you have family or friends here?

Ms. BAIR. Yes, Mr. Chairman. My husband, Scott Cooper, is here with me today; and also, three of my staff members—Susan Milli-

gan, Kristyn Burnett, and Linda Mauldin—are here with me today. Also, in the interest of decorum, I left my 13-month-old son at home.

The CHAIRMAN. Ms. Schapiro, go ahead with your opening statement.

## TESTIMONY OF MARY L. SCHAPIRO, OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA, NOMINATED TO BE CHAIRMAN OF THE COM-MODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMISSION

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, Senator Lugar, and Members of the committee.

It is an honor for me to come before you today as the nominee to serve as the chairman of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission. I am grateful to the President for making me his choice for such an important post, at such a crucial time for the Nation's and the world's derivative markets.

Throughout my career, I have been involved to varying degrees with the CFTC, and for me, this is a very exciting opportunity to return to an agency where I began my professional career as a trial attorney, right out of law school.

Later, at the Futures Industry Association and throughout my tenure as a commissioner on the Securities and Exchange Commission, I have tried to stay actively involved in the myriad and complex issues that surround the derivatives market.

My vision for the Agency is shaped by these past experiences. My emphasis will be squarely on the protection of the integrity of the marketplace and on the creation of an environment that encourages, in equal parts, innovation and integrity.

I can commit to you now that my tenure at the CFTC will also be marked by a strong enforcement presence, where rules designed to ensure fair and honest markets will be strictly enforced and violators punished.

Whether we are talking about agricultural or financial futures, our overriding commitment will be to market integrity. We will work to achieve balance in our oversight and regulatory program, understanding that our actions directly impact the ability of the U.S. financial services industry to remain globally competitive and to contribute to economic growth here at home.

I believe that a sound regulatory system is a market strength which gives users the confidence to commit capital to the marketplace. And we will work in coordination and cooperation with the bank and securities regulators, as well as with our foreign counterparts, in this increasingly interconnected and international marketplace.

During my 5-plus years at the SEC, that Commission and industry confronted dramatic challenges that were posed by rapidly changing technology, increasing global competition through the internationalization of the markets, and tremendous growth in new products and trading strategies. The number and diversity of issues facing the SEC during the past 5 years have been truly remarkable.

I believe that the same may be said of the CFTC, as we try to envision what challenges the next 5 years may hold. It is my intent for the CFTC to play a prominent role in shaping the evolution of the markets and the financial services industry.

The CFTC is fortunate to have a core of talented, dedicated, and knowledgeable people. Just since the 1992 Reauthorization, the CFTC and its staff can point to a long list of accomplishments, producing a number of very significant studies, reports, and regulations in a timely and professional manner.

But, if the ČFTC is to be a strong, independent voice in the arena of financial regulation—and I intend on settling for nothing less—the support of this committee will be critical. I hope that we will forge a relationship of trust and confidence that will permit us to address in partnership the difficult issues that face our markets.

The CFTC is 20 years old this year, and as it enters its third and perhaps most important decade, I commit to you that I will devote myself fully to enhancing the reputation of the Agency as a strong, fair, flexible, and independent regulator. I look forward to working with each of you and the members and staff of the Commission during the coming years.

I am, of course, happy to answer any of your questions.

Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Ms. Schapiro.

When we did the reauthorization of the CFTC, we asked the GAO to do a study on derivatives—this was back in 1992. They recently released that report, and there has been a great deal of interest in the press, especially the financial press, about derivatives. I expressed some concern myself. Some suggest they pose a threat to financial markets.

Do you have concerns about derivatives and do you feel there is any need to push forward with new legislation?

Ms. SCHAPRO. Senator, I do have some concerns. I think all regulators who are taking their jobs seriously have some concerns about the potential for systemic risk that this \$12 trillion market presents for us.

I think the GAO did a very good job in detailing for us exactly what those risks are. Credit risk; impacts on primary markets, on cash markets, and on futures markets; issues about disclosure and whether accounting principles have kept pace; concerns about whether there are sufficient internal management and risk controls, are all extremely important risks for us to be focused on.

I believe at this point, particularly for the CFTC, there is not a particular need for new legislation. I would agree with a number of the GAO recommendations. For example, the benefit of a common repository for information to be shared by all regulators; the need for the FASB to improve accounting standards; the need for better end user disclosure.

The big issue, obviously, is whether or not the unregulated dealers need to be brought under regulation and whether or not legislation is necessary for that. I think the CFTC has the maximum amount of flexibility in this regard because, these firms operate largely by virtue of the CFTC swaps exemption, and it would be possible to condition that exemption on some regulatory requirements if that were determined to be necessary.

Finally, I would say that, as you know, the President's Working Group on Financial Markets is very closely and carefully addressing these issues, and I think that the benefit of a multitude of agencies involved in that deliberation will be that we can develop a logical, interagency approach.

The CHAIRMAN. Well, do not be surprised if I contact you directly about this in the coming months because I have some concerns about the potential for real problems in the derivative markets. I would like if possible to allow markets to experiment and learn where they might go, but I have a very queasy feeling involving derivatives, and we may be discussing this more as we go along.

In another area, after the stock market drops in October 1987 to 1989, the interagency working group pressed the stock and commodity exchanges to institute circuit-breakers. I wonder how effective they have been. You have had experience in the SEC. What role do you see yourself playing now, wearing a different hat, in the interagency coordination as CFTC chairman?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. With respect to the circuit-breakers, the speed bumps and other mechanisms that were instituted after the 1987 break, the perspective of both agencies is that they have worked extremely well; they have played an important role in mitigating the volatility and the speed of market declines, in particular.

My view I cannot believe would change very much from the SEC when I get to the CFTC, assuming confirmation. I would continue to encourage the exchanges to keep the circuit-breakers in place and take regulatory action necessary to ensure that. I would continue to build on the relationship between the SEC and the CFTC that has improved very much in the past couple of years, particularly since the 1992 Reauthorization.

The CHAIRMAN. Does the interagency coordination work?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. I believe it is working very well right now, and I do not see any reason for that to change.

The CHAIRMAN. When the CFTC was created 19 years ago, there were fairly bright lines between futures contracts under the CFTC's jurisdiction and securities under the SEC. With the advent of over-the-counter derivatives that may resemble futures, securities and banking instruments, do there need to be changes in the regulatory structure for Federal oversight of financial services markets? In particular, would merging the SEC and the CFTC make sense?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. And a question to which I have given a tremendous amount of thought, as you can imagine. I do not think it is necessary. I think that the two agencies do have unique expertise. There are products and trading strategies that cross the lines of jurisdiction of the SEC and the CFTC. The agencies can work together on those particular products and the issues that they raise, and I believe we can do so quite successfully.

There are still large areas where the SEC and the CFTC have unique expertise, where there would be no efficiencies or economies achieved by a merger of the agencies.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Senator Lugar.

Senator LUGAR. Mr. Chairman, I would like to pose a philosophical question. My own contention and yours, hearing your testimony today, Ms. Schapiro, has been that well-regulated markets are attractive markets, that investors will seek a situation in which they are certain of the rules of the game, and that is one of the strengths of our markets, that the CFTC obviously plays a crucial role in insuring integrity and confidence.

Now, the counter-position that is posed from time to time is one that you also alluded to, and that is that those who are participants in those markets, who are seeking larger volume, who are seeking really that volume for United States' markets as opposed to markets around the world, say that regulations become burdensome and costly, that the expense of dealing in our markets makes them an uncompetitive proposition as opposed to European or Asian alternatives, which some would claim have certain strong ethical standards likewise, as well as sophistication.

What is the balance? As you have looked at this during your professional life, how do you meet the objections that we are overregulating to the point that we are losing business for our country, as well as for those participants in the markets? And to what extent is there the other charge, which you clearly have heard from the press and from others who are critics, who believe the CFTC has been unduly lenient and that in essence, on occasion, this committee has been unduly lenient. We are all sort of sharing the thought that there are persons out there, operating without proper scrutiny.

Can you give a broader, philosophical overview of how you come down and what kind of leadership you will bring to CFTC that will try to satisfy each of these contending parties?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. I will be happy to try to do that. I think that you have very accurately described the dilemma that faces regulators on a day-to-day basis, and that is, how do we balance the competitive needs of our industry with the importance of having a soundly-regulated marketplace.

I think enforcement is key to that, and my view would be that rules and regulations ought to be clear and concise, and welltailored to fit a particular situation or a particular problem in the marketplace, and then aggressively enforced, rather than layering on more and more regulation.

I think that we can also do more for our competitive posture in approving new products and rule proposals more quickly. We can provide efficiency in the regulatory process itself, and in doing that, also continuously revisit the rules and regulations that are on the books, to make sure that they continue to serve a purpose and are well-tailored to the particular situation they seek to address.

It is a balancing. It is something that we have to go through all the time. I guess I come back to the belief, as I said in my statement and as you reiterated, that well-regulated markets are a strength, that business will come to a market that is perceived to have integrity.

With respect to the Asian and Latin American and other markets, I think that we will find—and certainly, I have spent a good bit of time working in those regions on the securities side—that the model for regulation throughout the world for financial markets is the U.S. model, and to the extent there are lesser regulatory systems in those jurisdictions, that is changing rather dramatically, and we are really seeing a convergence of regulatory systems so that they look very much more like the United States than they used to.

The growth of these markets I think is largely due to the fact that they serve very unique local risk management needs that perhaps our markets cannot always serve. We have seen the development of over 40 new futures markets in 20 countries in the last few years; they tend to offer local government debt contracts, local stock index contracts, and they trade in a time zone that makes sense for the users of those particular products.

So a good bit of the competition results from the fact that our markets are mature, and the rest of the world has discovered that futures markets and options markets provide very important risk management tools.

management tools. Senator LUGAR. You have touched upon two issues that, in reauthorization, have brought a crisis of sorts. On one occasion, I believe two reauthorizations ago, the industry felt that there was excessive time required for the scrutiny of new contracts, and this was a cause celebre of sorts during that time. Apparently, the Commission has reduced the timeframe very substantially, as it pledged to do and as the legislation sought to do, but that is always important, obviously, for traders and for the innovation that is part of our system.

The other issue that brought at least a crisis of sorts was the audit trail. And of course, during the aftermath of the crash of 1987, the success of CFTC and the Chicago markets, as a matter of fact, in providing an audit trail was extremely important in both the criticism that went back and forth between the New York markets and the Chicago markets, and SEC and CFTC and others, that has been a source of conversation between the committee and obviously the CFTC and the markets currently is, as an aftermath of the last three authorizations, but extremely important in terms, not only of integrity for the public, but probably in terms of data that the markets are now able to collect, and innovations and breakthroughs in terms of their own operations.

So I appreciate your highlighting that. Obviously, you are a very sophisticated observer of the situation, and I appreciate your response.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Thank you.

Senator LUGAR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much.

Senator Baucus.

Senator BAUCUS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Ms. Schapiro, I am just curious as to what you think the relationship of the CFTC and the SEC should be with FASB.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Well, I have a very strong view about the SEC relationship with FASB. FASB is important as an independent standard-setting body for the accounting and auditing profession, and the SEC's role there is to provide oversight of the FASB rulesetting process and—

Senator BAUCUS. I guess my question is just how independent do you think FASB should be.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Well, I think it should be independent—this will probably get me in terrible trouble, but I am obviously on record

saying this—I think it needs to be independent of the legislative process in particular.

Senator BAUCUS. What about the degree to which independent of the Commission?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Well, so far as I know, the CFTC has very little overlap with the FASB, although I think that there is a role for the CFTC to play in providing advice and guidance to FASB on important accounting issues that FASB's Emerging Issues Task Force ought to be addressing.

With respect to the SEC, I believe that FASB is in the best position in the first instance to promulgate accounting standards, and the SEC needs to review those, and if it deems it appropriate, to overrule the FASB.

Senator BAUCUS. In your experience at SEC, did the Commission ever overrule—

Ms. SCHAPIRO. No.

Senator BAUCUS [continuing]. Or in any way take a position that was contrary to an earlier FASB position, with the result that FASB changed its mind in accordance with the Commission's wishes?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Not in the formal context of Commission action, although SEC staff works with FASB on a very close basis, and so has tremendous input into the FASB processes. But in my experience, the Commission has never voted to overrule.

Senator BAUCUS. Do you think the Commission should have that authority in any way, because FASB decisions have an enormous effect on the financial statements of companies, and therefore in the markets.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Oh, absolutely, they do. I guess I think that there is that safety valve there, and that the SEC has the ultimate say about accounting standards.

Senator BAUCUS. What do you think the biggest problem of derivatives is or might be? What should we be worried about?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. There are a number of things. I think we need to be worried about users who do not understand the potential implications of the transactions that they are engaged in. We have seen Procter and Gamble and Dell; we have seen money market and mutual funds using instruments when perhaps they did not understand the volatility or the riskiness and have had some significant losses passed on, particularly in the corporate context, to shareholders. I think we have to be very worried about that.

Senator BAUCUS. How does that differ from an individual investor who, after reading a prospectus, decides to take the risk—or, they probably did not even look at the prospectus, and still decides to take the risk?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Well, that is a concern always, but there is no prospectus when these instruments are being sold.

Senator BAUCUS. Should there be?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Well, there certainly should be some disclosure standards.

Senator BAUCUS. More than currently?

Ms. SCHAPIRO. I think it is hard for us to say what the current level of disclosure is, since it is largely unregulated.

Senator BAUCUS. Well, if we do not know what it is, how----

Ms. SCHAPIRO. What we do know is that end users are from time to time saying they did not understand, and the evidence is largely anecdotal at this point. But perhaps there should be some disclosure standards.

Senator BAUCUS. I frankly have some concern along these lines, and I would just urge you at first to err a little bit on the side of a little more regulation disclosure, and then you might have to back off a little bit. But I think things are getting a little out of hand here, and it is important for you to take a good, long, hard look at it.

Thank you.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Thank you, Senator.

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Craig.

Senator CRAIG. I have no questions, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Let me ask Ms. Bair, going back to the issue of derivatives, many of the over-the-counter derivatives are really equivalent to commodity futures and options, at least economically equivalent to them. What role do you think the CFTC should play in oversight, supervision, or regulation of over-the-counter derivatives. Is new legislation necessary?

#### TESTIMONY OF SHEILA C. BAIR, OF TEXAS, NOMINATED TO BE A COMMISSIONER OF THE COMMODITY FUTURES TRADING COMMISSION

Ms. BAIR. I think I would echo what Mary said on that score, that it has been fairly consistent among the financial regulatory community that it would be premature, I think, at this point to try to formulate legislative responses to the issues that have been raised with regard to OTC derivative products.

I think the CFTC has already taken a leadership role. We are the premier derivatives regulatory. We are the only agency whose sole mission is the regulation of derivatives, and we have a lot to bring to the table in terms of the appropriate policy responses to these important markets.

The CFTC's report, which Senator Lugar and Senator Dole were kind enough to refer to in their statements, that we did last October had, in fact, recommended that greater interagency coordination was needed with regard to OTC derivatives. Consistent with our recommendation, Secretary Bentsen subsequently wrote the members of the Working Group and asked them to take up this issue, which they have been doing, and we continue to participate in that and be influential in that.

I think one of the more important projects that the Working Group has taken upon itself is information access, information sharing. I have a particular concern with regard to these markets that if there should be a "problem" with regard to a major market participant, that the systems are in place, that information can be obtained and shared quickly among all the various affected regulatory agencies. This is not just a CFTC problem or an SEC problem. It is also a bank regulatory problem, given the fact that most of the major dealers in these markets are at banks.

So I think that would be a high priority. On an individual basis, the CFTC has already proceeded with risk assessment rules which this committee, in our authorizing statement which was enacted in 1992, gave us, which will enable us to extend greater financial oversight to many of the participants in OTC derivatives that are affiliated over regulated firms that really have no current information reporting responsibilities to us.

Also, one of my pet interests and something that I have tried to provide a forum for and do some jawboning on is the development of a clearing system for at least what they call the "plain vanilla" segment of the OTC derivatives markets. I think to the extent we can try to formulate an appropriate regulatory structure for an OTC derivative clearing facility, you can take a lot of the credit risk out of the market, or virtually eliminate it for a major segment of the market, assuming we can get something that will work as well in the OTC derivatives context that we have in the regulated futures context.

The CHAIRMAN. You will not be surprised if I come back to this subject a little bit during the year, because it is one, as I mentioned, that concerns me.

Ms. BAIR. Absolutely.

The CHAIRMAN. If you or any of the other commissioners have suggestions, or if you change your view as you go along, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Speculative position limits were recently increased for several agricultural commodities by the CFTC. Are you concerned that these higher limits increase the potential for manipulation of these markets? Is there any evidence that these limits have increased volatility in the markets?

Ms. BAIR. Well, I think it is a legitimate issue for us to always take very seriously and keep a constant watch to make sure that the increased limits do not have that kind of an impact. I had worked with the staff and Commissioner Dial, the chairman of our Agriculture Advisory Committee, to develop a phased-in system for the increased spec limits in recognition of the fact that there were concerns out there, particularly in the producer community, that increased spec limits could lend themselves to potential abuse by some. So we opted for a phased-in approach by which we would study at each phase what the impact was.

We have just completed phase one. The staff filed their first report. They have not been able to determine that there have been any issues from a market surveillance standpoint that have been raised by the increased limits. We are into phase two now. The staff is also very carefully scrutinizing that.

I would note as a matter of interest, one thing we have found is that the new spec limits are not being used very much. There are only one or two traders in each of the grain markets that are affected that are even using them.

The CHAIRMAN. But this is something you are watching.

Ms. BAIR. Absolutely.

The CHAIRMAN. Fine. Again, this is another issue we may be coming back to. It is something we had better keep an eye on.

Ms. BAIR. Yes, absolutely.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Senator Lugar.

Senator LUGAR. May I just followup? You mentioned the clearing facility for OTC derivatives. What would that mean for laypeople like ourselves—what is a clearing facility or a clearinghouse for those sorts of instruments? And how is that perceived? Discussion, I know, has been under way, but it is unclear to me how much progress has been made.

more that has been made. Ms. BAIR. Well, a futures stock clearing facility basically means an entity where a number of market participants come together, capitalize the entity. It is subject to regulatory standards and supervision, and for members who come to a clearinghouse for their trades to be cleared, the clearinghouse becomes a universal counter-party to all the transactions. In other words, the clearinghouse guarantees each trade.

Right now, you have a situation where each transaction is exposed to credit risk by defaults of either counter-party, because these transactions are individually and privately negotiated. With a well-capitalized, well-supervised clearinghouse, you can virtually eliminate credit risk from the system, which have been the cases with the regulated futures markets.

Senator LUGAR. And obviously, that would seem to be highly desirable, given even the semi-anxiety of the panel today, because essentially, one of the great fears is that if there is a credit risk out there, if someone does not get paid, then an unraveling begins to occur in other markets, and the repercussions of that ricochet, particularly if the sums are very, very large, as they are in many of these transactions. But to the extent you have an enclosed entity, the damage may occur to the persons who invest wrong, but not to the whole system, so it is essentially compartmentalized.

Ms. BAIR. Right, exactly.

Senator LUGAR. That is why I was pleased that you mentioned that in your testimony to begin with, and likewise in your answer to Senator Leahy, because it seems to me as we look constructively at this, as opposed to just looking at the total thing in an a priori way, that we can try to look at a constructive way to enclose the damage if there is to be damage.

I just want to inquire—recent press accounts have suggested the Chicago future exchanges do not believe they can meet the 1995 deadline for introducing the hand-held, automated audit trail system. I am sure they have visited with you on that subject. What are your views as to whether delay might be justified, or can you give us any guidance as to the CFTC position on the Chicago people's plight?

Ms. BAIR. Well, I guess I would feel compelled to say at the outset that, no, this is not something that the exchanges have discussed with me personally. I understand that there have been some staff discussions, but to my knowledge, there has been no formal application or petition made to the Commission at this point for an extension of the time by which it was expected that they would have electronic audit trail systems in place.

So it is somewhat hypothetical to even discuss, because there is no pending petition. If one were to be filed, I assume it would be accompanied by the appropriate underlying documentation. The statutory standard which we must be guided by—what is the law which is the Futures Trading Practices Act of 1992, states that we can grant an extension if we determine that notwithstanding the good faith efforts of the exchanges, due to circumstances beyond their control, it simply is not practicable for them to meet the guideline.

So that is the statutory standard that I would apply, and I am afraid I cannot say more than that because a request simply has not been made yet.

Senator LUGAR. I think that is important testimony, at least for the record, that the legislation of 1992, as you recall it and as I recall it, offers an opportunity for evidence to come forward as to why this is not feasible or practical, and that the Commission then, on the basis of that formal testimony, can consider that.

Ms. BAIR. Exactly.

Senator LUGAR. And at least the committee or the Congress was farsighted enough to understand that these are extremely technical and very innovative devices, and it was not the purpose of the legislation to be disruptive, but it was to try to get an audit trail that was even more certain to bring satisfaction for all parties-that was very clear—and perhaps to the exchanges themselves.

In any event, I appreciate the response. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much.

Senator Baucus.

Senator BAUCUS. No questions, thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Craig.

Senator CRAIG. No statement.

The CHAIRMAN. And you had an opening statement, Ms. Bair. I apologize.

Ms. BAIR. Yes; I can just put it in the record.

The CHAIRMAN. Feel free to give it, summarize it, put it in the record-whatever you like. And I apologize.

Ms. BAIR. I can submit it for the record. I have already covered a lot of it already.

The CHAIRMAN. OK. Thank you very much, and I thank you both for being here and for your cooperation with the staff in coming before us. I suspect this will probably not be one of the more difficult matters the committee will face this week, and Senator Lugar and I will get together and try to find a time when the full committee can come together on this matter.

Thank you very, very much.

Ms. SCHAPIRO. Thank you.

Ms. BAIR. Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Cook, we are delighted to have you here today. Would you stand and raise your right hand? Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give in this matter will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Mr. COOK. I do.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Cook, we are delighted to have you here, and I would note for the record a very strong and positive letter from the Speaker of the House, Thomas Foley, in your behalf, sayinghe even added a handwritten note on the bottom-how strongly he supports you, and that will be made part of the record.

Senator LEAHY. I should ask you first, do you have any members

of your family, or friends, or anybody else here with you today? Mr. COOK. Yes, I do, Mr. Chairman. I have my wife, Peggy, and my brother-in-law and sister-in-law, Philip and Frances Christie. I would like to note that Philip is a retiree from the USDA. I also have a nephew, Steve Elfers.

The CHAIRMAN. I would like to yield first to Senator Baucus, who I know has some words in your behalf. We take a lot of our leadership on this matter of your nomination, knowing how hotly con-tested it is, Mr. Cook, from Senator Baucus, so I will yield to him.

#### STATEMENT OF HON. MAX BAUCUS, A U.S. SENATOR FROM MONTANA

Senator BAUCUS. With that, Mr. Chairman, I will gladly proceed. Mr. Chairman, I would like to thank you for scheduling this hearing, and I would also like to note at the outset how wonderfully auspicious this hearing is and the precedent that Mr. Cook is setting. I think this is a record event. This nomination was announced just last week, and now, here, today, we are holding this

hearing. The CHAIRMAN. I must say, Senator Baucus, that a good part of that is because of the fact that you have also pushed that we have this hearing right away, too. So I give you a lot of compliments on that.

Senator BAUCUS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chairman, I am very honored to present Mr. Doyle Cook, the nominee to the board of the Farm Credit Administration. In Mr. Cook we have—and I think the letter from the Speaker indicates it-an excellent candidate. I am proud to say that this is a candidacy that I have been supporting since the beginning of this year. Doyle Cook comes to us with 23 years of experience in agricul-

tural lending and a lifetime involvement in the industry of agriculture.

He entered this world in Star City, AR. I believe that, Mr. Chairman, is a good place to enter this world.

The CHAIRMAN. Where is it?

Senator BAUCUS. It is in Arkansas; that is all that counts.

The CHAIRMAN. I have heard more names of more small towns in Arkansas in the last couple of years than I ever thought I would in my life.

Senator BAUCUS. However, let me assure you that since his work revitalizing the Farm Credit Bank in Spokane, I would like to claim him as an honorary Montanan, and I will have a few more words about that in a minute.

Doyle studied vocational agriculture in high school, and his leadership was recognized at an early age, when the Arkansas FFA named him the star farmer of Arkansas. From there, he has never looked back.

Mr. Cook studied at Arkansas A&M for a couple of years and then earned a bachelor of science and agricultural economics and a master of science in agricultural business from the University of Arkansas.

Along the way, he wed Peggy Rackley, and I am pleased that she is here today. And I must say I am pleased that they have been

married a good length of time, even after a career which has witnessed over 15 moves. They have two sons, and today Doyle and Peggy are joined by Mr. Cook's relatives, Philip and Frances Christie, and Doyle also has a nephew here, Steve Elfers. And I might mention that Mr. Christie is retired from the USDA.

Doyle's career began with Ralston Purina, where he eventually rose to the position of controller. But it was in January 1975 that Doyle started the career track which led him to this room today. It was then that Doyle became a regional vice president with the Federal Intermediate Credit Bank in St. Louis. He followed with similar positions in Louisville and in Texas.

In 1986, he became the president and chief executive officer of Farm Credit Services of Mid-America in Louisville. In that position, he really excelled. While improving the credit quality of that institution from 50 percent to 85 percent in just 3 years, he also supervised the merger of 30 production credit associations and 53 Federal land bank associations into one entity. It was a rousing success, converting a 1985 loss of \$75 million into a 1989 profit of \$52 million.

In 1989, he took over another bank in trouble and turned it around. In fact, in 1989, the Farm Credit Bank of Spokane was declared on its death bed. At the time, the chairman of Spokane's Whitworth College Department of Economics and a member of the Spokane Farm Credit Association's Board of Directors, Jay Kendall, described it as the "laughingstock of the system." Doyle wasted no time laughing.

Instead, he rolled up his sleeves and went to work. He accepted the goal of reviving the bank.

He selected a management team which turned the bank around. In a tenure of 5 years, he turned a deficit position into a surplus of twice the minimum required by law. He turned a negative volume of 6 percent into an annual growth of 5 percent. And he obtained \$88 million in Federal financing to stabilize the operation.

I think it is essential to recognize that this spring, 4 years later, that Federal obligation was retired largely due to his efforts—10 years early.

As many of you may know, the Farm Credit Bank of Spokane merged with the Bank of Omaha this past April 1st to become the Ag-America Farm Credit Bank. Doyle stepped down from his CEO position to help create a leaner, stronger bank. Even though this left Doyle without a job, he knew it was best for the bank and, more importantly, best for the customers.

I know that his efforts have helped restore the faith of Montana farmers and ranchers in this critical financial institution.

When Mike Espy became Secretary of USDA, Mr. Chairman, he described a new, *farmer-friendly* USDA. I believe that in Doyle Cook, we go one step further. We have a man who, indeed, proved to be *farmer-friendly*; he also will be taxpayer-friendly. I cannot think of a better combination for this position.

I am pleased to be able to introduce him, and I strongly recommend Doyle Cook as the next member of the board of the Farm Credit Administration and look forward to casting my vote in his favor.

Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much.

Senator CRAIG. Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Yes, Senator Craig.

Senator CRAIG. I spoke of Doyle in my opening comments. Let me only say that I certainly agree with the comments of Senator Baucus. Doyle Cook came to Spokane and made tough decisions and turned that bank around. Of course, any time any of us make tough decisions, there are some who like them and some who do not; and there are a few in my State who are disgruntled by that, but you cannot in any way mistake the record of success and the stability of that bank, and of course, the merger that Senator Baucus just spoke to. I think that Doyle Cook is certainly qualified to serve in the capacity that this President is asking him to serve. For all of us, he will do an excellent job.

I do apologize. I am going to have to leave for an appointment in my office, but I want to say that I, too, will join with Senator Baucus in supporting this nomination.

The CHAIRMAN. Well, I thank both of you for being here. I know you both have numerous other things on your schedules this morning, and I appreciate you taking the time.

I also think, Senator Baucus, that is as strong a recommendation as I have heard of a nominee before this committee in a long, long time.

Senator BAUCUS. It is well-deserved, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Well, I know you do not pass out those kinds of recommendations easily, and I appreciate that.

Senator Craig, I was going to say on some of the tough decisions that you referenced that Mr. Cook had to make, that working in the Farm Credit System, where the problems have occurred have been sometimes when people have not made the tough decisions.

Senator CRAIG. That is exactly right.

The CHAIRMAN. I, too, do not have many problems with that.

I would note in going over your background, Mr. Cook, that you have a number of past associations within this business, and you have filled out all the appropriate forms and listed them rather exhaustively. Have you set up in your own mind, or with your staff or whatever, a system of recusal when issues involving some of your past associations come up, and can you tell us what you plan to do?

#### TESTIMONY OF DOYLE COOK, OF WASHINGTON, NOMINATED TO BE A MEMBER OF THE FARM CREDIT ADMINISTRATION BOARD, FARM CREDIT ADMINISTRATION

Mr. COOK. I have worked extensively with ethics officials on the recusal issue. I was a member of the Farmer Mac Board of Directors and also just completed service as president and CEO of the Farm Credit Bank of Spokane. I have agreed to recuse myself from any action pertaining to the Farm Credit Bank of Spokane for 1 year. I will also recuse myself from participating in any matter in which Farmer Mac is involved for 1 year. We have taken the recusals one step further to say that if there are any actions relating to Farm Credit System institutions in which I participated that come before the regulator, I would recuse myself from those actions as well.

The CHAIRMAN. Have you set up kind of a system so that you can check and monitor—I do not want you coming to work every day and having to spend the first 5 hours figuring out what things you do not get involved in, because there is going to be more than enough to get involved in—but are you pretty sure that you have got kind of a warning signal that will go up on issues on a regular basis, something that you can go back and look at and monitor and say, yes, I did what I was supposed to do?

Mr. COOK. I believe so, Mr. Chairman. In fact, if you will notice in the disclosure forms I submitted to the committee, I have reported that the Farm Credit System has planned a retirement party in my honor in conjunction with the President's Planning Committee. I have since felt it best to cancel my attendance because of time constraints and the conflict of interest with the use of System expenditures for my benefit. So, I am confident that my early warning system is beginning to work.

The CHAIRMAN. I was going to bring that matter up, had you not. Thank you.

The FCA has gone from kind of a day-to-day overseer to an arm's length regulator. That has worked well in some places and has not worked well in others, as you know very well. What is the proper role—I mean, your estimation of the FCA—in this day-to-day operation? How do you do this arm's length, but at the same time not lose sight of what you are supposed to be doing?

Mr. COOK. To me, the main objective of the FCA is to see that the System is run in a safe and sound manner, which, of course, involves marketing, credit, and finance. I think that, as a regulator, it is also the role of the FCA to ensure that the System serves eligible farmers and ranchers as it was designed to do.

The CHAIRMAN. Please understand, I come from a State that is predominantly rural; I live in a town and have a small tree farm in a town that probably, in land area, is the size of the District of Columbia and has about 1,200 people—for the last 100 years, there have been around 800 people, and suddenly in the last decade, we have expanded to 1,200, so I guess we are experiencing the problems of urban growth. One of the things I get concerned about is the need to build businesses in rural areas. You have all kinds of needs in rural areas, but do not always think of small business start-up and expansion, with the water and sewer construction, and repair of the infrastructure as of them. We also have a lot of lower-income communities in rural America, and we also have a lot of minority-based communities, if not in my State, certainly in the South and Southwest and other areas.

Is there a role for the Farm Credit System, with expanded lending authority, looking at some of these problems not only of rural America, but of minority and poverty-driven rural America?

Mr. COOK. There is quite an effort being put forth by the System to do just that. I have some feelings in this area, but as I move from the System to the Farm Credit Administration, I do not feel that it is my responsibility to try to get those authorities expanded. I believe it would be our role at the Farm Credit Administration to see that safety and soundness remain the priority if expansion comes. While I feel strongly that there are some needs that could be met by the System, I would work diligently as the regulator to see that the System expands lending in a safe and sound manner.

The CHAIRMAN. What about in partnership with private banks? Mr. COOK. Any way to do it on a safe and sound basis would be fine with me.

The CHAIRMAN. Do you think the System and the private banks are working enough together now, or should that partnership be expanded?

Mr. COOK. Personally, I would like very much to see a greater partnership.

The CHAIRMAN. To see what—to see it expanded?

Mr. COOK. To see more cooperation. Not everyone in the Farm Credit System shares that view, but that is mine. I would like to see us work together any way we can to promote safety and soundness and assist rural America.

The CHAIRMAN. If they could work together more than they are now, doesn't that give you a greater reach into rural areas?

Mr. COOK. Yes. Improved participation would be excellent.

The CHAIRMAN. And I should ask you the usual questions: If you are confirmed by the Senate, will you faithfully execute the laws passed by Congress regardless of any prior statements you have made or biases you may have had?

Mr. Cook. Yes, I will.

The CHAIRMAN. And if your nomination is approved by the committee and the Senate, do you promise to respond to requests to appear and testify before this committee or other duly constituted committees of the Senate?

Mr. COOK. Yes, I will.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Senator Lugar.

Senator LUGAR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Cook, I think you made the distinction, correctly, between your role as a management person in the banking system and as a regulator. As you look at the role of regulator, are there aspects of the Farm Credit System that give you some pause as you take a look at them? We have been through rocky times, and you have been a leader in trying to work with the committee and the Congress in getting us through that situation. And obviously, things are so much improved that there is almost a euphoria over the situation. But are there any aspects of operations that have drawn your attention and are bobbing up and may require at least some concern on your part as a regulator?

Mr. COOK. I am not sure there is anything of major significance that I see now. However, I have served the last 3 years as the chairman of the Contractual Inter-Bank Performance Agreement (CIPA), and also as chairman of the Market Access Committee. As chairman of these committees, I have worked very hard to see that the System is self-policing and self-monitoring. We have tried to detect our own problems and not wait until the regulator tells us what our problems are.

I have worked very hard at that, and I think the System has made a lot of progress. I believe those two agreements will help the System a great deal. But I have spent all of my career working with System safety and soundness.

Also, as chairman of the Credit and Operations Committee. I looked at ways to try to improve the System.

Senator LUGAR. Senator Leahy mentioned things the System might become involved in in working with people in rural communities and those who are poor. Various components of the System have been fairly aggressive in making suggestions as to new loans that Farm Credit ought to have an opportunity to get into. In that respect, I want your judgment in terms, both of the continuity and strength of the System, as well as the risks involved in doing that. Clearly, there has been a contraction of the amount of credit in the System as a whole, and this has led to the feeling on the part of some member banks that they ought to have opportunities for more aggressive lending, both in terms of mortgages or community development, or even export sales.

Do you have any pause about these extensions of authority if they should be granted by legislation of the Congress or by regulatory authority, if that is appropriate?

Mr. COOK. Yes, I do, but let me comment about Senator Leahy's position. In the northeast region of the country, there is a high per-centage of the agricultural business with the Farm Credit System. In the districts in which I have worked, we have gotten down to 10 and 15 percent. Frankly, in these districts, I see a need for them to work with the farmers and do business with the people who are already there, but who have left farm credit in the past.

If I were in the Northeast, I would want expanded authority so I could continue to grow. But, I do think the System needs to continue to emphasize cutting expenses and streamlining the organization. I would put emphasis on building business rather than getting different types of business, but that is prompted by my experience with troubled institutions.

There are areas where I think Farm Credit should be allowed to expand, and one of those areas is the feed and fertilizer dealerships serving agriculture. We are presently limited in the types of business we are able to conduct with them. As far as areas that we are not serving, I would be very cautious and make sure that we have the right type of expertise before we expand.

Senator LUGAR. Thank you very much. The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Senator Lugar.

Senator Baucus.

Senator BAUCUS. I have no questions; thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Senator Conrad.

Senator CONRAD. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Lugar asked a question that is very much on my mind. That is, we are seeing the Farm Credit System go through an evaluation process, and in that evaluation process, they have concluded that if they are to have a future, they need to expand their authorities; that the marketplace that they are serving is changing, changing dramatically, and that they are heavily restricted in terms of the coverage that they can provide to their client base.

They are telling me, at least, that unless they are given those expanded authorities that there would be some question about the future role that they play. Also, I am wondering if you could come at this perhaps in a different way and tell this committee, do you believe that expanded authority for the System is justified, or is the role that it currently plays the appropriate role?

Mr. COOK. You have presented some caveats that make this a difficult question. Again, my experience indicates there are producers that we are not doing business with now that we need to do business with—but again, I am not coming from a district that has a high penetration. I believe there are some operations that Farm Credit is in a very good position to finance. We have field offices located in many small towns that could meet this need, and if there is a shortage of credit available, then Farm Credit should be allowed to meet that need.

If the credit problems experienced during the mid-1980's still existed, we would need to concentrate on rectifying those problems. Farm Credit has come through a good economic cycle and has improved financially such that we need to explore other possibilities. But again, as the regulator, I would look at it very carefully to see that it is done safely and soundly.

Senator CONRAD. Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you, Senator Conrad.

Thank you very much, Mr. Cook. I will offer you congratulations and condolences both; your job is a difficult one, and, as you know, because of the work done by this committee a few years ago, one that this committee follows very closely, so I suspect you will be hearing from Senator Lugar and myself and other Members of the committee as we go along.

Thank you very much.

Mr. COOK. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. Our next two nominees are Marilyn Peters of South Dakota, nominated to be a member of the board of the directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation, and Clyde Arlie Wheeler, Jr., of Oklahoma, nominated to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation.

I would note, Ms. Peters, that as you know, Senator Daschle was here earlier; he also made it a point to contact me well before this hearing to tell me of his strong support of you, and I will put a statement of his in the record. He does state that he has known both you and your husband, Emerald, for a long, long time.

If I could, I would ask both of you to please stand and raise your right hands. Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you will give in this matter will be the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, so help you God?

Ms. PETERS. I do.

Mr. WHEELER. I do.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you very much.

First, Ms. Peters, do you have any family members, friends, or others here in the committee room that you would like to introduce?

Ms. PETERS. Yes, Senator. I would be happy to introduce my husband, Emerald Peters. We are farmers in northeastern South Dakota.

The CHAIRMAN. It is nice to have you here, Mr. Peters.

Oh yes, Mr. Wheeler, do you have anyone with you today whom you would like to introduce?

Mr. WHEELER. Yes, Senator. I have two long-time friends, and one friend of about 10 or 15 years. Mary Haught is the wife of Bob Haught, who was the administrative assistant to Senator Bellmon. She is from North Carolina and Oklahoma. Dawson "Tack" Nail, with Television Digest, a long-time friend; and Mike Massie, with Kidder, Peabody and Company; and Bill Sallee, whom I went to Oklahoma State University College. There are probably some more Oklahomans here I have missed.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

As you know, Senator Bellmon—Governor Bellmon—was a valued Member of this committee and also a very good friend of mine. He traveled to Vermont with me on one occasion. I, in turn, spent one of the most delightful weekends, during my Senate career, with him at his home. We bounced around that area in his pickup truck; went out to breakfast at the local diner, that I thought was a movie set for "The Last Picture Show"—the Peter Bogdanovich movie of years ago—it was the most enjoyable time. I look forward every so often—when Henry is back in town—to seeing him. I think he was one of the most respected Members of the Senate, on both sides of the aisle, whom I have known since I have been here.

Mr. WHEELER. I agree.

The CHAIRMAN. Did either of you have an opening statement you wish to make? Ms. Peters.

Ms. PETERS. I do not. Thank you.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Wheeler.

Mr. WHEELER. No, Senator.

### TESTIMONY OF MARILYN PETERS, OF SOUTH DAKOTA, AND CLYDE ARLIE WHEELER, JR., OF OKLAHOMA, NOMINATED TO BE MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FEDERAL AGRICULTURAL MORTGAGE CORPORATION

The CHAIRMAN. Let me ask the same question of both of you. If you are confirmed by the Senate, will you faithfully execute the laws passed by Congress, regardless of any prior statements you have made or biases you may have held?

Ms. Peters.

Ms. Peters. I will.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Wheeler.

Mr. WHEELER. Yes, I will.

The CHAIRMAN. If your nomination is approved by the committee and the Senate, do you promise to appear and testify before this committee or any other duly constituted committee of the Senate?

Ms. Peters.

Ms. PETERS. Yes.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Wheeler.

Mr. WHEELER. Yes.

The CHAIRMAN. Ms. Peters, as you know from my opening statement, I have expressed some concern about Farmer Mac. In 1987, when we created it, I remember thinking this was great for those of us who live in rural America, that we would see competitively priced credit. I do not see it living up to its expectations, certainly not the expectations I had in 1987. It continues to use its investment capital to fund operations, and that reduces stockholders equity and so on.

What have been the major factors behind the slow development of Farmer Mac's loan pooling program—I am thinking both in rural housing and in the agricultural mortgage sectors.

Ms. PETERS. I do not have an extensive background in this particular area. I represent—I hope—the agricultural community of rural America and of the world and feel it is a very important part of our global economy.

I would hazard a guess that the whole credit history in the last 5 years has been quite different than when Farmer Mac was originated, and that might have something to do with it. I really feel it is very important for us to get the cooperation of all the lending agencies. As a member of the private sector, I would hope that I would be able to be instrumental in helping to provide that cooperative effort for expanding the credit where it is needed, and at a lower rate than currently is prevalent.

The CHAIRMAN. Don't we have to expand the number of certified loan poolers to do that?

Ms. PETERS. Yes; the broader the base that we would have, the better it would be. My understanding at this time is very limited, but I've been told that currently farm credit moneys are readily available to the lenders, so there has not been an incentive to broaden the base as we need to do. I would hope the public sector could help the banking and insurance and farm credit people see that it is to their advantage as well as to the overall economy, and especially to the rural economy, to have that base broadened.

The CHAIRMAN. Would you go there with the idea of pushing them to expand that kind of a base?

Ms. PETERS. I do not view myself as a pusher. I would certainly be a facilitator and hope to be someone who could help them see that there would be advantages to all sides in such an expansion.

I have a strong feeling as a farmer that what happens to the agricultural community has a direct effect on the entire economy, not only in the United States, but the global economy.

The CHAIRMAN. Mr. Wheeler, let me ask you this. We put all these different safety features into the Farmer Mac mechanism. Did we put too many in there? Is this one of the reasons why it has moved a little bit slowly, or are there other reasons?

Mr. WHEELER. I have had only limited exposure to Farmer Mac so far. I think that as to safety factors, I would hesitate to say. I feel, though, that Farmer Mac has done a better job than a lot of people realize. It is fairly new; it is something like 6- or 7-yearsold, and it is just getting started. From what exposure I have had, I have the feeling that it is getting up more momentum. And I have heard people talk around the table here about people leaving the rural communities, and that is certainly true in Oklahoma and everyplace else. I think they are aware of that, and I am hopeful to review what we do and what can be done to help stop that exodus. But I think Farmer Mac has got the tools, and I think they just need to live a little longer.

The CHAIRMAN. Well, even though one of the most distinguished residents of Vermont was Norman Rockwell, and I admire his paintings and so on, I do not have some kind of view of rural America that is such that nothing is ever going to change; that the same things I knew as a boy will remain the same today, half a century later. However, I do know that one of the problems in rural America is the inability to create jobs because of lack of financing, lack of an understanding that things can be different, that sometimes, risks have to be taken. There are an awful lot of people who leave rural America who want to stay there, but they just do not have the jobs or the opportunity; while I realize there will be some in rural America who have decided they want city life, or other urban living, and that is always going to happen.

But what I am concerned about as a resident of rural America is that if people want to stay, and if people want to start businesses and so on, that they at least have the opportunity to get the financing necessary to do it.

Mr. WHEELER. I sure agree with you. Governor Bellmon put me on the High Plains Economic Development Council in northwestern Oklahoma, and we worked at trying to stimulate economic development to create jobs so that people could stay out there. We lost 300 people—we did not have but 1,500 people in this little town, and we lost 300 people in 10 years. That is a lot of people, and that is what is happening all over.

But I think the key is job creation, because people do want to stay out there, and supplemental income will keep a lot of them out there, because they do not want to move to Kansas City and Oklahoma City and Denver; they want to stay out in the rural areas. And I am hoping that we can turn that around.

The CHAIRMAN. Thank you.

Senator Lugar.

Senator LUGAR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

You have obviously been heavily involved in the farming system and come onto this board as representatives of agriculture and the general public; but you come onto a board in which Farmer Mac, originally capitalized at about \$22 million—\$10 million from the Farm Credit System and \$12 million from banks, insurance companies, and other institutions—has seen its capital eroded to approximately \$13 million plus, without showing a profit during this period of time. And that must be of some concern to you as you join this board.

Mr. WHEELER. It sure is.

Ms. PETERS. That is right.

Senator LUGAR. Both of you have been involved in businesses and have been invited, I am certain, to serve in various capacities and as trustees of those institutions, and have offered your good counsel. And obviously, one of the responsibilities before you here, is that you are not personally liable, but you are public trustees of a situation in which some public money as well as a good bit of private money is involved.

Have either of you thought about that picture? In other words, after the honor of the nomination sunk in, with the possibilities for public service, what are your views about coming onto a board of an institution that has not shown a profit and, as a matter of fact, has shown considerable erosion of the original capital?

Ms. PETERS. Well, I certainly was honored to be appointed and would be honored to be confirmed. I did look at the bottom line, and I see that it is improving. I think they have just included the linked portfolio strategy, which will help make it more highly competitive.

I am getting a crash course on banking and find that this strategy is a very legitimate way for them to improve. I think the secret is, as Senator Leahy said, to broaden the base and to make it more widely used by the credit institutions that involve the other directors and the stockholders.

I do see that there is a need for understanding that should be developed among the lending agencies that the farm lenders themselves will benefit by lower interest margins if there is a much broader base. The more assured the lenders can be of getting a broad-based, stable income, the more incentive there will be to help rural borrowers establish their financial planning over a longer period of time. I think the linked portfolio strategy has been a good addition in this last year, and I think that if you look at the bottom line, it is improving quite rapidly. We are hoping—as I understand, Farmer Mac is hoping—to get some more poolers also, and go into the rural housing element of it, although I also understand that Fannie Mae is being involved in that consideration. So I hope that we can get into the rural housing development area also.

Senator LUGAR. Mr. Wheeler, what is your analysis?

Mr. WHEELER. I think the situation has to be turned around, obviously, and I think if we were to sit here a year from now, and there is not a better picture, it will be unfortunate. But what I see in place is competent people and good policies, and I think it is just going to take a hard selling job. I think a lot of lending institutions do not know about Farmer Mac. But I am concerned about the rural impact and new jobs that it can create for worthy new starts and that sort of thing, so for me to say this and this has to be done, I cannot do it. But I see willing people and good people, and I think they sure want to do it. I expect it to turn around.

Senator LUGAR. I appreciate the thought that both of you have given to the situation as business persons. Obviously, this committee receives the nominations from the President of the United States; we do not make the nominations. We are interested in how Farmer Mac turns out. As Chairman Leahy pointed out at the beginning, this is an outgrowth of important farm credit legislation, and I am hopeful that as we all gather a year from now, as you suggest, that there will be a turnaround. And of course, one method of doing that is through the development of strong leaders such as yourselves, who not only understand farm credit, but also the particular institution that you are serving as trustees.

I would like to add for the record, Mr. Chairman, a very strong statement of endorsement of Senator Nickles of Mr. Wheeler, in which he points out their long association in Oklahoma; as well as a statement by Senator Mitch McConnell with regard to all of the nominees, in which he congratulates them and raises some questions which you and I have covered during the course of the hearing on these nominees. The CHAIRMAN. Thank you. I would also note that Senator Boren has a strong statement in favor of Mr. Wheeler, and we will include that in the record, too.

If there are no further questions, we thank you both for being here.

The committee stands adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 10:59 a.m., the committee was adjourned.]

## APPENDIX

#### PREPARED STATEMENTS

#### Sheila C. Bair

Mr. Chairman, and Members of the committee. I am honored to appear before you today as a nominee to continue as commissioner of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission.

When I first appeared before this committee 3 years ago, the CFTC had just emerged—albeit victorious—from a bruising battle with the SEC over who should have jurisdiction over stock index futures. I testified then that improved relations between the SEC and CFTC should be a priority. I also hoped that this was an area where I could make a contribution, given my working relationships with the SEC and securities industry stemming from my position as legislative counsel to the New York Stock Exchange.

Today—through the determined efforts of the commissioners and staffs of both agencies—relationships between the SEC and CFTC have never been better. In this regard, I would like to pay particular tribute to Arthur Levitt, whose consensus-building style and exceptional diplomatic skills, have helped set the tone.

Consistent with the new era of cooperation and harmony between our two agen-cies, Mary Schapiro, an SEC commissioner, has been nominated to serve as chair-man of the CFTC. I have known Mary for several years. I believe she will make an excellent chairman, and am pleased to be appearing with her at the same hear-ing. She is well qualified to lead our agency and to strengthen our ties to the SEC and other members of the financial regulatory community. This, I believe, will, in two strengthen the influence of the CFTC. Being a commissioner at the CFTC for the past 3 years has presented me with

many unique challenges and opportunities. In December of 1991, I was made chairman of the Commission's Financial Prod-ucts Advisory Committee. This group—also known as FPAC—is composed of promi-nent regulators and industry members who provide input to the Commission on is-sues relating to financial derivative instruments. I am very proud of FPAC's record of accomplishment during the time I have served as its chairman.

FPAC's work on the proper definition of modern-day hedging strategies helped prompt the IRS to draft regulations to address tax uncertainties in the treatment of hedging resulting from the Supreme Court's Arkansas Best decision. In recogniour group and sought our input on the temporary and proposed regulations. FPAC's efforts to facilitate greater harmony between SEC and CFTC regulations,

particularly in the regulatory treatment of collective investment vehicles, has led both agencies to engage in rulemakings to ease mutual fund access to futures markets. FPAC's work on interagency coordination issues generally has been favorably cited in the Market Reform Reports submitted to Congress by both the SEC and CFTC.

Finally, FPAC has provided a highly visible forum for exploring issues related to the complex new world of off-exchange derivative instruments. We have played a particular leadership role in encouraging efforts to develop a clearinghouse for OTC derivatives—efforts which I believe, in the long run, hold out the promise of substantially reducing-if not eliminating-credit risk, from a large segment of the OTC derivatives market.

In addition to my work on FPAC, I was privileged to have the opportunity to

serve from August to December of last year as acting chairman of the CFTC. During my tenure as acting chairman, I oversaw the completion of a major Com-mission study on OTC derivatives markets. The central recommendation of that study was for greater interagency coordination to address issues of common concern to U.S. financial regulators, such as reporting and disclosure, internal controls, and clearing. Shortly after our report was released, Treasury Secretary Lloyd Bentsen, citing the CFTC's recommendation, wrote the members of the Working Group on Fi-nancial Markets requesting that they examine issues relating to OTC derivative markets. Consistent with Secretary Bentsen's request, both the principals and staff of the Working Group have been meeting on a regular basis for quite some time now, and the CFTC's report has provided a useful framework for much of their work and discussions.

Challenges presented by the growth of OTC derivative markets loom large on the CFTC's horizon. As the only financial regulator whose sole mission is the regulation of derivative instruments, the CFTC will continue to play a leadership role in Working Group efforts to develop appropriate regulatory policies for OTC derivative mar-kets. In addition, the CFTC can be expected to finalize risk assessment rules that will facilitate expanded financial oversight of certain OTC derivative market participants. In light of increasing concerns about risks associated with OTC derivatives, we may also-in consultation with other regulators-wish to review regulatory exemptions we have previously granted for certain types of OTC products.

As we grapple with demands for increased regulation of the OTC derivatives markets, we will also need to continue to search for ways to streamline or eliminate unnecessary regulatory requirements for exchange traded markets. This process must not, however, in any way undermine core regulatory protections central to the honesty and financial integrity of those markets. It will be particularly important for the CFTC to move ahead firmly with needed improvements to exchange audit trail systems. And in that endeavor, I hope the Commission can continue to count on this committee for support.

Mr. Chairman. I have greatly enjoyed my tenure at the CFTC and am grateful that I will be able to continue my service to the Commission, if confirmed. I will be happy to answer any questions that you might have.

OFFICE OF GOVERNMENT ETHICS. Washington, DC., June 14, 1994.

Hon. PATRICK J. LEAHY,

Chairman, Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry, U.S. Senate, Washington, DC.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: In accordance with the Ethics in Government Act of 1978, I enclose a copy of the financial disclosure report filed by Ms. Sheila C. Bair, who has been nominated by President Clinton for the position of commissioner, Commod-

ity Futures Trading Commission. We have reviewed the report and have also obtained advice from the Commodity Futures Trading Commission concerning any possible conflict in light of its func-tions and the nominee's proposed dutics. Ms. Bair has agreed to recuse herself from participation in any particular matter that would have a direct and predictable effect on a financial interest that she holds or that is imputed to her under 18 U.S.C. § 208.

Based thereon, we believe that Ms. Bair is in compliance with applicable laws and regulations governing conflicts of interest.

Sincerely,

STEPHEN D. POTTS, Director.

Enclosure

SF 278 (tbv, LVI) 5 CFR Part 263 U.S. Office of Government Ethnee	Executive Branch PUBLIC FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE REPORT	VANCIAL E	DISCLOSURE REPORT	RT 51 Furn Approved
Reporting Status (Check Appropriate	Colored Year Covered by $\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	Dute al Aypountment, Candidary, Election, or Nominution (Month, Pay, Year)	Termination Date (If Appli- cobize (Month, Day, Year) Filer	Akency Use Only
Reporting Individual's Name	Law Norre BAIR	Furst Name and Middle Initial SHEILA C.	iet	OGE Use Only
Position for Which Filing	TukePousa Commissioner	Appartment or Agency (If Applicable) Commodity Future Commission	Artnert or Agens (1/Applicable) Commodity Futures Trading Commission	Fee for Late Filing Any individual who is required to file this report and does so more than
Location of Present Office (ar forwarding address)	Addrews (Number, Sirve, Ca), State, and ZIP Code) 2033 K Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20581		Telephone No (Include Arms Code) (202) 254-6354	30 days aftor the date the report is required to be filed, or, if an extension is granted, more than 30 days after the lest day of the filing extension period feat than subject to a \$200 fea.
Position(s) Held with the Fedoral Covernment Durung the Preceduig 12 Months (If Not Same as Above)	Tue of emerican and available Commissioner, CFTC (reupper Mtment) 3B	ppcintmer	44) S13	Reporting Periods Incumbents: The reporting period is the preceding relendar vest except
Presidential Nominece Subject to Senate Confirmution	Name of Congressional Commutee Considering Nommation Senate Agriculture Committee	Po You Intend to Create a	Da You Interd to Create a Qualified Dirersfield True?	Part II of Schedule C and Part I of Schedule D where you must also include the filing year up to the date you file. Part II of Schedule D is not
Cortification Cortification I CUMINT that the statements I have made on this form and all strated wheddles are	Sumiture of Reporting Individual		Data (Month, Ira), Year)	applicable. Termination Filers: The reporting period bugins of the end of the period
true, complete and onrest to the best of my lunowingge and belief Other Neview (If desired by ugen.y)	Flede Beer Summer Miner House		Dua (Honh Day Year)	covered by your previous filing and ends at the date of termination. Part II of Schedule D is not opplicable. Nominees, New Entrants and Cundidates for President and Vice
: Ageney Ethica Official's Opinion	Segman v 10 Lecoman	)	U//U/77 Dute (Month, Day, Year)	President: Schedule A. The reporting period for income (BLOCK C) is the preceding
The information contained in Unit report discloses no conflict of undresit under applicable laws and regulations.	Par & Muslell		6/10/94	colondar year and the current colondar year up to the date of filing. Value assets as of any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing.
Office of Government Cthics Use Only	Summer		Date (Manth, Day, Year) b - 14-54	Schedule B. Not applicable. Schedule C, Part I (Liabilities). Th
Comments of Revewing Officials III additional space is required, use th	al apare u required use (Advectre sult of the sheet)		1.	reporting period is the preceding calendar year and the current calendar year up to any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing
				Schedule C, Part II (Agreements or Arrangements)Show any agreements or arrangements as of the date of filing
•		ICheck bos if c	(Check bas of comments are continued on the recente sudd)	Schedule DThe reporting period is the preceding two calendar years and the current calendar year up to the date of filing.
Meviaus Educers Current the Used		278 111		140 010 10 01/2 NSN

SF 278 (Rev. 1/91) 5 CFR Part 2634 U.S. Office of Governm Reporting Individ

36

Int. If 'Nome (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           Block C for that item.	U.S. Olfoe of Covernaterit Educa Reporting Individual's Namo		SCHEDITI F A	4	Pago Numbor O
Valuation of Assets         Income: type and amount. If 'None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no reporting period arrows           reparting period         coherently is needed in Block C for that item.           reparting period         outher entry is needed in Block C for that item.           nucksa         nucksa           reporting period         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         second - stronoco           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         second - stronoco           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         seconon - stronoco           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa           nucksa         nucksa </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>SURBUULE A</td> <td></td> <td>13</td>			SURBUULE A		13
About the set into 1000001 = 1000000000000000000000000000		Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period	Income: type and amount. If " other entry is needed in Block	None (or less than \$201)" is check C for that item. BLOCK C	ked, no
100,12 adh adh of the start and 100,12 adh adh of the start adh of the sta			Type	Amount	
	duc- of	000'001'5 - 100'009 000'009 - 100'0325 000'0925 - 100'0015 000'0915 - 100'095 000'095 - 100'915 000'915 - 100'15	Dividends Rent, and Royalues Capital Game Excepted Trust Excepted Trust Qualified Trust	000'000'1\$ - 100'001\$ 000'001\$ - 100'0\$ 000'0\$ - 100'0\$ 000'9\$\$ - 100'9\$ 000'9\$ - 100'\$ 000'\$\$ - 100'\$ 000'1\$ - 102\$	Actual Date $(M_0, D_0, P_0)$ Amount $(M_0, D_0, P_0)$ $(N_1)$ $(M_1, D_0)$ Conly if Specified Honoraria
1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1     1       1     1     1     1     1     1       1 <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>					
		н			
x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x					\$130,000
x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x       x     x     x				1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x				H H	
x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	tund			X	
e. salary x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x		X			
ze. x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x					
ce. Salary x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	101	X		x	
	erce Ont 510		Salary		
x	ng Acct Union 10	×	×	×	
	ng Acct				
		×	×	x	

ous Editions Connot Re Used

		1	1						-	1		
				Date (Mo., Day. Yr.) Only if Ilonoraria								
	J'ngo Numilier 3	cked, no		Artual Amount Only if "Other" specified	000'06'1\$							
30		che		Over \$1,000.000								
1			nt	000'000'IS 100'00IS								
	1	01)	Amount	220'001 ST00'005				·				
		\$2	An	000'09\$ - 100'91\$								
		har a		000'515 - 100'55 000'55 - 105'55								
		ten		000 53 100 13								ł
		or less hat ite		2501 • 21 000		×				×	×	
		r th		None (or less than S201)			×	×	×			
		C fo										
	SCHEDULE A	Income: type and amuurt. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. mox c		Other (Specify 'I'yys)	Las Pathership Income							
	12	ede	5	Qualified Trust								
		e ar	Type	Excepted Trust						100		
	E	typ ry i	5	Excepted Investment Fund						X	×	
	H	ent		Capital Gains								
	S	cor		12erest	1.1.1	×			×	- Te		1
		oth		Rent and Hoyalties								
				spaspinia	+1 1 1		×	×				
		· ·	-	000 000 15 ->>0		ļ						
		Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period		\$250,001 - \$1,000,000 \$250,001 - \$500,000	-	-						
		ation of A at close of porting per nock n	<u> </u>		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1			<u> </u>				
		t close t close arting p nuock n	in.	220'001 - 2100'000		<u> </u>						
		at ic										-
		rej		000'915 - 100'15		×	×	×		×	×	
		>		None (or less than \$1,001)	1 1 1				×		<u> </u>	1
				orket of O						thange VY 10005		1
S 218 (Rev. 1/31) 6 CFR hert 2034 U.S. Offree of Government Fibire	Reporting Individual's Name SHETLA C. BAIR	Assets and Income BLOCK A		Identify each asset held for the produc- solution freques within a fair merket, where exceeding \$1,000 at the close of the reporting period. To solve of the reporting period. To solve of income which, generated over \$300 in income during the reporting period.	Central Autimes Common Dee Joren & Smith, Hometawn, USA Dee Joren & Smith, Hound Kemptone Equity Fund Doe Jones A Smith proximi plan	Savings Account Nations Bank " Washington, D.C.	Schwab Account AT&T	Schwab Account Walmart	Schwab Account Money Fund - US Treasury	401(k) - NY Stock Exchange 11 Wall Street, NY, NY 10005 - Fixed Income Fund	-Core Equity Fund	Prevents Editions Control the U.s. d
1/91) 634 Gover	ILA	As		ntify ea of inco not inco reporti reporti neomo iod. None		vin	AT&T	unal Va J	lond	Va. Va.	Dor	C Ma
8 (Rev. 1 Purt 2 Mice of	Sill			Identifi velue of the rep Identif in Income period Nor	E.t.	Nat Was	Scl	Scl	Sci	11	ĭ	a l'idet v
SF 27 6 CFF U.S. C	Rel				in a la co	* 12	* ∞Q	<u>*</u> 90	298	*o H	¢ ·	Prevent.

SIELLA C. BAIR Assets and Income ucon a nucco a ucco a set held for the produc- tion of the meter daraporting period. An and the trace of daraport of the meter daraporting period. None a set to a nonce of priories and the trace of the priories and the trace of informe which reseated one 2200 before a set to a nonce of priories and the reporting period. None a set of the report of the reporting period. None a set of the rep	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Annount:         Type         Annount:           Type         1         0.00000         1         4           Type         1         1         1         1         1           Type         1         1         1         1         1         1           Type         1         1         1         1         1         1         1           Type         1	Administration         Administration         Administration         Administration           Administration         Administration         Administration         Administration         Administration	(M0.1)ate 1r.1 001y if

Numbers Philippine Connect the Paul

	SF 278 (hev. [.591) SF 2518 (hev. [.591) U.S. Office of Government Ethice				212					
	Reporting Fedividual's Nume SHETLA C. BAIR	SCHEDULE B New 1	Entrant/Nomir ule Not Applic	New Entrant/Nominee/Candidute: Schedule Not Applicable		Pugo Number	lumber 5			
	Part I: Transactions				None					
	Report any purchase, sals, or exchange by you, your spouse, or dependent child during the reporting period of any real	c,	Transaction Type (x)		Ϋ́́	Amount of Transaction (1)	ranaactic	(I) U		Т
	property, stocks, bonds, commodity futures, and other securities when the amount of the transaction exceeded \$1,000. Include transactions that resulted in a loss. Do not	spouse, or dependent child Check the "Certificate of divesti- ture" block to indicate sales mode pursuant to a certificate of divestiture fom OGE.	chenge le	Date (Mo. Day, Yr.)	000'0 - 100'9 - 100	000'00	• 100'09 000'09 • 100'00	000'000 100'00 000'00 100'00	000'000	ruffcete of entitue
ν'n		Identification of Associa	s			15 15\$			1\$	-ip
0-3	Example Central Airlines Common		-	16/12		4	_			
5										1
m								-	+	
1								_	-	-
\$									1	T
L	Part II: Gifts, Reimbursements, and Travel Expenses	its, and Travel Expenses	-				1		1	
	Report the source, a brief description (including travel, dates, and the nature of neutronic programs provided), and the value of (11) transportation. Indication, on our neutronic ment received from one source dualing \$250 or more (unless precived as personal hospitality at the donor's personal or family residence); (2) other gifts from one source totaling \$100 or more in value; and (3) cash reinhbursenterits of \$220 or source totaling a time of the source in value.	dates, and the nature of more from one source. Exclude gifts, reinbursements and travel expenses from the longing, food, or uncerain. Us, covernment, this exclude gifts from relative, gifts of 750 erse when agregated interservind an excession ing gifts for the total from one source, and gifts and trankursements received by your (2) other gifts from one approach of expendent child that were given totally independent of the relationship to bursements of \$220 or you. See instructions for further exclusions.	ibursements a i relatives, gift gifts and reim totally indeper s.	nd travel expe s of \$75 or less burscments re ndent of the re	nses fro s when s ceived b lationsh	m the aggreg y your ip to	e .	:	L	
ŝ	Source (Name and Address)	Brief Deterption						Value	1.	
8 3 7	Examples Nucl Assn. of Rock Collectors, NY, NY Nucl Assn. of Rock Collectors, NY, NY	Artino tisket, hold room & media uculturi to national conference \$7650 Leadurt brefesse for returng prevatori.						\$125	\$500 	1,
						Ì				
0									ļ	
m										
*										
3 6	Previoue Editions Cannot Be Used									1

	SHEILA C. BAIR	SCHEDULE C					i'ur	huge Numbur		
Part I: Report liabil	Part I: Liabilities Report liabilities over \$10,000 owed to any one creditor at	biles household furniture ar moliances and linkilities		None		Ċ	to entry	Outcome of Amount on Value (4)	e Volta	
any time do or dependen the reporting residence un	ary time during the repeting period by you, your spose, dependent child. Check the insplates thronto wed during the reporting period. Exclude a mortgage on your personal residence unless it is reneed out, loans secured by automo-	orest recent an universe any approximate the process of the fore the process of t	Dote Incurred	Interest Rate	Tenn if appli- cable	· 100 000 • 100	000'0 - 100 000	000'0	000'0	000'00
	Creditors (Name and Address)	Type of 1, ubility	1			'51\$ '51\$	05\$	01\$	220	940 910
S. Examples	Fust District Bank, Washington, DC Jolin Jones, 123 J St., Washington, DC	Mortgage on rental property. Delaware	1961	13% 10%	25 yrs on demand		*		1.	
		-				-			-	-
							-	ļ		
6						-		-		-
2							-		1	-
Part II	Part II: Agreements or Arrangements	ents							1	1
Report your eaves of abs including se	Report your agreements or arrongements for future employment, lawss of absence, continuation of payment by a former employer (fincluding severance payments), or continuing participation in an	<ul> <li>employee benefit plan. See instructions regarding the reporting of negotiations for ony of these arrongements or benefits.</li> </ul>	ing the repor ar benefits.	ting				None		
	Stalus and Terms of any Agreement or Arrangement	iment		Parties						Date
Example Pur	Purvuent to purvaening agreement, will receive lung num poyment of reginal recount & purvaening num calculated an acrose performed birough 11201 and relative pension benefine (nadopendently munued), folly funded, defand centurbutten plau).		Doe Junes & Smith, Hometown, USA	th, Hometow	n, USA					7/85
Conti	Continuing participation in 401(k) plan of	former employer.	New York	Stock	Stock Exchange,	ge, NY	Y, NY			

Repenting Information         Repenting Information         Second Statistical         S	CHEDULE D of any corporation, firm, partnership, any corporation, firm, partnership, any corporation finitum. Ex- prised of any corporation. Ex- Trys of Orannitic, and the standard of the standard distribution of the st	e other buiness enterprise or en cuede positions with religious, use an incorrary roture. Present		
I: Positions Held Outside U.S. Govern positions had during the applicable reporting period, whether and or not Positions include but are not limited to those of an officer, trustee, general partners, progrador, representative, employee, or <i>consistent means</i> and defined Nati Anno felacedinean NR.N Nati Anno felacedinean USA for diversi 5 sinds, therefore, USA	and any corporation, firm, partnership, or organization or educational institution. Exci and, or puttural antidies and those solely of a mail, or puttural antidies and those solely of a mail, or puttural antides and those solely of a provide the solely of the solely of the solely of a partnership partnership of the solely of a partnership partnership of the solely of a partnership of the solely of the solely of the solely of the partnership of the solely of the solely of the solely of the partnership of the solely of the solely of the solely of the partnership of the solely of the s	other business anterprise or un tude pasitors with poligous, use informary stature. Manual Held Manual Held		
Oroninia Maneral Admut Nati Anno di Rok Gultana XX.NN Docinier à Sindi, Handomi, USA Instass (Mirchersty Echool) of Law mession KS, GGADA		Pouton Held		None
Nari Amu of Inca Culturan, NY NY [Document & Sanda, Internationa, USA] reason fully constrained for the Amunican of Carda		er, Board of	From (Mo, Yr]	To (Mo. Yr)
		ember, Board of	6/62 7/85	Present 1091
		Governors	10/90	12/93
ign Fund		Member, Board of	2/91	PRESENT
Part II: Compensation In Excess Of \$5,000 Paid by One Source laport sources of mee than \$5,000 compensation received by you or your business of filinetion for services provided directly by you during the reporting period. This includes the names of clients and customers of any corporation, than \$5,000. You need not report the US	Paid by One Source firm, partnership, or other business enterprise, or any non-profit organization when you directly provided the services generating a fee or payment of more than \$5,000. You need not report the U.S. Government as a source.	ny non-profit organization e fae or peyment of more ent as a source.	Incumbent/ Terminetion Filer/ Candidate: Not Applicable None	. Filer/ ole
Source (Nume and Address)	BriefD	Brief Description of Dutice		
netown, USA ol Dec Jonre & Smith), Moneyown, USA	Legal services Legal services in connection with university construction			

#### BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION (PUBLIC)

1. Full name (include any former names used).

Sheila Colleen Bair

 Address: List current place of residence and office address(es). List all office and home telephone numbers where you may be reached.

> 3704 Brandywine Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20016 (202) 363-3873 -- home

2033 K Street, Suite 802 Washington, D.C. 20581 (202) 254-6354 -- office

3. Date and place of birth.

April 3, 1954 Wichita, Kansas

<u>Marital Status</u> (include maiden name of wife or husband's name). List spouse's occupation, employer's name and business address(es).

Married: Scott Cooper Professional Staff Subcommittee on Transportation and Hazardous Waste 324 Annex 2 House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20545

 <u>Education</u>: List each college and graduate or professional school you have attended, including dates of attendance, degrees received, and dates degrees were granted.

> Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

BA: 1975 JD: 1978

 <u>Employment Record</u>: List (by year) all business or professional corporations, companies, firms, or other enterprises, partnerships, institutions and organizations, nonprofit or otherwise, including farms, with which you were connected as an officer. director, partner, proprietor, or employee since graduation from college; include a title and brief job description.

<u>From</u> 5/91 <u>To</u> Present Position

Commodity Futures Trading Commission. Commissioner. Serve as one of five commissioners on the independent financial regulatory agency responsible for oversight of the nation's commodity futures and options markets. Position requires Presidential appointment/Senate confirmation. Since December 1991, have served as Chairman of the CFTC's Financial Products Advisory Committee (FPAC) and have specialized in issues relating to the dramatic growth of financial hedging instruments. From August to December 1993, served as agency's Acting Chairman and oversaw the completion of a major study of OTC derivatives. The study's central recommendation for an interagency coordinating group for OTC derivatives was adopted by the Working Group on Financial Markets.

New York Stock Exchange, Counsel Legislative Affairs. (Excluding a 10 month period from 1/90 - 10/90 during which I was a candidate for Congress in the Kansas 5th District GOP Primary). Served as a legal counsel to the New York Stock Exchange in its Washington office, working with Congress and its committees, the Securities Exchange Commission, and the Commodity Futures Trading Commission on a wide array of financial issues, with emphasis on derivative products and intermarket coordination.

7/88

5/91

1/87	7/88	Kutak Rock & Campbell, Of Counsel (Excluding a 6 month leave to work for Dole campaign, below). Represent firm's clients before Congress an federal agencies, dealing primarily with tax, banking and related matters.
10/87	3/88	Dole for President, Campaign, Research Director. Headed the Research Division of the Dole for President campaign. Responsibilities included briefing the candidate on major policy issues; preparing for debates; and coordinating campaign position papers and policy statements.
1/85	7/86	Office of the Senate Majority Leader, Deputy Counsel to Majority Leader Robert Dole. Served as general legal counsel to Majority Leader Dole. Major issue areas included civil and constitutional rights, international human rights, antitrust, intellectual property, tort liability reform, and judicial nominations.
10/81	12/84	Senate Judiciary Committee Counsel, Subcommittee on Courts. Advised Senator Dole in his capacity as Subcommittee Chairman, with particular emphasis on civil and constitutional rights, women's issues, criminal law, antitrust, and intellectual property.
5/79	10/81	HEW/Department of Education, Attorney/Advisory. Served as legal counsel in Department's civil rights compliance, findings, negotiations, and administrative enforcement proceedings. Responded to agency requests for legal advice concerning FOIA, Privacy Act, and Administrative Procedures Act.

8/78 5/79

Teaching Fellow, University of Arkansas School of Law. Taught first year law students legal writing, appellate advocacy, and ran the moot court competition. Teaching fellows were selected annually by the law school in a national competition.

 <u>Military Service</u>: Have you had any military service? If so, give particulars, including the dates, branch of service, rank or rate, serial number and type of discharge received.

None

 <u>Government Service</u>: State (chronologically) your government service or public offices you have held, including the terms of service grade levels and whether such positions were elected or appointed.

May 1979 - October 1981, Attorney Advisor, DHEW/Department of Education, GS11-GS13:

October 1981 - December 1984, Counsel, Courts Subcommittee, Senate Judiciary Committee; and

January 1985 - July 1986, Deputy Counsel, Senate Majority Leader's Office.

May 1991 - Present, Commissioner, Commodity Futures Trading Commission. Presidential Appointment requiring Senate confirmation.

 <u>Honors and Awards</u>: List any scholarships, fellowships, honorary degrees, and honorary society memberships that you received and believe would be of interest to the Committee.

1978 - 1979: Teaching Fellow, University of Arkansas School of Law, Fayetteville, Arkansas

10. <u>Other Memberships</u>: List all organizations to which you belong, excluding religious organizations.

American Bar Association WISH LIST Women's Leadership Network Women's Campaign Fund -- Board of Directors (Uncompensated) 11. <u>Published Writings</u>: List the titles, publishers, and dates of books, articles, reports, or other published materials (including published speeches) you have written. Please include on this list published materials on which you are listed as the principal editor. It would be helpful to the Committee if you could provide one copy of all published material that may not be readily available. Also, to the maximum extent practicable, please supply a copy of all unpublished speeches you made during the past five years on <u>issues involving</u> agriculture, nutrition, forestry or commodity futures policy or related matters.

"Why 'Offshore' Doesn't Mean 'Off Limits'," Futures Magazine, January 1992.

"Is There a 'Future' in Swaps?," Mortgage Banking Magazine, September 1992.

"The Worst of <u>Arkansas Best</u>," The University of Kansas Law Review, Spring 1993, (lead author).

"U.S. Regulation of Derivative Instruments: Reflections from a Crucial Crossroads" Paper Submitted to the University of London Institute of Advanced Legal Studies for Inclusion in Proceedings of the International Conference on Derivative Instruments, October 1993.

"Change and Challenge in the Marketplace Meeting the Darwinian Challenge," Futures Industry, September/October 1993.

"The Future of Past Performance Reporting," Managed Account Reports, Inc., January 1994.

"Regulatory Issues Presented by the Growth of OTC Derivatives: Why Off-Exchange is No Longer Off-Limits," in the Handbook of Derivatives and Synthetics (to be published).

12. <u>Health</u>: What is the present state of your health?

Excellent

#### FINANCIAL DATA AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST (PUBLIC)

1. Have you severed all connections with your immediate past private sector employers, business firms, associations, and/or organizations?

Yes.

2. List sources, amounts and dates of all anticipated receipts from deferred income arrangements, stock options, incompleted contracts and other future benefits which you expect to derive from previous business relationships, professional services, firm memberships, former employers, clients, or customers.

None.

3. Do you, or does any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, own or operate a farm or ranch? (If yes, please give a brief description including location, size and type of operation.)

No.

4. If confirmed, do you have any plans, commitments, or agreements to pursue outside employment or engage in any business or vocation, with or without compensation, during your service with the government? (If so, explain.)

No.

5. Do you have any plans to resume employment, affiliation, or practice with your previous employers, business firms, associations, or organizations after completing government service? (If yes, give details.)

No.

6. Has anyone made a commitment to employ you or retain your services in any capacity after you leave government service? (If yes, please specify.)

No.

 Identify all investments, obligations, liabilities, or other relationships which involve potential conflicts of interest in the position to which you have been nominated.

Employment by the New York Stock Exchange -- See below.

8. Have you ever received a government guaranteed student loan? If so, has it been repaid?

No.

 If confirmed, explain how you will resolve any potential conflict of interest, including any that may be disclosed by your responses to the above items.

Prior to my appointment to the CFTC, I worked for the NYSE. Consistent with my answer to this question when I was first appointed, I will continue my commitment to recuse myself should there ever be any adjudicatory proceeding or other particular matter before the Commodity Futures Trading Commission to which the New York Stock Exchange is a party. If any other situation arises where there might be a question of conflict, I will seek the opinion of agency ethics counsel. It should be noted that the NYSE recently divested itself of its futures subsidiary, the New York Futures Exchange.

#### Doyle L. Cook

Mr. Chairman, and Members of the committee, it is an honor to appear before you today as you consider my nomination for appointment to the board of the Farm Credit Administration.

I would like to thank Senator Baucus for taking the time to introduce me here today. I appreciate his words of support.

Agriculture has always been an integral part of my life. I was raised on a farm and worked my way through college by raising livestock. The formative years of many Members of this committee are similar, so I know you can understand how my roots have guided my career in agriculture. During the first 13 years of my career with the Ralston Purina Company, I had

During the first 13 years of my career with the Ralston Purina Company, I had the unique opportunity to work directly with farmers and to gain both marketing and credit experience. One thing I learned about myself while at Ralston Purina was that I liked working in the business side of agriculture, which led me to my career with the Farm Credit System. During my 18 years with the System, I worked in the Texas Farm Credit District and the former St. Louis and Louisville districts and served the last 4 years as president and chief executive officer of the Farm Credit Bank of Spokane until April of this year.

I recognize there may be concern that someone, who has worked as many years with the Farm Credit System as I have, may have difficulty making the change from banker to regulator. I believe my experience in handling difficult situations in both Ralston Purina and Farm Credit were the building blocks that have prepared me for the responsibilities I would have as a member of the Farm Credit Administration Board. Furthermore, I have great respect for the role the Farm Credit Administration has played in restoring the System to financial health. I believe the Farm Credit System provides an important and needed service to American agriculture. But in order for the System to face the challenges of the future, the Farm Credit Administration must continue its vigilance as a strong, effective, arm's length regulator.

regulator. Mr. Chairman, I hope I will be granted the opportunity of serving the agricultural producer, as well as those who invest in American agriculture, as a member of the Farm Credit Administration Board.

> OFFICE OF GOVERNMENT ETHICS, Washington, DC., June 16, 1994.

Hon. PATRICK J. LEAHY, Chairman, Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry, U.S. Senate, Washington, DC.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: In accordance with the Ethics in Government Act of 1978, I enclose a copy of the public financial disclosure report filed by Doyle L. Cook, who has been nominated by President Clinton for the position of Member, Board of Directors, Farm Credit Administration (FCA).

We have reviewed the report and have also obtained advice from the FCA concerning any possible conflict in light of its functions and the nominee's proposed duties. Also enclosed is a letter from the FCA's ethics official, dated June 14, 1994, which discusses Mr. Cook's ethics agreements with respect to recusals and certain other matters.

Based thereon, we believe that Mr. Cook is in compliance with applicable laws and regulations governing conflicts of interest.

Sincerely,

STEPHEN D. POTTS, Director.

Enclosures

#### Farm Credit Administration

1501 Farm Credit Drive McLean, Virginia 22102-5090 (703) 883-4000



June 14, 1994

Mr. Stephen A. Potts, Director United States Office of Government Ethics Suite 500 1201 New York Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20005-3917

Dear Mr. Potts:

This letter concerns our review of the public financial disclosure report (278 Report) of Doyle L. Cook, nominee to the position of Member of the Board of the Farm Credit Administration (FCA). Mr. Cook has spent much of his career with institutions in the Farm Credit System. His most recent position was President and Chief Executive Officer of the Farm Credit Bank (FCB) of Spokane. Mr. Cook resigned from this position on March 31, 1994, when the FCB of Spokane merged with another Farm Credit Bank, the FCB of Omaha, to form a new Farm Credit System institution known as AgAmerica.

The FCA is an independent regulatory agency, administered by a three-member board that oversees the Farm Credit System. The Farm Credit System is a nationwide system of lending institutions that provides credit and related services to farmers, ranchers, producers and harvesters of aquatic products, rural homeowners, certain farm-related businesses, agricultural and aquatic cooperatives, and rural utilities. The banks and associations in the Farm Credit System are cooperatively owned, directly or indirectly, by their respective borrowers. In his role as Board Member, Mr. Cook, along with the other two Board Members, would be responsible for directing the implementation of the policies and regulations adopted by the Board and executing the administrative functions and duties of the FCA. More specifically, his duties would include prescribing the rules and regulations necessary for the implementation of the part of the Farm Credit Act of 1971, as amended, and providing for the examination of Farm Credit System institutions and for the performance of all the powers and duties vested in the agency.

In addition, at present, the FCA Board also functions as the Board of Directors for the Farm Credit System Insurance Corporation (the Corporation). The Corporation is a Government-controlled corporation established to insure the timely payment of principal and interest on notes, bonds, debentures, and other obligations issued by the Farm Credit System banks. As a Corporation director, Mr. Cook would administer the business of the Corporation, which includes insurance, financial assistance, receivership, and examination functions.

Based on our review of Mr. Cook's 278 Report and follow-up discussions with him, there appear to be no present financial conflicts of interest that would violate 18 U.S.C. 208(a) or 5 C.F.R. § 2635, subpart D. However, we have issued a cautionary letter (in draft) to Mr. Cook, a copy of which is enclosed, concerning his retained health benefits, life insurance, and retirement plans with two Farm Credit System institutions. The retirement plans with those institutions, AgAmerica and the FCB of Texas, are both fully funded, independently managed, defined benefit plans. I do not anticipate any matter coming before Mr. Cook in his role as FCA Board Member that would have a direct and predictable effect on his retained interests. However, in the unlikely event that such a matter should arise during his tenure, the cautionary letter serves as advance notice to avoid acting on a matter involving a conflict of interest by disqualifying himself.

We note that, pursuant to 5 C.F.R. § 2635.502, Mr. Cook is in a covered relationship with certain Farm Credit System institutions due to his former positions.<sup>1</sup> Within the past year, Mr. Cook has been a board member of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac) and President and Chief Executive Officer of the FCB of Spokane, which merged with the FCB of Omaha in March 1994 to become AgAmerica. In order to avoid any appearance of loss of impartiality with regard to these institutions, we will ask Mr. Cook to execute the enclosed recusals. The recusals prohibit Mr. Cook's participation in matters involving the particular interests of AgAmerica, Northwest Farm Credit Services, ACA (the only association in the former FCB of Spokane district), and Farmer Mac for a period of one year from his dates of resignations from these institutions.

I am of the opinion that neither the retained interests nor the recusals will impede Mr. Cook from effectively fulfilling his responsibilities as Board Member of the FCA.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Although Mr. Cook is in a covered relationship with all of the entities in which he served within the past year, only those entities that are part of or related to the Farm Credit System or that do business with FCA will be the subject of written recusals.

Please let me know if you have any questions about this opinion or the enclosed material.

Best regards,

: Kollieeur Bef

Kathleen V. Buffon Designated Agency Ethics Official

Enclosures

Copy to: Cheryl Piasecki

DRAFT

To: Doyle L. Cook Board Member

From: Kathleen V. Buffon Designated Agency Ethics Official and Associate General Counsel, Administrative Law and Enforcement Division

Subject: Cautionary Letter

We have reviewed the public financial disclosure report (278 Report) that you filed on April 18, 1994. Your 278 Report indicates that you have potentially conflicting interests with AgAmerica and the Farm Credit Bank (FCB) of Texas. Specifically, you have retained medical, dental, and life insurance benefits with AgAmerica.<sup>1</sup> In addition, you have retained retirement plans with AgAmerica and the FCB of Texas.<sup>2</sup>

These retained interests represent potential conflicts of interest in that, in your official capacity, you could be asked to participate in a matter that would have a direct and predictable effect on them. You are barred by criminal statute, as well as by the standards of ethical conduct applicable to all Executive Branch employees, from involvement in matters that would so affect your personal financial interests. Although we do not anticipate that any action that might be considered or taken by the agency during your tenure as a Member of the FCA Board would be likely to affect your retained interests, if this should occur you should refrain from involving yourself in the matter and consult with me, in my capacity as Designated Agency Ethics Official, as soon as possible.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> It is our understanding that you pay your medical and dental insurance premiums, but that AgAmerica pays your life insurance premiums. We also understand that these medical, dental, and insurance benefits will terminate on March 3, 1996.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Your retirement plan with the FCB of Spokane (now part of the newly formed AgAmerica) was entered into September of 1989. Your retirement plan with the FCB of Texas was entered into April of 1983. Our understanding is that both of these retirement plans are fully funded, independently managed, defined benefit plans. The AgAmerica plan is managed by Minnesota Mutual Insurance Company. The FCB of Texas plan is managed by Nations Bank.



A determination will then be made regarding the need for you to disqualify yourself from acting on the matter.

If you have any questions about this or other ethical concerns, please contact me at your convenience.



To: Kathleen V. Buffon Designated Agency Ethics Official and Associate General Counsel, Administrative Law and Enforcement Division

From: Doyle L. Cook Board Member

Subject: Conflict of Interest Disqualification

÷

In accordance with the uniform standards of ethical conduct at 5 C.F.R. § 2635.502, the possibility of an appearance of loss of impartiality in the performance of my official duties requires that I disqualify myself from participation in any particular matter involving specific parties in which AgAmerica or Northwest Farm Credit Services, ACA is or represents a party for a period of one year beginning on March 31, 1994, the date of my resignation from my position as Chief Executive Officer of the Farm Credit Bank (FCB) of Spokane, or until April 1, 1995.

This disqualification does not prohibit me from participating in matters affecting the interests of the Farm Credit System generally, even though such matters may also affect the interests of AgAmerica and Northwest Farm Credit Services, ACA. However, if I believe that I may be unable to remain impartial in any matter as a result of my former position with the FCB of Spokane (which has now merged with the FCB of Omaha to form AgAmerica), I will disqualify myself from participating in that matter.

Doyle L. Cook, Board Member

Date

DRAFT

To: Kathleen V. Buffon Designated Agency Ethics Official and Associate General Counsel, Administrative Law and : Enforcement Division

From: Doyle L. Cook Board Member

Subject: Conflict of Interest Disqualification

In accordance with the uniform standards of ethical conduct at 5 C.F.R. § 2635.502, the possibility of an appearance of loss of impartiality in the performance of my official duties requires that I disqualify myself from participation in any particular matter involving specific parties in which the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac) is or represents a party for a period of one year beginning on May 13, 1994, the date of my resignation from my position as Board Member of Farmer Mac, or until May 14, 1995.

This disqualification does not prohibit me from participating in matters affecting the interests of the Farm Credit System generally, even though such matters may also affect the interests of Farmer Mac. However, if I believe that I may be unable to remain impartial in any matter as a result of my former position with Farmer Mac, I will disgualify myself from participating in that matter.

Doyle L. Cook, Board Member

Date

. 6 CPTR Prev 2014

Reporting Statue		Columba Your Converted by Reserve		Date of Appointment, Candidary, Election, or Nomination (Month, Dat. Yard)		Terminetion Date ( 1/ Apple-	Arency Ure Unly
<u> </u>		1993-1994 Nor Candidate		films a filment to make	Taraination	from a strong house of themes	
		Law Nama		Part Name and Middle Initial	Uel .		OCE U++ 0AIY
Reporting Individual's Name	l'e Name	соок		DOYLE L.			7661 & I NOC
		Tube of Providers		Department or Arency [!! Appliable]	(apilioo bie)		Fee for Late Filing
Position for Which Filing	'lling	Member of FCA Board					Any individual who is required to file this report and does so more then
		Address (Number, Street, City, State, and ZIP Code,	()		Talaphone No. (Include Area Code)	de Areo Code)	30 days after the date the report is required to be filed, or, if an extension
Location of Present Office (ar larvaring address)	eoitio	428 W. High Drive, Spokane,	ΜA	99203	509/838-6494	494	is granted, more than 30 days after the last day of the filing extension period
Preductory Muld with the Freedor 13 Generation Darke the Preedor 13	2	Talk of Neutren(a) and Dece(a) Hald				F	Description 5200 fee.
Manutha (1/ Nos Samo as Allenni		None					Incumbonte: The reporting period is the morading calandar voter arrest
da Marine M	1 10	Name of Consersational Committee Considering Namination	whetion	De Yeu Intend to Crette a Qualified Diversified (Prust	Qualified Diversified	Truet?	Part II of Schedula C and Part I of
Seeale Confirmation		Senate Ag Committee			°∾ (X)		include the filing year up to the data you filo. Part II of Schedule D is not
Cartification		sector and sector se			Date (Month Day, Year)	aor)	applicable.
1 CLATIFY Use Use suscements I have made an Use lares and all stracted actedules are	te I have enade chedules are	FI J	2				Tormination Filore: The reporting period begins at the end of the period presend by using maximing filing and
brue, eem piera end earrect le Une eest et my heemdeder end beleef	76 26 26 26 20 2	it touls it	(ard	c)	April 18, 1994	1994	onde at the date of termination. Part II
		Suprature of Other Reveer			Date (MONIA Day. Year)	rar)	and a solution of a local sector of the solution of
Other Review (If desired by agreency)		Woundy & LAguan	Alguarda. Deputy	through the	1-11-1		Nominees, New Entrants and Condidates for President and Vice (President:
Agreecy Ethics OfficiaTa Opinion	N OF N	Signature of Designated Agency Ethics Officia/Revieworg Official	Here official		Date (Month Day, Year)	or)	income (BLOCK C) is the preceding
The information occurs and in the report ductions no conflict of internet under applicable laws and repulations.	hua (° ntarrad (° alatuana	Aptilizen l. Buff	The Pass F	Des Frieted Agency	Jun 2	Juez 14, 1994	celender year and the current celender year up to the date of filing. Velue easete an of any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing.
	1	Signature		marcha	(Diele (Hourh, Day, Year)	ear)	
Office of Covernment Ethican	Lethicon	MERIN & Pitter	Pitte		6-1	6-16-94	Schedule D. Not applicable. Schedule C, Part I (Liabilities). Tha
Commerce of Revenue Offices	and inductions	and a Reverve Officials II/ additional spore a required, use the reverse aids of this sheet)	310				reporting period is the preceding calender year and the current calender
							year up to any data you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing.
							Schedule C. Part II (Agreements or Arrangements)-Show any agreements or arrangements as of the date of filing.
				IC hare base if re	(Chrisb bas d'roem menus err crouinwed on the revense suds)	on the records sudd)	Schedule DThe reporting period is the preceding two calendar years and the current calendar year up to the date of filing.
Horney Longer Cannon In Used	Z			276 111			NSN 7540-01-070 Mee

U.S. Different States J.S. Offerend Concenter Utilians Literations Indiverdual's Name Doy'I.c. L., Cook									02	O I	E	A I	5	SCHEDULE A									Page Number 1 a		
Assets and Income NUCKA	Va	lua repi	tio at cl orti BLG	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period BLOCK B	of As	set	50		the	omo	e: ty	ype	nee	Income: type and amount. If "None (or lass than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. BLOCK c	for	(or tha <sup>BLC</sup>	or less nat itel BLOCK C	ath.	an	\$20		s ch	recked, no		
		-	-				T					E	Type		-				<	mc	Amount				
Identify each asset held for the produc- tion of income which had a far market value occenting \$1,000 at the close of the reporting period. Identify each asset or source of income which generated over \$200 in income during the reporting period	Vone (or less than \$1,001)	000'91\$ - 100'1\$	000 0015 - 100 055	2100'001 - 2520'000 220'001 - 2100'000	\$250,001 . \$500,000	000'000'1\$ - 100'005\$	Over \$1 000.000	Dividends	Rent and Royalties	Interest	Capital Gains Excepted Investment Fund		Excepted Trust Qualified Trust	Other (Specify Type)	None (or less than \$201)	\$201 • \$1'000	005'2\$ • 100'1\$	000'S\$ - 105'Z\$	000'SI\$ - 100'S\$	000'05\$ - 100'51\$	000'001\$ 100'05\$	000'000'1\$ - 100'000 2100'000'1\$ - 100'000	Actual Amount Ooly if "Other"	Date (Mo., Day, Yr.) Only if Honoraria	ŏe
None 🗌		-					-	-	-		-		-		-		·	1	+	-	+	-	-		T
Contral Actions Common     Contral Actions Common     Kennowski Marken Samol, Homauanu, USA     we worket Konstruct Gauge Tond     The dura A Smoth persons than	4 1 1					I I L H				1 1 1	н н			Law Partnerby Income	1 1 1 1		W 1 2 2	1.1.1.1					\$190,000		1111
1 Farm: 320 acres J Atkins, AK .			-	×					×										×						
<sup>2</sup> Merrill Lynch Cash Management Account (recently opened, no <sup>J</sup> carned income yet)					$\times$				×						×										
<sup>3</sup> Scafirst Bank: Savings Accoun Spokane, WA	6		×						_ ×							×									
[1] First Nat'l. Bank: Savings Account Floral City, FL	X								×										_						
y Note Receivable: Lowell Duvall, debtor, Atkins, AK																			t						
<sup>1</sup> ) Note Receivable: Major Ruddell, debtor, Atkins, AK									×																
Association Councils (* d																									

	lieruring Individuale Nume Doyle L. Cook									SC	H	E		SCHEDULE A								Pugo Number 1b	umber 1b		
	Assets and Income BLOCK A	val r	uat epo	t clo ntir ntir	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period muock a	Assolution	d		of In	con	enti	type ry is	e an	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. nock c	C for	that the	or less nat ite BLOCK C	tha m.	69	201	13	checked	ou		
1			-			-	-	_				F	Type		┝				1	Amount	nt				
4	Identify each ease theid for the produc- tion of income which had a fair market value exceeding 51,000 at the close of the reporting period. Identify each easet or eaurres of income during the reporting period.	Йоле (от less than \$1,001) \$1,001 · \$15,000	212'001 · 220'000	000'001\$ - 100'055	2100'001 - 2520'000	\$520'001 - \$200'000	000'000'1\$ - 100'0055	Over \$1,000 000	Dividends Rent and Royalties	12579JAI	eniso letiqeo	Excepted Investment Fund	Excepted Trust	Other (Specify Type)	None (or less than \$201)	2501 - 21'000	005'25 · 100'15	25'201 - 22'000	000'05\$ 100'51\$		000'000'1\$ · 100'001S		Actual Amount Only if "Othar" specified	Dote (Mo., Doy, Yr.) Only if Honoraria	
	None							_		_		-	_		_	_	•	-		br. 1					
E E	Centrel Au Jues Common Da Jimes & Smuth, Tananom, USA Kraptores Eauly Ford Da Jiones & Smuth prenew plan				1 1 1 1 - 1 H 1							<u>т</u> к н		Lee Perintehlo Incone			Sec. 1. 1	-	1 1 1	1.5			000'0618		
	Note Receivable: Y. Leight, debtor, Atkins, AK''	×								×						×									
	Farm Credit Bank of Spokane Spokane, WA													Salary & bonus								\$32(	\$320,000		
0	Farm Credit Bank of Spokane Spokane, WA													Severance						_		\$36(	\$360,000		
<u> </u>	Defined Benefit Plan Farm Credit Bank of Spokane	Value not re Ascertainabl	d n rta	in:	not read		1 X	<u> </u>						Annual Lifetime Bencfit								\$42,( per	\$42,000/ Per ycar	4/1/94 Rec'd. \$3,550 paymen for month	c'd. ymen
4 5	Dcfined Bencfit Plan Farm Credit Bank of Texas	Value not readily Ascertainable	c n rta	in a	ro bla	pr o	ž				-			Annual Lifetime Benefit					7			\$7,500/ per year	54	No monthly payment rec'd to date	ec'd
the La	Defined Benefit Plan Farm Credit Bank of Louisvilld KY	×												Lump sum payment								\$152	\$152,635.7	75	
1								ł			L						l	ł	ł	Į	l				

Preventel Educate Compitable Unid-

								S	H	ED	5	SCHEDULE A							<u>£</u>	I'ngo Numbor 1 C	
Assets and Income BLOCK A	Val	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period BLOCK B	ation of A at close of porting per BLOCK B	e of peri	od	30	Ir	her	ne: entr	type ry is	an nee	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. nucox c	one (o	or less nat ite	c em.	Bu	\$201	)" is	check	ted, no	
	$\vdash$	-	-	-		-				E	Type					Q.	Amount	unt			
identify each asset held for the produc- tion of income which had a fair market value exceeding \$1,000 at the close of the reporting period.						00	lties						(1022 ¤sh							Actual Amount	Date (Mo., Doy, Yr.)
Identify each ease or source of income which generated over 2200 in income during the reporting period.	None (or less t) \$15,00	0'05\$ - 100'515	0015 - 100'055	\$250'001 · \$20 2100'001 · \$22	0'1\$ - 100'005\$	Over \$1,000,00	Divideoda Rent and Roya	Interest	eniso letiqeo	Excepted Inves	Excepted Trus surf bailieup	Type)	None (pr less t	2501 - 21 000	25'201 · 22'200	0'515 - 100'55	0'09\$ - 100'91\$	11\$ - 100'001\$	Over \$1,000,0	Only if "Other" specified	Only if Honoraria
	-		-	-						-	-		-	-	-	1	+	-			
Central Artices Common De Jose & Smich, Heneuron, USA Kreptone Repub Paud De Jose & Smith Period	1 1 1 1 1 1		н 1	1 1 1	1 1 5 1 1 1 H	1 1 1 1 1 1				. к. н.		Lav Provenskip		на 1 1	1 1 1 1	2.2.4.54		1	ter lies reter	\$130,000	
Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation, Washington, DC												Board Member Fee	.54				-			\$500	
(see attached list)				×					×		-						×				
Merrill Lynch IRA: Peggy Cook (sec attached list for under- lying assets)		×											×								
Merrill Lynch IRA: Doyle Cook (see attached list for under- lying assets)		×					×							×							
Merrill Lynch Stock Account (see attached list for under- lying stocks)			~				×							×							
A Owner of 20 acres of un- ARVelopgd land in Star City,													_ ×			_					

			Date (Mo. Day, Yr.) Only if Honoraria							
Page Number 1d	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. succk c		Actual Amount Only if "Other" specified	000'0018						
	che		. 000'000'IS JanO							
	is	2	000'000'1\$ - 100'001\$							
	1)"	Amount	000'00TS - 100'09S							
	320	Ĕ	000'05\$ - 100'51\$			-				
	u .	$\triangleleft$	000'SIS-100'SS				-			
	the		25'201 - 22'000	1.1.1						
	ess iter kc		21'001 - 25'200			_	-			
	or less hat ite BLOCK C		\$201 · \$1,000							
	e (c		None (or less than \$201)	L I I K						
	lon		1003 0 11 1		×	×				
	LO X									
	t. Il loc		Other (Specify Type)	Lee Parimenhip Inome						
	un c		Jyy Oth	Lee Partnern I Anome						
FT	d ii			2						
131	d a edc		Aunited Trust							<u> </u>
SCHEDULE A	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less th other entry is needed in Block C for that item. suock c	Type	Excepted Trust					-		
	/ is	F		1						
	atry of		Capital Gains Excepted Investment Fund	1 K H						
151	r er		Interest Interested							
20	hei			i the state		<u> </u>				
	ot		Rent and Royalties	i continue			L			
			Dividenda	ж т п п 1 1 г						ļ
	s		Over \$1,000,000		L		<u> </u>			
	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period BLOCK B		000'000'1\$ - 100'005\$	ана 1 на 1 на 1 на 1 на 1 на					-	
	Iuation of Asse at close of reporting period BLOCK B		\$250,001 - \$500,000							
	ation of A at close of porting per BLOCK B		\$100'001 - \$520'000	1						
	tin clo		000'001\$ - 100'09\$	H		×				
	atipol		000'09\$ - 100'91\$	1 H 1 1	×					
	re		000'51\$ . 100'1\$							
	>		None (or less than \$1,001)	Toppe Barris						
			roduc- narket se of 00		30 acres e of	80 acres of Peggy				
liepering Individual • Name Doyle L. Cook	Assets and Income BLOCK A		Identify each asset held for the produc- value chrome while a fair market value exceeding \$1,000 at the close of the reporting period. The reporting period income which generated over \$200 in income during the reporting period.	Central Aulues Common Due Jones & Smuth, Homezen, USA Due Jones & Smuth, Homezen, USA Kempkone Equity Fund De Jones & Smuth pension plan	1/3 Owner of house + 30 acres boyfcacockty, motherpome of	1/3 Owner of house + 1 in Atkins AK: home of Cook's mother				
ne l			Identifi tion of the rep the rep Identif income period. Nor	1	NS 3	3				
		1	Nord Serve	a 🕯	Doi 1	27				
u. ŭ				5 8 8 9						1

Previous fidmons Cound B. Paul

### Mutual Funds List Market Value Summary as of 4/16/94

Doyle Cook 4/16/94

Security Name	Туре	Mkt Price	Avg Cost	%Gain	Shares	Mkt Value
(American Funds)						
BAL FUND	Mutual	11.990	11.940	0.4	11,262	\$135,033
ICA FUND	Mutual	18.060	17.270	4.6	3,013	54,411
N PERSP	Mutual	14.860	12.254	21.3	5,977	88,823
Total Market Value				7.1		\$278,267

(Balanced Fund, Equity Fund, and New Perspectives -- a global fund. All are EIFs.)

Interest Earnings on Funds 1-1-93 to 3-31-94

Balanced Fund:	\$10,048
ICA Fund:	\$4,305
New Perspective Fund:	\$19,788

### Stocks Owned in Doyle Cook's IRA As of 4-18-94 Held by Merrill Lynch

Stock	Market Value	Shares	Total
Boeing Chase Manhattan GTE IBM Lilly Norom (ArkLa) Westinghouse Cash	45-1/4 33-3/4 30 53 47-1/2 6-1/2 11-1/2	100 200 100 50 200 1,000 500	\$4,525 6,750 3,000 2,650 5,675 6,500 5,750 3,050
0000			\$47,400

### Dividends Received from 1-1-93 to 3-31-94

Boeing	\$200
Chase Manhattan	216
GTE	28
IBM	50
Lilly	548
Norom E	140
Westinghouse	Q (recently purchased)
	\$1,182

# Stocks Owned in Peggy Cook's IRA As of 4-18-94 Held by Merrill Lynch

Stock	Market Value	Shares	<u>Total</u>
Bank America pf	28-1/4	200	\$5,650
Boeing	45-1/4	200	9,050
Borden Inc.	12-1/2	500	6,250
IBM	53	50	2,650
Laidlaw b	6	100	600
Texaco pf	50-1/4	2	101
Cash			<u>5,500</u>
			\$29,801

### Dividends Recieved from 1-1-93 to 3-31-94

Bank America pf	\$275
Boeing	200
Borden	0 (Recently Purchased)
IBM	62
Laidlaw b	18
Texaco pf	8
	\$563

# Stock Owned Jointly by Doyle and Peggy Cook As of 4-18-94 Held by Merrill Lynch

Stock	Market Value	Shares	Total
Borden Inc.	12-1/2	500	\$6,250
Citicorp pf	25-7/8	200	5,176
Chase Manhattan pf	27-7/8	200	5,576
GTE	30	400	12,000
IBM	53	100	5,300
Merck	28-3/8	800	22,704
Sallie Mae	39-7/8	100	3,988
Westinghouse	11-1/2	500	5,750
•			\$66,744

# Dividends Received from 1-1-93 to 3-31-94

Borden Inc.	0 (recently purchased)
Citicorp pf	\$228
Chase Manhattan pf	262
GTE	113
IBM	125
Merck	241
Sallie Mae	160
Westinghouse	0 (recently purchased)
	\$1,129

the second state of t	<ul> <li>report a transaction involving property used solaly as your personal residence, or a transaction solely between you, your personal residence that. Check the "Certificate of diresti- ture" block to midicate sales made pursuant to a certificate of direstiture fom OGE.</li> </ul>	B10         B10           B11         B10           B11	Part II: Gifts, Reimbursements, and Travel Expenses Report the source, a brief description (including travel, dates, and the nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation objeting, food a nature of expense proved), and the value of (1) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of the nature of expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation of (2) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (2) transportation of (2) transportation on expense of expense of (1) transportation of (2) transportation of (	Snurce (Nome and Addreev) Braf Decorption United	or of Pleas Collinator, NY NY Arrine techcit, ball brond & multi workbuild in the network of multi workbuild and flease Collinator, NY, NY Ladder brotchese for returning prevident.	
Lenner or construction trans- treparting forgerula i Name Doyle L. Gook	Part 1: Transactions lepart any purchase, and, or exchange by you, your spous of dependent child during the reporting period of any real property, secks houds, commodity futures, and other secondics when the annount of the transaction recorded 31,000, include transactions that resulted in a loss. Do not	Example Central Arclass Common	Art II: Gifts, Reimburs or the source, a breaf description (includ- ness provide), and the value of 12 from treesvord from one source usuling 320 pitality at the donar's persongilor family 7 rese obtained \$100 or more in value; and (3)	Source (Name and Address)	Baumples Nacl Aven of Book Collectors, NY, NY Netl Aven of Book Collectors, NY, NY	

	SCHEDULE C				Pugo Numbe 3	ber	
Part I: Liabilities Report limbilities over \$10,000 owed to any one creditor at	for at bilds, household furniture or anolinence, and lishilities		None X				
any time during the reporting period by you, your spouse, dependent child Check the highest amount oved during the reporting period. Fixelude a mortuge on your personal residence unless it is rented out, loans secured by automo-		Date Inter Incurred Rate	t Term if apple- cable	00	100 000 10	000 - 100 - 100	000%
Creditors (Name and Address)	Type of Lability			0'05\$ 00'51\$ 0'51\$ 0'51\$	0'001\$ 0'001\$ 00'05\$	2700'0 2720'0 2720'0	21'000 0AFE 0AFE 2500'0
1 red Detect Hank, Walturgton, IX admittes Tohin Trace, 123 J St., Walturgton, IX Tohin Trace, 123 J St., Walturgton, IX	Mortage on rental projecty, belownee Promowey nute	401 - 6901	25 yra		-	1.	
				_			
				-			
Part II: Agreements or $\Lambda rrangements$ Reput your arcenemis or arrangements for future exployment, lowes of absence, continuution of payment by a former employer (uncluding severance payments), or continuuts predicipation in an	mgoments mploynent, employee henefit plan. See instructions regarding the reporting or employer pation in an	ing the reporting or benefits.			Nor	None	
Status and Terms of any Agreement or Ari angement	ucut ar An angement	2	Purtica				Date
breacht to partaverslup agreement, will receve tump su brooch 1 t/91 and retained pension benefits (indi-penden	d or	Doe Junes & Snuth, Hometown, USA	lown, USA				7/45
Benciit plan providing medical, dental, 7 life it terminates 3/31/96. Doylo Cook pays all premium insurance. FCB pays premiums on life insurânce. insurance benefits.)	Benefit plan providing medical, dental, # Tife insurance. Plan terminates 3/31/96. Doyle Cook pays all premiums on medical & dental insurance. FCB pays premiums on life insurance. (Retained health & insurance benefits.)	gAmerica (lormcrly FCB of Spokane Spokane, MA	rmerly F(	B of S	pokane)		3/94
1	independently managed by Minnesota Mutual lns. Co	AgAmerica (formerly FCB of Spokane) Spokane, WA	formerly	FCB of	Spokar	le)	9/89
Defined Renefit Plan: independ (retained pension) funded	independently managed by Nations Bank, fully funded	Farm Credit Austin, TX	Bank of	fexas			4/83

-

Doyle L. Cook		SCHEDULE D		4	
Part 1: Positions field Outside U.S. Government entert up yeations bid during the spile reporting rends whether compared a no. Positions include bot are not limited to those of an officer profit org- timetor. Irvako, general partner, representativo, employee, or frauenal.	utside U.S. Govern reporting period, whether of limited to those of an officer, presentative, employee, or	IIII CHI Composition, furm, partnership, or other business enterprise or any non- consultant 6 eny corporation, furm, partnership, or other business enterprise or any non- prolit expansions or educational institution. Exclude possitions with religious, secial, francmal, or political entities and these solely of an honorary nature.	, or other business enterprisa or ar celudo positions with religious, so an honorary nature.		None
Organization (Name and Address)		Type of Organization	Position Held	From (Mo. Yr)	To (Mo. Yr)
Nut'l Assn. of Rock Collectors, NY, NY Saumples Tay-Jourse & Smith, Humetown, USA		Non profit education		6/82 7/85	Present
Federal Agricultural Nortgage Corporation Washington, DC	age Corporation	Secondary Market for agricultural loans:GSE	Board Member Director	6/92	5/94
Chamber of Commerce Spokane, WA		Local business organization	Trustce	6/92	5/94
Farm Credit Bank of Spokane Spokane, WA	пе	Farm Credit System lending institution	Chief Executive Officer& President	9/89	3/94
Washington State University Pullman, WA	X	Business School Advisory Council	Council Member	9/91	4/93
Part II: Compensation In Excess Of \$5,000 Paid by One Source Repert sources of more than \$5,000 compensation received by you or your firm, partnership, or other business enta business offiniation for services provided directly by you during the reperting when you directly by you during the reporting than \$5,000. You need not report the US	õ	Paid by One Source firm, partnership, or other business enterprise, or any non-profit organization when you directly provided the survices generating a fee or payment of more than \$5,000. You need not report the U.S. Government as a source.	any non-profit organization ig a fee or payment of more ment as a aource.	Incumbent/ Termination Filer/ Candidate: Not Applicable None	i Filer/ ble
Source (Name and Address)		Bre	Brief Description of Duties		
haanpies haanpies Misiro University felenii af Doe Jone & Smith, Mineytown, USA	oneylown. USA	Legal acrivices			
Farm Credit Bank of Spokane Spokane, WA		Salary & bonus for services rendered as Chief Executive Officer; Severance paid upon retirement (part of employment agreement)	rendered as Chief Exe ent (part of employmer	scutive Of it agreeme	ficer; nt)
Earm Credit Rank of Louisville	lle	Lump sum payment from defined benefit plan, received upon retirement (formerly employed by FCB of Louisville)	ed benefit plan, recei f Louisville)	rved upon i	retire

1. Full name (include any former names used).

Doyle L. Cook

 Address: List current place of residence and office address(es). List all office and home telephone numbers where you may be reached.

> 428 W. High Drive Spokane, Washington 99203 (509) 838-6494 Home (509) 838-9510 Office

3. Date and place of birth.

February 24, 1938 Star City, Arkansas

Marital Status (include maiden name of wife or husband's name). List spouse's occupation, employer's name and business address(es).

Peggy Rackley Cook--Housewife

 Education: List each college and graduate or professional school you have attended, including dates of attendance, degrees received, and dates degrees were granted.

College	Dates	Degrees	Date conferred
Arkansas A&M	9/56 to 5/58	Associate in Agriculture	5/58
University of Arkansas	9/58 to 6/60	Bachelors of Ag Economics	6/60
University of Arkansas	6/60 to 6/62	Masters in Ag Business	1/63

6. <u>Employment Record</u>: List (by year) all business or professional corporations, companies, firms, or other enterprises, partnerships, institutions and organizations, nonprofit or otherwise, including farms, with which you were connected as an officer, director, partner, proprietor, or employee since graduation from college; include a title and brief job description.

Brief description as follows. See Resume for detail

# PRESIDENT AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

FARM CREDIT BANK OF SPOKANE 9/89 - 4/94 Responsible for bank operations and supervision of lending and funding in five states. Total loan volume \$2.7

billion. Includes 45 branches and 650 employees.

PRESIDENT AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER
FARM CREDIT SERVICES OF MID-AMERICA
3/86 - 9/89
Responsible for \$3 billion association with 950 employees that provided credit to 66, 000 farmers in four states.

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT-CREDIT		
FARM CREDIT BANKS OF TEXAS 1/85 - 3/86		
Responsible for all credit operations of the Federal Land Bank of Texas, Federal Intermediate Credit Bank and th		
Bank of Cooperatives, including 49, 050 borrowers for a loan volume of \$4.2 billion.		
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT		
FEDERAL INTERMEDIATE CREDIT BANK OF TEXAS 4/83 - 1/85		
Supervised 30 production credit associations throughout texas. Responsible for loans in excess of \$1 billion to over 14,000 farmers.		
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT - ASSOCIATION OPERATIONS		
FEDERAL INTERMEDIATE CREDIT BANK OF LOUISVILLE 6/79 - 4/83		
Supervised 34 production credit associations with 450 employees located in four states. Loan volume was \$2.8		
billion and they served over 100, 000 farmers.		
REGIONAL VICE PRESIDENT		
FEDERAL INTERMEDIATE CREDIT BANK OF ST. LOUIS 11/75 - 6/79		
Supervised seven production credit associations in Arkansas. Loans were in excess of \$500 million to over 5,000 farmers.		
RALSTON PURINA COMPANY 7/62 - 11/75		
Positions held: Controller Regional Credit Manager		
General Manager Credit Manager		
Marketing Manager Trainee		
OTHER EMPLOYMENT 7/62 - 11/75		
In addition I own a 320 acre farm in Atkins, Arkansas that is rented out on a crop share basis. At present time w		

- 7 Million Operation Many and had any military comine? If so ai
- <u>Military Service</u>: Have you had any military service? If so, give particulars, including the dates, branch of service, rank or rate, serial number and type of discharge received. None
- <u>Government Service</u>: State (chronologically) your government service or public offices you have held, including the terms of service grade levels and whether such positions were elected or appointed.

None

9. <u>Honors and Awards</u>: List any scholarships, fellowships, honorary degrees, and honorary society memberships that you received and believe would be of interest to the Committee.

Working Scholarship for the first four years of college Star Farmer of Arkansas Award American Farmer Degree Graduate Research Fellowship National Honor Society Other Memberships: List all organizations to which you belong, excluding religious organizations.

### All responsibilities in various organizations have been terminated

11. <u>Published Writings</u>: List the titles, publishers, and dates of books, articles, reports, or other published materials (including published speeches) you have written. Please include on this list published materials on which you are listed as the principal editor. It would be helpful to the Committee if you could provide one copy of all published material that may not be readily available. Also, to the maximum extent practicable, please supply a copy of all unpublished speeches you made during the past five years on <u>issues involving</u> agriculture, nutrition, forestry or commodity futures policy or related matters.

I have not had any items published. My speeches have all been in outline form and normally consists of financial condition of the organization being served. These speeches normally take the form of overheads where explanations are given.

12. <u>Health</u>: What is the present state of your health?

My present health status is very good. I have never had a serious illnesses and have had no treatments.

## FINANCIAL DATA AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST (PUBLIC)

1. Have you severed all connections with your immediate past private sector employers, business firms, associations, and/or organizations?

All responsibilities with previous employers and previous organizations have been severed. (traditional post retirement dinner to be held on June 27, 1994. This has been a standing tradition that when president's retire, they come to the next meeting to be honored. This invitation was extended in January 1994.)

 List sources, amounts and dates of all anticipated receipts from deferred income arrangements, stock options, incompleted contracts and other future benefits which you expect to derive from previous business relationships, professional services, firm memberships, former employers, clients, or customers.

I am receiving the following items of compensation from my previous employers.

- 1. Retirement due to merger of Spokane and Omaha Farm Credit Banks
   a. Minnesota Mutual Insurance Company
   3,500/month

   b. Nations Bank of Texas
   500/month
- Benefits are provided by AgAmerica, FCB, until 3/31/96 in the form of medical, dental, and life insurance. Employee pays most of the premiums.
- 3. Do you, or does any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, own or operate a farm or ranch? (If yes, please give a brief description including location, size and type of operation.)

We own a 320 acre farm in Atkins, Arkansas. We rent the Farm to Mr. Troy Austin who is not a Farm Credit Borrower. We receive 50% of the Rice proceeds and 25% of the soybean and wheat proceeds. We pay one half of the crop expenses of rice and none of the soybean and wheat expenses.

4. Have you, or any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, ever participated in Federal commodity price support programs? (If yes, provide all details including amounts of direct government payments and loans received or forfeited by crop and farm, etc. during the past five years.)

No Federal Support proceeds have been received by myself.

5. Have you, or any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, ever received a direct or guaranteed loan from or cosigned a note to the Farmers Home Administration? (If yes, give details of any such loan activity during the past five years.)

No FmHA loans have ever been used by myself.

 Have you, or any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, ever received payments for crop losses from the Federal Crop Insurance program? (If yes, give details.)

I have never received any payment for crop losses from the Federal Crop Insurance Program.

7. If confirmed, do you have any plans, commitments, or agreements to pursue outside employment or engage in any business or vocation, with or without compensation, during your service with the government? (If so, explain.)

I have no agreements or intentions to engage in other employment during my service with the government.

8. Do you have any plans to resume employment, affiliation, or practice with your previous employers, business firms, associations, or organizations after completing government service? (If yes, give details.)

I have no plans to resume affiliation with anyone after employment with the government.

9. Has anyone made a commitment to employ you or retain your services in any capacity after you leave government service? (If yes, please specify.)

No one has committed to employ me after government service.

Identify all investments, obligations, liabilities, or other relationships which involve
potential conflicts of interest in the position to which you have been nominated.

I know of no items that present conflicts of interest except

- previous employment with Spokane Bank.
- Previous Board Member of Farmer Mac Organization.
- 11. Have you ever received a government guaranteed student loan? If so, has it been repaid?

No government loan has been received.

12. If confirmed, explain how you will resolve any potential conflict of interest, including any that may be disclosed by your responses to the above items.

Agreements to recuse will be signed on

- Spokane Bank -- One year from March 31, 1994
- Farmer Mac -- One year from May 13, 1994

Hon. PATRICK J. LEAHY,

Chairman, Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry, U.S. Senate, Washington, DC.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: Under the Ethics in Government Act of 1978, presidential nominces requiring Senate confirmation who are not expected to serve in their Government positions for more than 60 days in a calendar year are not required to file public financial disclosure reports. The Act, however, contains a provision in section 101(b) which allows the committee holding the confirmation hearing to request any financial information it deems appropriate from the nominee.

We understand that your committee desires to receive a financial disclosure report (SF-278) from any presidential nominee for whom your committee holds a confirmation hearing, along with a written opinion from this Office regarding any possible conflicts of interest.

Therefore, I am forwarding a copy of the financial disclosure report of Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., who has been nominated by President Clinton to serve as a member on the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac). Because Mr. Wheeler is not expected to serve more than 60 days in any calendar year, the enclosed report and this letter are submitted to you in accordance with your committee's confirmation procedures and will be available for public inspection only to the extent provided by your practices. There is no authority under the Act for public release of this material by the executive branch.

We have reviewed the report and have obtained advice from Farmer Mac concerning any possible conflict in light of its functions and the nominee's proposed duties. We note that Mr. Wheeler will not be subject to normal executive branch standards of conduct, since Farmer Mac is not considered to be an executive agency but rather is one of a group of entities known as Government Sponsored Enterprises, and because its Board members are not employees of the Federal Government. Nonetheless, Board members are subject to conflict of interest and disclosure regulations issued by the Farm Credit Administration at 12 C.F.R. Part 650 and Farmer Mac's own conflict of interest requirements.

Based thereon, we believe that Mr. Wheeler will be in compliance with applicable laws governing conflicts of interest.

Sincerely,

STEPHEN D. POTTS, Director.

Enclosure

Set Work of Discontine Branch PUBLIC FINANCIAL DISCLOSURE REPORT

3204
3
MIN
~

U.S. Office of Government Ethics	hice							101022 OS 6140	
Iteporting Status	ſ	Calendar Year Covered by Report	_	Date of Appointme or Nominition (Mo	Date of Appountment, Candidacy, Election, or Noministion (Month, Day, Year)		Termunation Date ( I/ Appli oble) (Month, Day Year)	Agency Use Only	
Bunea) Appropriate	Incumbent		X or Candidate			Tormination Filer			
		Last Nune			Furst Name and Middle Instant	al		OGE Use Only	Τ
Reporting Individual's Name	ul's Name	WHEELER			CLYDE A. Jr.	Jr.		NAL 1 9 1994	[
		Title of Position		-	kpurtment or Agency (If Applicable	pplicable)		Fee for Late Filing	ŀ
Position for Which Filing	Filing	Member	Board of Directors		Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation	cultural M	ortgage	Any individual who is required to file this report and does so more than	2.5
I continue of D-	Off.	Address (Number, Street, Cit), State, and ZIP Code)	. State, and 21P Code)			Telephone No Unclude Arra Cate	ude Arrea Coste)	30 days after the date the report is monimum to be filed or if an extension	0
(or forwardung address)	Ollice	Clear Creek Ranch Route 1, Box 386,	Creek Ranch 1, Box 386, Laverne, Oklahoma	)klahoma	73848	(405) 83	837-5521	is granted, more than 30 days after the last day of the filing extension period	ž_
Townshiel field with the redenil Government During die Precedung 12 Monthe (I/ Not Staine as Above)	deral sedung 12 ve)	None None	0.116/0					Reporting Periods Incumbents The reporting period is	
								the preceding calendar year except Part 11 of Schedole C and Part 1 of	
Presidential Nominees Subject to Senote Confirmation	ubject to	Name of Congressional Committee Considerary Nomunition	ittee Considerary Nommission	1	Do You Intend to Create a Qualified Diversified Thurs	Qualified Diversified 1	Prun'	Schedule D where you most also	
		Senate Commi	Senate Committee on Agriculture	ture	Vcs	X Nii		include the filing year up to the dute you file. Purt II of Schedule D is not	
Constant on the second								upplicable	-
Criticustion 1 CEARTI-Y that the suscencers is have made on this form and all attached wheatles une true, complete and correct to the levit of my knowledge and belief.	nte l'have made l'schedules are o'die best of my	Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr	eler, Jr.	6		Muc (Month In. Very	The record has read	Termination Filers: The reporting period legms at the end of the period covered by your previous filing and ends at the date of termination. Part II	=
Other Review		Support of Other Reviewer				Dute (Month Day, Veur)	cur)	of Schedule D is not applicable	
(If dustred by sgency)	-							Nominees, New Entrants and Condidutes for President and Vice President:	2
Agency Ethics Official's Opinion	punion	Signature of IX signated Agenc.	Signature of IX signated Agency Ethics Officia/Reviewing Official	cul		Date (Month Day, Year)	arj	Schedule A The reporting period for means (BLOCK C) is the preceding	5
The information contained in this report discloses no conflict of interest under applicable laws and regulations	r thus Tuturrest golations							calendar year and the current culondar year up to the date of filing. Value assets as of any date you choose that is one of the date you follower that is	1 4
0.0		Sugnitury				Date (Month, Day, Year)	ar)	within of days of the date of think	
Ullice of Government Ethics Use Only Use	WE Price	Ster	her & Po	the		5	- 23-94	Schedule R-Not applicable Schedule C, Part I (Labilities) The	ie.
Comments of Reviewing Officials III additional space is required, use I	uis III additional	aptive to required, use 14 reven	se sule of this sheet?	20				reporting period is the preceding colordar year and the current culendar	, r
In the opinic discloses no	on of the conflict	a undersigned r of interest o	In the opinion of the undersigned reviewer, the information contained in this report (SF 278) discloses no conflict of interest or appearance thereof with respect to any laws of require-	uformatic nereof wi	on contained ith respect t	in this re-	sport (SF 278) s of require-	year up to any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing	
Ments application Additional co	able to	service on the on the report a	ments applicable to service on the Board of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation. Additional comments on the report are attached following the last page thereof. Thomas R.	ederal Ag	yricultural N the last page	Aurigage Cu	Thomas R.	Schedule C, Part II (Agreements of Arrangements): Show any agreements	5.4
Clark, the reviewer,	eviewer,	is the Vice Pr	Clark, the reviewer, is the Vice President - Corporate Relations for the Federal Agricultural	brate kel	lations for t	the Federal	. Agricultural	or arrangements as of the date of filing	
100 26262700	hotarton		1 from	Homes R.	Clark			Schedule D. The reporting period is the preceding two calendar years and	
AHI HONDON PAGE -	3, items 2	Wand - Ande Russu	Addition on PAGE 3. items 2 and 5 nede PLESU and to telebone dice assimily with	IN PROISSED	ithe a new transit	francis (1) (1)	and a the second second	the current calendar year up to the date of filing	
Larvesed during a supply 1	AND TOW C	MALLE TOM CLARK ON 5/19/44	4 V15.	1	5 111 ×			** 0 0 0 **	-

SCHEDULE A Income       SCHEDULE A Income       SCHEDULE A Income       SCHEDULE A Income       SCHEDULE A Income       Type     Revised 5/18/94       Income     Type       Type     Type       Income     Scoopon       Income     Scoopon       Income     Scoopon       Income     Type       Income     Scoopon       Income </th <th>m beer</th> <th>00</th> <th></th> <th>al Date in (Mo. Date Yr) Tr Only if Honoraria</th> <th>00</th> <th>(10)</th> <th>6000</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>000</th> <th></th>	m beer	00		al Date in (Mo. Date Yr) Tr Only if Honoraria	00	(10)	6000			000	
et. Jt. Province of an anount. If Yone (or less than \$2017'is che and one \$200 what factoreadd throme and one \$200 memory memor	Page Number	cked, 1		Actual Arnount Only if "Other" specified	100 001	1 - -	\$ 15			\$160.	1
Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. J. Mathematical Sciences of Assets Producting period Producting Per		che		Over \$1,000,000							
Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. J.		13.	1 I								
Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. Jr. Pr. J.		01)	noi								L
Pr., Jr. Pr., Jr. Ilncome Valuation of Asetis at close of reporting period manon manon manon resource of resource of resourc		\$2	Am						×		
Pr., Jr.     Pr., Jr.       Pr., Jr.     Ilncome       Income     Valuation of Asets       Privation of Asets     Privation of Asets       Privation of Asets	4	han.				ļ	-	×		I	
Pr., Jr.     Pr., Jr.       Pr., Jr.     Ilncome       Income     Valuation of Asets       Privation of Asets     Privation of Asets       Privation of Asets	8	em c								<u> </u>	
Pr., Jr.     Pr., Jr.       Pr., Jr.     Ilncome       Income     Valuation of Asets       Privation of Asets     Privation of Asets       Privation of Asets	1 7	les it it ock									;
Pr., Jr.     Pr., Jr.       Pr., Jr.     Ilncome       Income     Valuation of Asets       Privation of Asets     Privation of Asets       Privation of Asets	- m	(or tha									
er, Jr. Per, Jr. Ilncome at close of reporting at close of repo	sco	for		None (or less than \$201)							
Dr. Jr.     Dr. Jr.       Dr. Jr.     Valuation of Asets       Income     Valuation of Asets       Double the production     Drate (Des of Asets)       Drate of Asets     Seconon (Stress of Asets)       Asets		tmount. If "No ed in Block C 1		Other (Specufy Type)	Law Furthership Income	Income from ale of far	Income from sale of cattle			Cash income from plan	
P. 1. Jr.       P. J. V.       Income       Valuation of Assets       Nada far market       Number of a close c		ede	2	Isruit patitienty		0				-	
er, Jr. Per, Jr. Ilncome at close of reporting at close of repo	I S I	e ar	Z D		1 L						
er, Jr.     Valuation of Assets       Income     Valuation of Assets       Nada fair market     Valuation of Assets       000 at the close of resource solution of Assets     Valuation of Assets       000 at the close of resource solution of Assets     Valuation of Assets       000 at the close of resource solution of Assets     Valuation of Assets       000 at the close of resource solution of Assets     Valuation of resource solution of resour		y is			1 1 1						
er, Jr. Per, Jr. Ilncome at close of reporting at close of repo		e: t ntr									
er, Jr. Per, Jr. Ilncome at close of reporting at close of repo	10	om er e			1 1 1 1						
P. 1. Jr.       P. J. V.       Income       Valuation of Assets       Nada far market       Number of a close c		the		Rent and Royalties	, , , ,	<u> </u>		×	×		
P. 1. Jr.     Naturation of Assets       Income     Valuation of Assets       Naturation of Assets     Naturation of Assets					R I I						;
<pre>:r, Jr. Income led or the preduction have a far market 00 at the close of on a do over \$200 e reporting of ever \$200 e reporting neme. </pre>				Over \$1,000,000					-		<u>† – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –</u>
er, Jr. Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome indidic the produc- thad a far market thad a far market obtained a far market obtained a far and a add over \$200 e reporting e reporting a definement - of a far and a definement - of a far and a definement - fit plan fit plan oc innopendent		d b	├──	000'000'1\$ - 100'009\$			1				
er, Jr. Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome indidic the produc- thad a far market thad a far market obtained a far market obtained a far and a add over \$200 e reporting e reporting a definement - of a far and a definement - of a far and a definement - fit plan fit plan oc innopendent		Ass f erio	⊢	000'005\$ 100'052\$			1				
er, Jr. Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome indidic the produc- thad a far market thad a far market obtained a far market obtained a far and a add over \$200 e reporting e reporting a definement - of a far and a definement - of a far and a definement - fit plan fit plan oc innopendent		of S pe	$\vdash$	\$100'001 · \$220'000					i		
er, Jr. Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome Ilncome indidic the produc- thad a far market thad a far market obtained a far market obtained a far and a add over \$200 e reporting e reporting a definement - of a far and a definement - of a far and a definement - fit plan fit plan oc innopendent		ting 9	$\vdash$	\$20'001 \$100'000	н		×				
<pre>:r, Jr. Income [Income bad a far market book the dowe of manual far market book the dowe of manual far market manual far far manual far manual</pre>		ati		000'09\$ · 100'91\$					×		
<pre>:r, Jr. Income led or the preduction have a far market 00 at the close of on a do over \$200 e reporting of ever \$200 e reporting neme. </pre>		rej		000'91\$ · 100'1\$				×			
Turk Induction Numer yide A. Whueler, Jr. Assets and Income Assets and Income which had a far markut uncork which had a far markut where expering period. Identify each asset or source of income which generated of income during the reporting period. None None recent Advectoment Provide asset or source of in income during the reporting period. None recent Advectoment to a come a family memory from the reporting of the coment period. None recent Advectoment to a coment for sole of the comparity interest of and oil and gas company, equity interest conteal Creek Ranch period. Descripted of a sole for sole of and oil and gas company, equity interest conteal Creek Ranch and oil wells located and find benefit plan of the one company could and find benefit plan of the sole of oil on con con the		2		Vone (or less than \$1,001)							1
	, in	Assets and Income BLOCK A		Identify each asset held for the produc- tion of income which had a fair market value exceeding \$1,000 at the close of the reporting period. Jatentify each asset or source of income during the reporting period. None	Central Acutors Common Es. De Jone & Smot. Hometern, USA myae Respecte Gauge Fund De Jone & Smother	Clear Creek Ranch - Operated with son; produce alfalfa, hav theat control	Cattle - raised for sale on ranch	Sho-Bar Energy, Inc family-owned oil and gas company, equity interest	Unit Drilling - operating gas and oil wells located on Clear Creek Ranch	Sun Company Retirement - defined benefit plan	ORYX Energy Co independent oil & gas exploration co.;

Duge Numlar	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked. no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. <sup>atock C</sup>	Amount	Actual Market SL00000 Market SL000000 Market SL000000 Market SL000000 Market SL0000000 Market SL0000000 Market SL000000 Market SL00000			×					
Revised 5/18/94	it. If "None (or less th Block C for that item. BLOCK C		T) Ped (5) 10 Ped (6) 11 Ped (6) 12 Ped (6) 13 (0) 14 Ped (6) 15 (0) 15 (0) 15 (0) 15 (0) 10 (1) 10		Lue Porturer (p		×	×	×	×	
SCHEDULEA	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less th other entry is needed in Block C for that item. <sup>BLOCK C</sup>	Type	الا			×	****			**	
	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period HLOCK B		Vore (or less than 51,000) 5500,001 - 5500,000 510,001 - 5500,000 510,001 - 5500,000 510,001 - 5500,000 515,001 - 5500,000 515,001 - 5500,000 515,001 - 500,000 515,001 - 500,000 515,000 51			×	×	X	×	×	
Hepoting Indvidual: Nume Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr.	Assets and Income		Identify each asset held for the produc- tion of moment which had a fair market value secceding \$1,100 at the close of the reporting period. Identify call asset or assure of income which generated over \$200 in income during the reporting period.	None	<ul> <li>S. Central Artinis Community</li> <li>De dons &amp; Smith Humanum, USA</li> <li>Matasa Francisco Luda</li> <li>Antasa Francisco Luda</li> <li>Antasa Francisco Luda</li> <li>Antasa Francisco Luda</li> </ul>	Sun Co., Inc gas and oil production, common stock	<pre>2 NFS Municipal Bond Fund -     publicly traded investment J fund</pre>	FNMA REMIC - Fannie Mae J real estate mort, investment conduit; in wife's name	<pre>4 WalMart Stores, Inc 3 common stock held in wife's name</pre>	· Premium Account Fund - Money J Market Fund shares; in wife's name.	

SCI SCI	SE 201 (f.k.). U.91) V E Port 2020 U S Office of Government Ethics												
2	keporing hdvoduli Name Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr.		SCHEDULE B New E	New Entrant/Nomince/Candidute. Schedule Not Applicable	mmce/	Candidute.	$\mathbf{x}$	Page	Page Number		-		
Щ	Part I: Transactions		anomi a transaction innoluior accession modale activity access				None K						
5	or dependent child during the reporting period of any real		personal residence, involving property dated softer y as your	Thansaction Type (a)		F	Ϋ́	ja tuno	Amount of Trunsaction (k)	tion (k)			T
G. 8 69	property, stocks, bonds, commouty lutures, and other securities when the amount of the transaction exceeded \$1,000. Include transactions that resulted in a loss. Do not	spouse, or dependent child. C ture" block to indicate sales n divestiture fom OGE.	spouse, or dependent child. Check the "Certhifeake of divesti- ture" block to indicate sales made pursuant to a certificate of divestiture fom OGE.	or a new contraction of the second se	2 di la ciale di l	Date (Mo., Day, Yr.)	000 100 (100 100	000'0 100'	00012	000'0	(RED (RR) 100'0	000.000	lo elsoluto entitue
vi		Identification of Assets		na La S	n 3	)15	09\$ 91\$ 91\$	01\$ 05\$	75 015	00\$			arp Cei
3-	Essemple Central Auflues Common			×		20/91		×	$\left  \right $	-	Η	Н	
-													
2													
m		-								$\vdash$	-		
-				-								-	
\$				-					+	+	+	$\vdash$	T
Щ	Part II: Gifts, Reimbursements, and Travel Expenses	s, and Travel Exp	enses		-		-	]	1	1			<b></b>
R ex	Report the source, a brief description (including travel, dates, and the nature of travel processes provided), and the value of (1) transmisstration. Jobids, cond, we retreatin- ment treesved from one source loading \$500 or more (unless received as presonal beginality at the doord's periodal of family residence); (2) oher #fths from one beginality at the doord's periodal of family residence); (2) oher #fths from one pource todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and (3) each reimbursements of \$250 or source todaing \$100 or more in value, and \$100 or \$100		more from one source. Exclude gifta, rembursements and travel expenses from the U.S. Courtment: Make secoldae gifta from relatively gifta of 575 of the source and gifts and reinhubsenties received by your gifts for the Gual From for source, and gifts and reinhubsenties received by you source of dependent thild that were given totally independent of the relationship to you. See instructions for further exclusions.	nbursement r relatives, gifts and re totally inde s.	s and t grits of imbur-	ravel exper \$75 or less sements rec at of the rel	nses froi when a reived b ationsh	m the tggreg y your ip to	-j L	4	None	$\times$	
siz	Source (Name and Address)		Brief Description							-	Value		
38-	Examples Nucl Assn. of Ruck Collectors, NY, NY Nucl Assn. of Ruck Collectors, NY, NY	Airline ticket, hotel roum & meals uncident to national conference 6/15/9 Leather breckues for restrong prevident	national conference 6/15/90								\$125 \$125	1:1	
-													
~													
m													
*													
10													
Įź	Previous Editions Cutnut Be Used									1			1

Neporting Individuals Name Clycka A Wheeler Jr							ALC: N	ALL NOR BURN		
The of the second of		SCHEDULE C	Revis	Revised 5/18/94	8/94				u^	
Part I: Liabilities Report labilities over \$10,000 owed to any one creditor at		biles, household furmture or appliances; and fiabilities		None			Category of Amount or Value (x)	Amount	r Value I	
any time during the reporting period by you, your spouse, or dependent child. Check the highest amount owed during the reporting period Exclude a morgage on your personal residence unless it is rented out, loans secured by automo-		owed to certain relatives listed in instructiona. See instructions for revolving charge accounts.	Date Incurred	Intere at Kate	Term if sppli cable	100'S 100'S 100'D	000'00 000'0 	000.09 190.00	000/00	(00),000, 937 000,000, 937
Creditors (Name and Address)		Type of Labulaty				;(\$	>758 7558		:5	_
S Furst District Bunk, Weshington, DC Campiles John Jones 123 J SL, Washington, DC		Morgage on rental property. Delaware Promissary note	1961	13% 13%	25 yrs on demand		1 H 1 1	-	1.4	
T P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P P	n 73000									
First National Bank					5	+	-		$\vdash$	
S Laverne, OK 73B48		9	1992	1	Dumatu	+	-		+	+
' Kidder, Peabody - 919 18th St., NW T ⊆uito 500 Hackton DC 20006	St., NW	Broker loan secured	10.01	* *	- uo					
The line hittings I have anting	0000	saturnhà Ar		-						-
2										
Part II: Agreements or Arrangements	rangement									
Report your agreements or urrangements for future employment, leaves of absence, continuation of payment by a former employer (including severance payments), or continuing participation in an	re employment, rmer employer ucipation ın an	employee benefit plun. See instructions regarding the reporting of negotiations for any of these arrangements or benefits.	ng the report r benefits.	gui				None		
Status and Terms of any Agreement or Arrangement	rvement or Arrangement			Parties						Date
Example Pursuant to purnership agreement, will receive hump a through 1.091 and returned pension benefics (independent)	sum payment of capital aco dently minniged, fully funded	Parsund to participal grownest, will receive lung and payment of capital a court & participal ailure calculated on vervee performed through 1031 und retained pension barefra (adspendently monues), folly funded, offend contribution plant.	Dee Juires & Smith, Hometown, USA	ћ. Нотекомп	, USA					7/45
Pursuant to defined benefit retirement retirement		program, receives annual	Sun Company, Philadelphia,	pany, h	chilade	lthi.	4, EA			4/04

SF 276 (Rev. 1/91) 5 CFH Purt 26.34 U.S. Office of Government I

Reparting Individual's Num. Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr.		SCHEDULE D	Revised 5/18/94	Puge Number 6	
Part 1: Positions Held Outside U.S. Government Report any positions held during the applicable reporting period, whether compared or not. Positions include but are not limited to those of an officer. position during the applicable reporting period, whether dure to the second second second second second second second second dure to the second second second second second second second second dure to the second sec	utside U.S. Govern te reporting period, whether not limited to those of an officer, representative. employee, or	ment consultant of any corporation, furm, partnership, or other business enterprise or any non- consultant of any corporation, furth, partnership, or other business enterprise or any non- profit organization or educational institution. Exclude positions with religious, social, fraternal, or political entities and those solely of an honorary nature.	p, or other business enterprise or a Exclude positions with religious, s of an honorary nature.		None
Or eanization (Name and Address)	()	Type of Organization	Position Held	From (Mo. Yr.)	TIL (Mo Yr)
Eamples Device done & Sinth, Hometow, NY, NY Deviced at Sinth, Hometow, USA		Non-profit education	President	6/82 7/65	Present
Clear Creek Ranch Route 1, Box 386, Laverne, OK	, OK 73848	Cattle and hay ranch	Owner/operator	6/68	Pres.
Centennial Farm & Ranch Program, OK Historical Society, Wiley Post Historical Bld., OK City, OK	rogram, OK Historical rical Bld., OK City, OK	Government sponsored historical recognition	Review Panel Member (non-compensated)	Harch 1988	Pres.
OK Academy for State Goals, 121 East Sheridan Avenue, Suite 106, OK City,	s, 121 East 6, OK City, OK	Non-profit think tank	Vice President (non-compensated)	<b>June</b> 1989	Pres.
OK Foundation for Excellence, 621 N. Robinson, Suite 350, OK City, OK	nce, 621 N. ity, OK	Non-profit education	Board Member (non-compensated)	Junery	Pres.
Part II: Compensation In Excess Of \$5,000 Paid by One Source	in Excess Of \$5,000	Paid by One Source		Incumbent/ Terminution Filer/	iler/
Report sources of more than \$5,000 compensation received by you or your usamess affihiation for services provided directly by you during the reporting recid. This includes the names of clients and customers of any corporation.		furth, partnership, or other business enterprise, or any non-profit organization when you directly provided the services generating a fee or payment of more than \$5,000. You need not report the U.S. Government as a source.	r any non-profit organization ng a fee or payment of more nment as a source.	Candidate: Not Applicable No	ile E None
Source Mame and Address!		-8	Brief Description of Duties		
Dee Joner & Smith, Hometown, USA Examples Merro University (clients of Dee Jones & Smith), Monoyown, USA	Moneytown, USA	Legal services Legal wrvices un connection with university construction			
Clear Creek Ranch Route 1, Box 386, Laverne,	, OK 73848	Owner and operator of ranch			

SF 97H

# **REVIEWER'S COMMENTS**

Continuation of Comments from Cover Page of SF 278 for Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., Nominee May 18, 1994

The information in this report (SF 278) was reviewed and corrections (to pages identified as "revised 5/18/94") and clarifying explanations were made on the basis of information provided by the nominee and other relevant sources to the extent necessary to formulate the opinion of the reviewer expressed on the cover page of the report. *The nominee reviewed a copy of the report as revised and stated to the reviewer by telephone*. *that the information provided is true, complete and correct to the best of his knowledge*. Explanatory comments regarding certain entries on the report, keyed to the relevant page and item numbers of the report (as revised) follow:

# Schedule A:

<u>Pg. 2, item #1</u>: Clear Creek Ranch -- The ranch consists of 2040 acres of land owned by the filer, plus an additional 700 acres of land rented by the filer from another owner. The ranch is primarily operated by the filer's son. Alfalfa, hay and wheat are raised for use on the ranch and for sale. In addition, a cow/calf operation, which involves the purchase of calves and grazing them for sale, is conducted on the ranch. About 300 head of cattle are currently being raised on the ranch. Income from the farming operation is divided between the filer and his son, but the son has no ownership interest in the ranch at this time.

**NOTE:** Farm ownership and/or operation does not necessarily create a conflict or appearance of conflict with service on the Board of Farmer Mac in view of the statutory requirement that at least 2 of the 5 Presidentially appointed members of the Board "be experienced in farming or ranching" (12 U.S.C. 2279aa-2(b)(2)(c)(iv)). Further, service by the nominee on the Board of Farmer Mac would not appear to have any direct and predictable effect on the value of the nominee's farmland as an investment.

<u>Pg. 2, item #2</u>: Cattle -- This asset consists of about 295 head of cattle currently being raised on the filer's ranch. The filer owns half of the cattle jointly with his wife. The other half of the cattle are owned by the filer's son. Cattle are purchased as calves and grazed for sale which typically occurs after one year.

Pg. 2, item #3: Sho-Bar Energy, Inc. -- Sho-Bar is a small oil and gas company formed by the filer's nephew. This company owns and operates oil and gas wells. The filer contributed money to the formation of Sho-Bar retaining an equity interest in some of the wells being operated, estimated by the filer to be about a 3% interest. This asset earns royalties on gas and oil produced.

<u>Pg. 2. item #4</u>: Unit Drilling -- This asset consists of two gas and oil wells located on the filer's ranch and owned by the filer.

<u>Pg. 2, item #6</u>: ORYX Energy Co. explores for and produces oil and natural gas in the U.S. and abroad. In 1988 ORYX was spun off from the Sun Company as Sun Exploration and Production, but changed its name in 1989. This company is one of the largest independent oil and gas exploration companies in the world.

Pg. 3, item #1: Sun Company, Inc. is engaged in production of natural gas and oil.

<u>Pg. 3, item #2</u>: MFS Municipal Bond Fund is a widely held investment fund, which is publicly traded and available, and consists of a wide diversity of municipal bonds. The filer does not exercise control over the assets held by the fund. Accordingly, because the asset is an excepted investment fund, the underlying holdings of the fund are not required to be separately listed.

Pg. 3, item #5:Premium Account Fund, held in the filer's wife's name but jointly<br/>owned by the filer, is a money market fund maintained by Kidder, Peabody for<br/>investment of client funds. This fund is a widely held investment fund, which is publicly<br/>traded and available, and consists of a wide diversity of securities totaling approximately<br/>\$750 million in value. The filer's spouse does not exercise control over the assets held by<br/>the fund. Accordingly, because the asset is an excepted investment fund, the underlying<br/>holdings of the fund are not required to be separately listed.

Schedule C --

<u>Part I1</u> ---

<u>Pg. 5, item #1</u>: The filer participates in a pension program provided by his former employer the Sun Company, described as follows: Receives income of about \$80,000 annually from a company pension plan. The pension is a defined benefit plan which provides an annual cash benefit to the filer based on his years of service and level of compensation while employed by Sun Company. No plan assets are managed by the filer. The filer's participation in the pension plan began in April 1984. Benefits under the plan continue until the filer's death, after which the filer's wife will receive payments under the plan at 50% of the level previously being paid.

## Schedule D --

<u>Part 1</u> ---

<u>Pg. 6, item #2</u>: "Centennial Farm & Ranch Program, Oklahoma Historical Society, Wiley Post Historical Building, Oklahoma City, OK 73105. A state sponsored organization that identifies and provides recognition to family farms held for 100 years or more in the same family. This organization meets infrequently and has not met in the last two years. The filer has served as member of the Review Panel for the organization, without compensation, since his appointment by the Governor of Oklahoma in 1988."

<u>Pg. 6, item #3</u>: "Oklahoma Academy for State Goals, 121 East Sheridan Avenue, Suite 106, Oklahoma City, OK 73101. This is a non-profit private organization that studies and promotes state education and economic policies (think tank type operation). Quarterly meetings are held by the Academy members. The filer has served as Vice President since 1989, without compensation."

<u>Pg. 6, item #4</u>: "Oklahoma Foundation for Excellence, 621 N. Robinson, Suite 350, Oklahoma City, OK 73102. The Foundation is a non-profit private organization founded by Senator Boren in the late 1980's. The purpose of the Foundation is to promote and recognize excellence in education in the state. The filer has served as member of the Board of the Foundation, without compensation, since his appointment by Senator Boren in 1991.

**NOTE:** Mr. Wheeler has indicated his present intention is to retain the positions he holds with these organizations after his confirmation as a member of the Farmer Mac Board.

Thomas R C

Thomas R. Clark, Reviewer Vice President - Corporate Relations Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation

BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION (PUBLIC)

Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr.

1. Full name (include any former names used).

Clyde Arlie Wheeler, Jr. ("C. A.")

 Address: List current place of residence and office address(es). List all office and home telephone numbers where you may be reached.

> Clear Creek Ranch R.R. 1, Box 386 Laverne, OK 73848

Home Phone Number (405) 837-5521

3. Date and place of birth.

March 21, 1921

Laverne, Oklahoma

 <u>Marital Status</u> (include maiden name of wife or husband's name). List spouse's occupation, employer's name, and business address(es).

Married

Barbara Ann (Dodd) Wheeler

Occupation: Housewife

 <u>Education</u>: List each college and graduate or professional school you have attended, including dates of attendance, degrees received, and dates degrees were granted.

See attached resume--page 1.

6. <u>Employment Record</u>. List (by year) all business or professional corporations, companies, firms, or other enterprises, partnerships, institutions and organizations, nonprofit or otherwise, including farms, with which you were connected as an officer, director, partner, proprietor, or employee since graduation from college; include a title and brief job description. Are you now or have you ever been an officer or director of any financial institution or entity?

Have had farming interests since 1959.

1968 to present--Clear Creek Ranch, a 2,000 acre hay and ranch operation; owner and operator.

Biographical Information (Public) Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr. Page 2 1986-1989--Bishop, Cook, Purcell and Reynolds; Legislative Consultant 1984-1986--Riddell, Fox, Holyroyd and Jackson; Legislative Consultant 1961-1984--Sun Company, Inc., Vice President 1959-1960--President Dwight D. Eisenhower; Staff Assistant-Congressional Relations 1954-1959--Secretary of Agriculture Ezra Taft Benson; Special Assistant-Congressional Relations 1951-1954--U. S. Congressman Page Belcher, Executive Secretary-Treasurer of Office See attached resume--pages 2 and 3.

No.

7. <u>Military Service</u>: Have you had any military service? If so, give particulars, including the dates, branch of service, rank or rate, serial number, and type of discharge received.

Yes.

U. S. Navy

August 1943-February 1963

Aviation Cadet until September 1945 Navy Reserves until 1963

Discharged as a Lt. J. G.

USNR (Honorable) in 1963

#530346/1355

U. S. Army

Civilian Pilot Training Program

July 1942-August 1943

Discharged Private Enlisted Reserve Corps (Honorable) in August 1943

#17,115,352

Biographical Information (Public) Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr. Page 3

- <u>Government Service</u>: State (chronologically) your government service or public offices you have held, including the terms of service grade levels and whether such positions were elected or appointed.
  - 1951-1954--Executive Secretary to U.S. Congressman Page Belcher \$5,000 per year Appointed
  - 1954-1959--Special Assistant (Congressional Relations) to Secretary of Agriculture Ezra Taft Benson GS 15 Appointed
  - 1959-1960--Staff Assistant to President Dwight D. Eisenhower GS 17 Appointed
- <u>Honors and Awards</u>: List any scholarships, fellowships, honorary degrees, and honorary society memberships that you received and believe would be of interest to the Committee.

See attached resume--page 3.

 Political Affiliation: The statue creating the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation requires that no more than three public members of the Board be from the same political party. List your current political party registration or affiliation.

Republican.

11. <u>Other Memberships</u>: List all organizations to which you belong, excluding religious organizations.

See attached resume--pages 2 and 3.

12. <u>Published Writings</u>: List the titles, publishers, and dates of books, articles, reports, or other published materials (including published speeches) you have written. Please include on this list published materials on which you are listed as the principal editor. It would be helpful to the Committee if you could provide one copy of all published material that may not be readily available. Also, to the maximum extent practicable, please supply a copy of all unpublished speeches you made during the past five years on Biographical Information (Public) Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr. Page 4

issues involving agriculture, nutrition, forestry or commodity futures policy or related matters.

None.

13. Health: What is the present state of your health?

Good.

#### FINANCIAL DATA AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST (PUBLIC)

#### Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr.

 If confirmed, do you have any plans, commitments, or agreements to pursue or continue outside employment or engage in any business or vocation, with or without compensation, during your service with the government? (If so, explain.)

Plan to continue operating our cattle and hay ranch as I have been--nothing more.

 List sources, amounts, and dates of all anticipated receipts from deferred income arrangements, stock options, incompleted contracts and other future benefits which you expect to derive from previous business relationships, professional services, firm memberships, former employers, clients, or customers.

None.

3. Do you, or does any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, own or operate a farm or ranch? (If yes, please give a brief description including location, size, and type of operation.)

Yes.

My wife and I own and operate with my son, Clyde A. Wheeler III, a 2,000 plus acre cattle and hay ranch in northern Ellis County in Northwestern Oklahoma. We lease 700 acres of dry grassland. We have 300 acres of alfalfa under sprinklers and 220 acres of bluestem grass under sprinklers. We have 130 acres of dryland farm ground and 1,346 acres of dry grassland plus the 700 acres of leased grassland. We usually run around 250 to 300 cows and calves each year.

4. Have you, or any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, ever received a direct or guaranteed loan from or cosigned a note to the Farmers Home Administration or Farm Credit System? (If yes, give details of any such loan activity during the past five years.)

My son, Clyde A. Wheeler III, has a Farmers Home Administration guaranteed loan in the amount of \$119,000. I have a regular Federal Land Bank loan in the amount of \$525,000 at 9% interest.

5. Do you have any plans to resume employment, affiliation, or practice with your previous employers, business firms, associations, or organizations after completing government service? (If yes, give details.)

I plan to continue operating our cattle and hay ranch as I have been.

Financial Data and Conflict of Interest (Public) Clyde A. "C. A." Wheeler, Jr. Page 2

 Has anyone made a commitment to employ you or retain your services in any capacity after you leave government service? (If yes, please specify.)

No.

 Identify all investments, obligations, liabilities, or other relationships which involve potential conflicts of interest in the position to which you have been nominated.

The only one I can think of is the Federal Land Bank loan, and I have been assured that it presents no problem.

 If confirmed, explain how you will resolve any potential conflict of interest, including any that may be disclosed by your responses to the above items.

I don't plan to involve myself in any activity that will present a conflict of interest. If any conflict does develop, I will back up from whatever it is that might cause a problem. CLYDE A. WHEELER, JR.

<u>Address:</u>	Route 1, Box 386 Clear Creek Ranch Laverne, Oklahoma 73848 (405) 837-5521
<u>Vital Statistics:</u>	Born March 12, 1921, Laverne, Oklahoma Married former Barbara Ann Dodd of Enid, Oklahoma Three children: Barbara Ruth Clyde Arlie, III Jane Dodd

Five grandchildren

Military Service:

Veteran of World War II, 3 years and 2 months of active service. (Aviation --pilot training and aircraft testing.) Honorable discharge with rank of Lieutenant Junior Grade from United States Navy

#### Education:

Elementary and Secondary education and 4-H Club leader in Harper County Public Schools, Oklahoma American Business College, Wichita, Kansas (1938-40) Graduate of two-year Business Administration course Oklahoma City University, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma (1949) Life Teaching Certificate

Oklahoma State University, Stillwater, Oklahoma (1946-47; 1949-50) B.A. Degree in History, August, 1947 M.A. Degree in Government, August, 1950 (degree received in 1951)

#### Political Activities:

Young Republican Affairs, 1946-54

- Oklahoma Republican State Central Committee (1950), field man in gubernatorial, senatorial, and congressional campaigns
- National Committeeman, Oklahoma Young Republican Federation, 1952-54
- National Vice President, National Young Republican Federation, 1953-54

#### Political Activities (Continued):

U.S. Congressional candidate, Sixth District of Oklahoma, 1960. Won by 188 votes in the general election but lost by 76 votes in a recount, December 16, 1960.
Chairman, State Advisory Committee, Bud Wilkinson U.S. Senate Campaign, 1964
Active participant in Bellmon, Belcher, and Bartlett campaigns as fundraiser and advisor in Oklahoma
First District Campaign Chairman and State Finance Chairman, Oklahoma Nixon for President Committee, 1968
Oklahoma Member of Electoral College, 1968
Active participant in all Republican Presidential and Oklahoma Campaigns since 1952
Oklahoma Co-Chairman of Burns Hargis for Governor Committee
Organizations (Member or Former Member): United Methodist Church, Laverne, Oklahoma McLean Presbyterian Church, McLean, Virginia

Tulsa Scottish Rite, Tulsa, Oklahoma International Club, Washington, D.C. Capital Hill Club The Washington Golf and Country Club The Tulsa Club The American Legion Oklahoma Northwest, Inc. Business-Government Relations Council Independent Petroleum Association of America American Petroleum Institute National Association of Manufacturers U.S. Chamber of Commerce Who's Who in America, 1960 Who's Who in Commerce and Industry, 1966 Who's Who in South and Southwest, 1969 Who's Who in Oil and Gas, 1970 Who's Who in Finance and Industry, 1972 Agricultural Round Table Agriculuture Council of America Arts and Sciences Centennial Planning Commission of OSU Life Member of the OSU Alumni Association Oklahoma Farm Bureau Oklahoma Cattlemen's Association Oklahoma Agriculture/Rural Council

Member or Former Member - Board of Directors:

Centennial Farms The Carlton Club

#### Member or Former Member - Board of Directors (Continued):

College of Business Administration Associates, Oklahoma State University Mid-Continent Oil and Gas Association Goodwill Industries, Washington, D.C. Public Affairs Council Business-Government Relations Council Ford's Theater NAM "Washington Representatives Advisory Council to the NAM President American Association of Political Consultants Capital Hill Club American League of Lobbyists Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education, Chairman, 1968 Boy Scouts of America, Indian Nations Council Oklahoma Public Expenditures Council Oklahoma State Chamber of Commerce Tulsa Council of Churches Junior Achievement of Greater Tulsa, Inc. Salvation Army Goodwill Industries, Oklahoma Oklahoma Council on Economic Education Thomas Gilcrease Institute of American History and Art Boston Avenue Methodist Church Board of Governors, Oklahoma State University Foundation (Board of Trustees) Bryce Harlow Foundation Oklahoma Center for the Advancement of Science and Technology (Vice-Chairman) High Plains Economic Council Oklahoma Academy for State Goals, Vice President Oklahoma Foundation for Excellence Oklahoma School of Science and Mathematics

#### <u>Awards:</u>

Distinguished Alumnus Award, 1978, Oklahoma State University Fellow, Academy of Arts and Sciences, 1979; Oklahoma State University Award of Appreciation, 1968; Goodwill Industries Lincoln Award, Ford's Theater, 1984 Hall of Fame, OSU Alumni Association (1988) Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr., Sun Company Chair in Hydrogeology (OSU-1988)

Employment Record:

		Present 1989
1974	-	1984
1970	-	1974
		January/ mber
1968	-	1969
1966	_	1968
1964	-	1966
1961	-	1964
1959	-	Present
1959	~	1960
1954	-	1959
1951	-	1954
1950	-	1951
1949	-	1950
1948	-	1949
1947	-	1948
1942 1940	-	1947 1942

Farmer/Rancher Consultant, Bishop, Cook, Purcell & Reynolds Vice President, Government Relations, Sun Company, Inc., (Formerly Sun Oil Company) Director, Government Relations, Sun Oil Company Washington Representative, Sun Oil Company Vice President, Public Affairs and Public Relations, Sun Oil Company-DX Division, and Merger Management Staff Vice President, Public Affairs and Public Relations, Sunray DX Oil Company Director, Public Affairs and Public Relations, Sunray DX Oil Company Public Affairs Representative, Sunray DX Oil Company Owner and operator of a ranch in Northwestern Oklahoma Staff Assistant to President Dwight D. Eisenhower Special Assistant (Congressional Relations) to Secretary of Agriculture Ezra Taft Benson · Executive Secretary to Congressman Page Belcher of Enid, Oklahoma Field man for Oklahoma Republican State Committee Teaching Fellow at Oklahoma State University Sales Manager and Partner of Masonry Products Manufacturing and Construction Company, Garden City, Kansas Principal, Eureka Public . Schools, Wichita, Kansas Military Service Office Manager and Clearance Officer, Municipal Airport, Wichita, Kansas

Employment Record (Continued):

1938 - 1940

Various part-time jobs while attending American Business College, Wichita, Kansas

11-93

#### CLYDE A. (C.A.) WHEELER, JR. Farmer/Rancher/Consultant

Clyde Wheeler's public service career began in the Nation's Capitol in 1951, when as Administrative Assistant he helped form the staff of Representative Page Belcher (R-Okla.). Three years later he became Special Assistant to Secretary of Agriculture Erza Taft Benson. In 1959 Mr. Wheeler was named Staff Assistant to President Eisenhover. He was a Veteran of World War II with three years and two months active service. He received an honorable discharge with the rank of Lieutenant Junior Grade from the United States Navy.

In 1960 he was declared the victor in Oklahoma's Sixth District Congressional race, but in December of that year, was counted out by 76 votes in a special recount. He has held many positions in the Republican Party, from Campaign Manager to National Committeeman of the Oklahoma Young Republican Federation to National Vice-President of the National Young Republican Federation.

Mr. Wheeler's business career began when he joined Sunray DX Oil Company in Tulsa in 1961. Three years later he was named Director of Public Affairs and Public Relations. He was elected Vice President in 1967 and was appointed to the Merger Manager's staff following Sunray's merger with Sun Company, Inc. in 1968. He served as Sun's Washington Corporate Representative from 1970 to 1984. In 1974 he was elected Corporate Vice-President and retired from that position in April of 1984. After that he was a Consultant to Sun Company, Inc. and the American Petroleum Institute until 1989.

Mr. Wheeler graduated from Oklahoma State University with a Bachelor's Degree in History and Master's in Political Science. He is also a graduate of the American Business College. He obtained a Life's Teaching Certificate in 1949 from study at Oklahoma City University. (He taught two years.) From OSU he received the Distinguished Alumnus Award in 1978 and Fellow, Academy of Arts and Sciences in 1979. On March 18, 1988, he was inducted into the OSU Alumni Hall of Fame. On November 8, 1988, Sun Company, Inc. endowed a Chair in his name, the Clyde A. Wheeler, Jr. Sun Company Chair in Hydrogeology.

He has long been active in energy, agriculture, education, political and other community activities. He has served as Chairman of the Oklahoma State Regents for Higher Education and is currently a member of the Oklahoma State University Foundation Board of Governors. He is a board member or former board member of many state and national petroleum and business trade associations, as well as several church, civic and cultural groups. He served on the Executive Committee and as Vice-Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Oklahoma Center for the Advancement of Science and Technology. He currently serves on the Executive Committee of the Oklahoma Academy for State Goals and as a trustee of the Oklahoma Foundation of Excellence, the Oklahoma School of Science and Mathematics and the Board of the Oklahoma Heritage Association. He is serving as a member of the Community Empowerment Group of the Oklahoma Futures and Oklahoma Department of Commerce.

Mr. Wheeler has had farming interests since 1960. He is a member of various farm organizations such as the Farm Bureau, the Oklahoma Cattlemen's Association and the Oklahoma Agricultural Council.

He and his wife, Barbara, live at Clear Creek Ranch, Laverne, Oklahoma, a cattle and hay ranch, which he and his son jointly operate. They have two daughters, Ruth and Jane, and a son, Clyde A., III, and five grandchildren.

#### OFFICE OF GOVERNMENT ETHICS, Washington, DC., April 25, 1994.

Hushington

Hon. PATRICK J. LEAHY,

Chairman, Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry,

U.S. Senate, Washington, DC.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: Under the Ethics in Government Act of 1978, presidential nominces requiring Senate confirmation who are not expected to serve in their Government positions for more than 60 days in a calendar year are not required to file public financial disclosure reports. The Act, however, contains a provision in section 101(b) which allows the committee holding the confirmation hearing to request any financial information it deems appropriate from the nominee.

We understand that your committee desires to receive a financial disclosure report (SF-278) from any presidential nominee for whom your committee holds a confirmation hearing, along with a written opinion from this Office regarding any possible conflicts of interest.

Therefore, I am forwarding a copy of the financial disclosure report of Marilyn F. Peters, who has been nominated by President Clinton to serve as a member on the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation (Farmer Mac). Because Ms. Peters is not expected to serve more than 60 days in any calendar year, the enclosed report and this letter are submitted to you in accordance with your committee's confirmation procedures and will be available for public inspection only to the extent provided by your practices. There is no authority under the Act for public release of this material by the executive branch.

We have reviewed the report and have obtained advice from Farmer Mac concerning any possible conflict in light of its functions and the nomince's proposed duties. We note that Ms. Peters will not be subject to normal executive branch standards of conduct, since Farmer Mac is not considered to be an executive agency but rather is one of a group of entities known as Government Sponsored Enterprises, and because its Board members are not employees of the Federal Government. Nonetheless, Board members are subject to conflict of interest and disclosure regulations issued by the Farm Credit Administration at 12 C.F.R. Part 650 and Farmer Mac's own conflict of interest requirements.

own conflict of interest requirements. Based thereon, we believe that Ms. Peters will be in compliance with applicable laws governing conflicts of interest.

Sincerely,

STEPHEN D. POTTS, Director.

Enclosure

A CTTR Part 26 14	EXECUTE DESIGN FUELO FUELORIAL DECLOSOME MELONI		UTAN ANUGULUAN	IN I CONTRACT SAMAN
Reporting Status ( (Chea A giprupriote Roses)	$ \begin{array}{c} \mbox{Cuberdely} \\ \mbox{Herpart} \\ \mbox{19}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{19}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{1}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{1}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2}\mbox{0.2} \\ \mbox{0.2}$	Date of Apprintment, Classifiers, Election, or Nomination (MostA, Day, Fore)	Termination Used (10, 4094) Termination (10, 000, 100, Your) File	Agency Une Unit
Reporting Individual's Name	Lan Name PETERS	Fund Name and Middle Initial MARILYN F	el F.	APR 2 1 1994
Position for Which Filling	Reterination FARMERS MAC - Board member	[WINTHIN OF AFFINY [] (1996) (1996) [Federal Agricu Corporation	Pederal Agricultural Nortgage Corporation	Fee for Late Filing Any individual who is required to file this report and does so more than
Location of Present Office or forwarboy address)	Address Number, Street, Cur, State, and ZPP Code R.R.T. BOX 604 BRITTON, SD 57430	0	18 (605) 448-2578	30) days after the cale the report is required to be filed, or, if an externa on is granted, more than 30 days after the last day of the filing extent or is or of
Postrontal Relif with the Protectal flowermond Daring the Presecting 12 Months /I/A at Societ on Affrical	true of tradinent and Dates Held NONE			snaires supering a particle Reporting Periods Incumbents The rejecting period is the mesodius coloridar was reveal
Presidential Nomines Autocet to Some Condermation	Name of Construction of Constant of Namuatian $E_{\rm eff}(x,y,z,1) = e^{-i x } e^{-i y } e^{-i y }$	The Your Intendi to Create a	Di Ven Intend ta Crease a Quashed Proceeding Prous?	the procession of the second procession of the second procession of the second procession of the methods the fulling very up to the d the vour fulle. Part II of Schedule D is not
f usually utions			Date (Reach The News)	apple able
<ol> <li>U. U.D.H.Y. Gas view and most have made or the form and all marked site where an entries complete and correct to the local data knowledge and build.</li> </ol>			November 20, 1993	Termination Uters The reporting period begins at the end of the jet at covered by your previous fulfue and ends at the date of termination Part for ends sheldle P is not applicable
Other Review (Walestred by agency)	Associations of Other Resumper		Pare Month (Ass. Tears)	Nommeev, New Futrants and Candidates for President and Vice President
สมุณาร 1 ปกระ (ปรีกรณ์ ต. (ประกาณา	Sugarance of Deugoated Agency Echica Offersk Receivening Official		Date (Month Am Twich	Schedule A. The rejorting period for income (BLOUK C) is the proceeding colondar sourcard the current calendar
The information i susained in this repeat this lowe on coefficient of orderest outlor applicable lows and regulations				year up to the date of filing. Value assets as of any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing.
Office of Government Ethics	Spendure		Date (Morth Date Vear)	Schedule II Not applicable
Use Only W	Chris Dura : 100:	1.	4/2. 104	Schedule C. Part I (Lashittes) The
<ul> <li>commutated Research of Character II addition in Env. P. Net. 1312 (1974) 1041-014</li> </ul>	mount decorrection of the analysis of the ender structure of the transmission of the second distribution of the underscripted reviewer, the information contained in this report (SF	mation contained	in this report (SF	reporting period is the preceduity calendar year and the current valendar year up to any date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of films
228) discloses no en requirements applies Comportion. Addit	23B) discloses no conflict of interest or appearance thereof with respect to any laws or requirements appliedule to service on the Board of the Federal Agricultural Borthare comporation. Additional comments on the repear at a stacked following pape 6. "Nomax R	thereof with res ne Federal Agricu attached followin	pect to any laws of lineal Mortgage g page (. "Noman R.	Schedule C, Part B (Agreements Arrangements) Show an acreements or arrangements as of the date of filing
Agricultural Mortqueer, 1, the vice r Agricultural Mortquee Corporation.	te wie wie f. While	Former R. Clark	have and all the other	Schedule 0. The reporting period is the preceding two calcular years and the current calendar year up to the date of filling.
		118.812		We did to

		Date (Mo., Day, Yr.) Only if Honoraria										
ecked, no		Actual Amount Only if "Other" specified						¢11,656				
che		Over \$1,000,000		1	1							
13	t	000'000'1\$ . 100'001\$		1	,							
01),	ino	\$20'001 • \$100'000		1	1	,	$\times$					
\$20	E I	000'095 · 100'91\$		-	í.							
an	$\sim$	000'91\$ · 100'9\$				1						
a th					1.4	i						
ites:		009'Z\$ · 100'1\$		м.	1						×	
hat		\$201 · \$1'000								×		×
ort		None (or less than \$201)			1	і н			×			
amount. If "No ed in Block C f		Other (Specify 73pe)		Law Partnershilt	1 never	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		Payment from USDA				
peed	2	Sualified Trust			,	1			+			
e ai	d A	Bxcepted Trust			-	1						
ty i					, , ,	•			+	~	<u> </u>	
entri		Capital Gains	_		1	1						
ere		Interest				1			-			×
oth		Rent and Royalties		- 1-	-	1	×			<u> </u>		
		Dividenda	-	ж 1		1		1		×		
		Over \$1,000,000									1	
d ets	-	2200'001 · 21'000'009									1	
Ass	$\vdash$	\$520'001 · \$200'000					×					
of of a	$\vdash$	000'097\$ - 100'001\$										
clos ting		000'00I\$ · 100'09\$		н (				<u>                                      </u>			1	
ati	$\vdash$	000'05\$ · 100'51\$							×			
rel		000'S1S 100'IS				·		×	1	×	×	×
2.	-	None (or less than \$1,001)				1		<u> </u>				
					-	1		rve A				
and Income		set held for the produ- which had a fair marks e \$1,000 at the close of cried. cried. cried over \$200 ps the reporting		nes Common	smith transurent, con 	Smith two plan	ural land in & White Twps County SD	rvation Rese n (CRP), USE	l grain	TER FUND	TABLE LIFE (IRA) field MD	Checking account: BANK OF SOUTH DAKOTA Baitton SD
Assets a		Identify each as tion of income w value exceeding the reporting pe Identify each as in income which g in income durin period.	None		mittee Kempstone I	Dow Joney &	Agricultu Dumarce & Marshall	Conser Program	stored	AIM CHART	FIRST VAL ANNUITY ( Springi	Checking a BANK OF SO
	Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no at close of reporting period           mcrea         at close of reporting period         other entry is needed in Block C for that item.	Valuation of Assots at close of reporting period m.cv.n	sets and Income valuation of Assets Income type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no at close of representation of Assets in the set of the set o	Valuation of Assets         Inclustion of Assets           at close of at close of reporting period         at close of reporting period           at close of reporting carbied from the report report report front         at close report report front           at close of repred front report         at close of report report report           at close of repred front report         at close of report report           at close of repred front report         at close of report report           at close of repred front report         at close of report report           at close of repred front report         at close of report report           at close of repred front report         at close of report report <tr< td=""><td>Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no reporting period           Rizerx A         Torra:         To</td><td>Assets and Income     Valuation of Assets     Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no repartione of an anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       Arrors     morth     Type       antorna     anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       anothin period     anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       anothin period     anothin period       anothin period     anothin the checked in westhed in an anothin the check of anothing period.       arror of a stating out - strono, on one of a stating out - strono, on one of an anothin the check of an anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing anothin</td><td>Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets and Income         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no regar close of anorting period and in the period and in the period and in the control of the the period and in the control of the close of anorting period and in the control of the close of anorting period and in the close of anorting period anorting period anor</td><td>Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets array and Income         Valuation of Assets array and Income         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no explored in Block C for that item.           mrerx, a         repartions         ergotofors         other entry is needed in Block C for that item.           mrerup and income         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           ergotofors         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           and income         by and income         anothing period         anothing period           and income         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing incom</td><td>Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           appropring         appropring         Propring           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Amount           appropring         Amount         Amount           appropring         Appropring         Amount           x         bayangetef Instation         Amount</td><td>Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc fiss fibre fibre fi</td><td>Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of</td><td>Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "Apartolic and amount.           apartolic and amount.           apartolic and amo</td></tr<>	Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no reporting period           Rizerx A         Torra:         To	Assets and Income     Valuation of Assets     Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no repartione of an anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       Arrors     morth     Type       antorna     anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       anothin period     anount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       anothin period     anothin period       anothin period     anothin the checked in westhed in an anothin the check of anothing period.       arror of a stating out - strono, on one of a stating out - strono, on one of an anothin the check of an anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing and anothing anothin	Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets and Income         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no regar close of anorting period and in the period and in the period and in the control of the the period and in the control of the close of anorting period and in the control of the close of anorting period and in the close of anorting period anorting period anor	Assets and Income         Valuation of Assets array and Income         Valuation of Assets array and Income         Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no explored in Block C for that item.           mrerx, a         repartions         ergotofors         other entry is needed in Block C for that item.           mrerup and income         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           ergotofors         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           and income         by and income         anothing period         anothing period           and income         anothing period         anothing period         anothing period           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing period         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing income           and income         anothing income         anothing income         anothing incom	Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           appropring         appropring         Propring           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Assets           appropring         appropring         Amount           appropring         Amount         Amount           appropring         Appropring         Amount           x         bayangetef Instation         Amount	Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc of reporting period         a to disc of reporting period           a to disc fiss fibre fibre fi	Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period         at class of reporting period           at class of reporting period         at class of	Valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           valuation of Assets         Valuation of Assets           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)           apartolic and amount. If "None (or less than \$200)           apartolic and amount. If "Apartolic and amount.           apartolic and amount.           apartolic and amo

SF 278 (Rev. 1/91) 5 CFR Part 2634

			Date (Mo, Day, Yr.) Only if Honoraria								
Page Number 2	ecked, no		Actual Amount Only if "Other" specified		s1:0(m)		¢1,050	¢ 420			
	che		Over \$1,000,000		6 4 5 9 4 9						
		nt	000'000'1\$ 100'001\$								
	01)	Amount	000'001\$ . 100'05\$								
	\$2	An	000'055 100'515								
	har.		\$5'201 - \$12'000 \$5'201 - \$2'000		1.1						
	ss t term		21,001 - 52,500		т. н. с. 						
	or less hat ite nuock c				R F F						
	that the		\$201 - \$1,000			×					$\times$
	for		None (or less than \$201)					<u> </u>	×	×	
SCHEDULE A	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. nork c		Other (Specify Type)		Lue Puctorehig Income		Meeting Reimburse-	Meeting Reimburse- ment			
	eed	e	Qualified Trust		1 1 1		<u>b</u>				1
IZI	le a	Type	Excepted Trust		1.1.1						
E	ty j	1	Excepted Investment Fund		1 1 K 1 K						
IHI	ent		eniso IstigeO	-							
l S l	cor		Interest			×					$\times$
	of In		Rent and Royalties								
			Dividenda		11 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1				$\times$	$ \times$	1
	un .		Over \$1,000,000						<u> </u>		
	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period nuxx n		000'000'1\$ - 100'005\$								
	Iuation of Asse at close of reporting period nuxx B		\$250'001 · \$200'000								
	ation of A at close of porting per nuxxk B		\$100,001 - \$250,000		н	l					
	ior rtir nux		000'001\$ 100'09\$		-						
	al al		000'09\$ - 100'91\$						L		<u> </u>
	/alt		000'515 - 100'15			×			$\times$	×	$\times$
	-	1	None (or less than \$1,001)		and the second	ļ					-
NEPOTING INdividuals Name MARILYN PETERS	Assets and Income HLOTKA		Identify each asset held for the produc- tion of norme which that a fair market where executing \$1,000 at the clase of the reporting period. Identify a south sector of anothen brown of a source of norme which grouped of a source of period.	None	Certral Ardiner Common Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta Ta	Savings account: BRITTON FEDERAL CREDIT UNION-Britton, SD	BRITTON SCHOOL BOARD Britton, SD	SD COUNCIL ON VOCATIONAI EDUCATION-Pierre,SD	HOME DEPOT (stock)	OFFICE DEPOT (stock)	EHLMC CLASSING FOR
MAF			Ide the Period		11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11 11	NAD	- E E *∩	ন ন ন	H Q	0	12 F

Page Number 3	ecked, no		Actual Date Amount (Mo., Poy. 77) Only f Only if specified Honoraria	0000618					
	ss than \$201)" is cho tem. Kc	Amount	Oract 21'000'000 2100'001 '21'000'000 22'001 22'000 220'000 22'001 22'000 23'001 '22'000 23'001 '22'000 25'001 '22'000		X				
	. If "None (or less ock C for that ite BLOCK C		\$201 - \$1,000 Иоле (ог less than \$201)			×	×		
SCHEDULE A	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item. aLOCK c	Type	ender of Royalises Rear and Royalises interest Capital Canan Sacopted Investment Fund Large Arust Sacopted Trust Sacopted Trust Sacopted Trust Sacopted Trust	A Contraction of the second se	X	×	X		
	Valuation of Assets at close of reporting period BLOCK B		Occt 21'000'000 2200'001 * 21'000'000 2320'001 * 2200'000 2100'001 * 2200'000 21'001 * 200'000 21'001 * 20'000 21'001 * 20'000 21'001 * 20'000		X	×	X		
ILEPOTING INALVOUNT NAME MARTLYN PETERS	Assets and Income Nizeka		Identify each avest held far the produc- tion of money which had a fair market value exceeding \$1,000 at the clase of the reporting period. Identify each each or stature of Indentify each each over \$200 in moon during the reporting period	Arlines Common Arlines Common 19.4. Sault, Unerconn, USA Done Equity Fund 19.8. Sault Presidential	FINA Farme or	M JOHN G.KINNARD & CO. Prime Cash Money Market Fund	<pre>S Note Receiveable; SIOUX FALLS LUTHERAN SCHOOL-Sioux Falls,SD</pre>		

MA							-	Married Married		
	MARILYN PETERS	SCHEDULE B New E Schedd	New Entront/Nominee/Candidate: Schedule Not Applicable	ninee/C	andidate:	$\bowtie$	936-1	age Number	+	
Part	Part I: Transactions	se. recort a transaction involving property used solely as your				None				
or depen-	or dependent child during the reporting period of any real		Transaction Type (x)	_		Am	Amount of Transaction (1)	Prensect	(x) uor	
property securitie \$1,000. I	property, storks, bonds, commodity futures, and other securities when the amount of the transaction exceeded \$1,000. Include transactions that resulted in a loss. Do not	spouse, or dependent child. Unex the Vertureate of divesti- ture <sup>6</sup> block to indicate sales made pursuant to a certificate of divestiture fom OGE.	a acertan	ລະເພດ	Day, Yr.)	000 100 000 100	000'0	000.09	100'00 000'00 100'0	000'000 1 000'000 100'0
		Identification of Arecta	r¤s r~d	ex.	15	0955 515 515	810 820			ano 115
Example	e Central Aufines Common			-	20.91		*			
	NOWINEE - NOT APPI	APPLICABLE							-	
				_					-	-
								1-		
_			-			-				
				-					-	
Part	Part II: Gifts, Reimbursements, and Travel Expenses	ts, and Travel Expenses					]			
Report ti expenses ment rec hospitali source to	Repert the cource, in hirst discription (including travel, dates, and the nature of traves privades) and the value of (1) transparation, logical, or a transmis- ment received from one source totaling \$250 or more (unless received as personal hospitality, or the domor's personal or family residence); (2) other gifts from one source totaling \$100 or more in value, and (3) cash reimbursements of \$250 or source totaling \$100 or more in value.	ates, and the nature of more from one source. Exclude gifts, reinbursements and travel expenses from the odging, food, or entertain. U.S. Government, J.M. so esculude gifts from radiuses gifts of 55 and gregering tess received as personal ing gifts for the total from one source, and gifts and rannounsements received by your 3) other gifts from one spouse or dependent child that were given totally independent of the relationship to ursements of \$250 or you. See instructions for further exclusions.	bursement: relatives, <sub>f</sub> Sifts and re totally inde s,	s and tr zilts of : imburs penden	avel expe 875 or les ements re t of the re	nses fre s when ceived t lationst	om the aggre( by you aip to	r cot	2	
	Snurre (Name and Address)	Brief Description							-	Value
DC or J Faamplea	Natl Assn of Rock Collectors NY, NY Natl Assn of Rock Collectors NY, NY	A tribut toket, host Prom & needs uscident to national conference 67(560) Loodore benchows for return prevident.								\$125
2	NOWINEE - NOT APPLICABLE								-	
									-	
									-	

L & Office of Concomment Pathos Reporting Individual & Name MARILYN PETERS		SCHEDULE C					Page Numbr	imher 5		
Part I: Liabilities		biles household furnuture or appliances: and liabilities		None X		Cates	nry of An	Cetegory of Amount or Value (x)	alue (x)	
Apprint insulting over a survey over weat way to use release of any time doring the reporting period by you, your spouse dependent tail. Check the highest amount owed during the reporting period. Exclude a mortage on your personal residence unless it is rented out, loans secured by automo-		oved to certain relatives listed in instructions. See natructions for revolving charge accounts.	Date Incurred Ru	Interest Term if Rate sppli- cable	· 100'0	00000 • 100's 0000	000'00	- 100'05 000'05 -100'00	· 100'00 000'00 - 100'05	000,000, 354 000,000,
Creditors (Name and Address)	Type of Linbulity	unbility			015	sis		zs	38	0
C Examples First District Back, Washington DC T Examples June Jones, 123.J.St. Washington, DC	Mortgage on rental property. Delaware Fromissory note	operty, Delaware	6961 1861	13% 25 yrs	25 yrs nn demand		× 1	1 8	і   к	
								-		
Part II: Agreements or Arrangements	Arrangements									
Report your arreements or arrangements for future employment, leaves of nhsence, continuation of payment by a former employer (including severance payments), or continuing participation in an		employee benefit plan. See instructions regarding the reporting of negotiations for any of these arrangements or benefits	g the reportir benefits	×				None X		
Status and Terms of a	Status and Terms of any Agreement of Arrangement			Parties						Date
Example Dursuant to partnership agreement, will receive through 13,91 and rotained pension benefits (ad	Dreuent to partnership agreement, will receive lump sum payment of rapidal account & partnership shure takeulated on service performed through 1121 and research promine benefits (endependently managed, fully funded, defende controbution plan).		Dee Jones & Smith, Hometown, USA	Hometown, US	5					7/85
									-	

		SCHEDULE D		Page Number 6	
Part 1: Positions Held Outside U.S. Government emergence and entry to enploye routing the product rectain whether constants for an of Postions include out are not limited to those of an office director, trustee, general partner, representative, employee, or fratemal.	utside U.S. Govern to reporting period, whether not limited to those of an officer, representative, employee, or	ment consultant of any corporation, furn, partnership, or other business enterprise or any non- pedit organization or educational institution. Exclude positions with religious, social, fraternal, or political entities and those solely of an honcerry nature.	), or other business enterprise or c xclude positions with religious, s f an honorary nature.		None
Presentization, (Nome and Address) Natl Association for Instances NY NY	(1)	Type of Organization	Postion Held	(Mo. Yr)	To (Mo., Yr)
Examples Devolution of Smith Humerway USA		างเคยายาย ขอบสถาก โ.ลพ.ศัภร	Partner	7,855	11/91
BELITTON PUBLIC SCHOOLS,	5, Britton SD	Local school district	School board mem	member 7/92	Prese
SD COUNCIL ON VOCATIONAL EDUCATION	VAL EDUCATION	Vocational education oversight	Council member	3/85	2/93
DISCOVERY TOYS		Educational toy sales	Educational con- sultant (sales)	8/86	12/91
Part II: Compensation In Excess Of \$5,000 Paid by One Source Repert sources of more than \$5,000 compensation received by you or your business affiliation for services provided directly by you during the reporting period. This includes the names of clients and customers of any compensation. In the US	n Excess Of \$5,000 tion received by you or your Ub by you during the reporting outformers of any corporation.	Paid by One Source firm, partnership or obserbasiness anotheristic or any non-profit organization when you directly provided the services generating a fee or payment of more than \$5,000 You need not report the U.S. Government as a source.	r any non-profit organization g a fec or payment of more ment as a source.	Incumbent / Terminotion Filer/ Candidate Not Applicable None [	Filer/ ble None
Source (Name and Address)		Brie	Brief Description of Duties		
hammples Declarate & Smith Hametown USA Matro University teleast of Declanes & Smith! Maneytown USA	Moneyrown LSA	Legal services Legal services in connection with university construction			

# **PEVIEWER'S COMMENTS**

# Continuation of Comments from Cover Page of SF 278 for Marilyn F. Peters, Nominee April 21, 1994

The information in this report (SF 278) has been reviewed and clarifying explanations were obtained from the nominee and other relevant sources to the extent necessary to formulate the opinion of the reviewer expressed on the cover page of the report. Explanatory comments regarding certain entries on the report, keyed to the relevant page and item numbers of the report follow:

## Cover page --

Under the heading "Reporting Status" the block marked "Calendar Year Covered by the Report" should be blank given that the reporting individual is a new entrant or nominee.

The Senate committee considering the nomination should be marked as the "Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry."

The "No" block should be marked in response to the question regarding creation of a qualified diversified trust because the nominee does not intend to create a qualified diversified trust.

# Schedule A:

<u>Pg. 1, item #1:</u> Agricultural land in Dumarce and White Twps., Marshall County, SD -- This land is rented to another operator. The rental agreement provides for payment in the form of commodities produced on the land by the operator, one third to the nominee and her husband and two thirds to the operator. Production expenses are similarly shared under the agreement. The nominee and her husband do not control farming activities on this land.

**NOTE:** Farm ownership and/or operation does not necessarily create a conflict or appearance of conflict with service on the Board of Farmer Mac in view of the statutory requirement that at least 2 of the 5 Presidentially appointed members of the Board "be experienced in farming or ranching" (12 U.S.C. 2279aa-2(b)(2)(c)(iv)). Further, service by the nominee on the Board of Farmer Mac would not appear to have any direct and predictable effect on the value of the nominee's farmland as an investment.

<u>Pg. 1, item #4:</u> AIM Charter Fund -- This asset is a growth and income mutual fund managed by AIM. The identity of the individual stocks and other assets that make up the fund is not readily available, but the fund assets are described as widely diversified.

<u>Pg. 1, item #5:</u> First Variable Life Annuity (IRA) -- This asset is a fixed rate annuity offered by First Variable Life Insurance Company, Kansas City, MO. First Variable Life Insurance Company is not a Farmer Mac stockholder and is not known to be involved in agricultural lending.

 Pg. 2, item #12:
 FHLMC -- This asset consists of interest bearing CMOs

 (collateralized mortgage obligations) issued by the Federal Home Loan Mortgage

 Corporation (Freddie Mac) and backed by pools of residential housing mortgage loans.

<u>Pg. 3, item #13:</u> FNMA -- This asset consists of interest bearing CMOs issued by the Federal National Mortgage Association (Fannie Mae) and backed by pools of residential housing mortgage loans.

<u>Pg. 3, item #14:</u> John G. Kinnard & Co. Prime Cash Money Market Fund -- The fund name of this asset is actually Federated Securities Fund. Kinnard, the nominee's broker, subscribes to this funds on behalf of its clients. Money deposited in the Federated Securities Fund is invested in a diversified portfolio of stocks and bonds. Information on the specific securities in the Fund is not readily available.

<u>Pg. 3, item #16:</u> A new item (#16) "37 acres of agricultural land in Marshall County, SD" should be added to Schedule A. The nominee advised that, in addition to the rental of farm land reflected on pg. 1, item #1 of Schedule A, she and her husband farm 37 acres of land on their own. "Asset value" of this land should be indicated as "\$1,001 - \$15,000". Gross income from the property should be listed under the "other" category as "proceeds from the production of agricultural commodities" in the amount of approximately \$7,000 annually. The land farmed by the nominee and her husband was not enrolled in any government agricultural programs during the reporting period.

**NOTE:** See note regarding ownership and/or operation of farmland as a potential conflict of interest.

Schedule D:

Part II:

The block for "None" should be marked.

Thomas R. Clark

Thomas R. Clark, Reviewer Vice President - Corporate Relations Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation

May 3, 1994

United States Senate Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry Washington, D.C. 20510-6000

> Re: Nomination to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation, aka Farmers MAC

To the Honorable Senator Leahy and all Members of the Committee:

**BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION (PUBLIC)** 

1. Full name (include any former names used).

MARILYN PETERS (middle name, FAE ; maiden name NELSON)

 Address: List current place of residence and office address(es). List all office and home telephone numbers where you may be reached.

> RR 1 BOX 64 BRITTON, SD 57430-9730 Phone: (605) 448-2578

3. Date and place of birth.

AUGUST 24, 1929 - BRITTON (MARSHALL COUNTY), SD

 Marital Status ( include maiden name of wife or husband's name). List spouse's occupation, employer's name and business address(es).

> MARRIED: EMERALD PETERS; self-employed farmer; RR1 Box 64 Britton, SD 57430-9730

 Education: List each college and graduate or professional school you have attended, including dates of attendance, degrees received, and dates degrees were granted.

> NORTHERN STATE UNIVERSITY, Aberdeen SD; (1947-48, 1949-1951) Bachelor of Science Degree in Education with a major in mathematics, 1951. HAMLINE UNIVERSITY, St. Paul, MN: 1948-1949 ALSO: Numerous short-term courses at both the undergraduate and graduate levels in colleges/ universities in SD, IA, and ND to update professional standing.

6. <u>Employment Record</u>: List (by year) all business or professional corporations, companies, firms, or other enterprises, partnerships, institutions and organizations, nonprofit or otherwise, including farms, with which you were connected as an officer, director, partner, proprietor, or employee since graduation from college; include a title and brief job description. Are you now or have you ever been an officer or director of any financial institution or entity?

> 1951 (Feb.-May): Claremont, SD; High School faculty 1951-1953: Britton SD; High School faculty- mathematics, English and physical education. Except for the two years (1953-55) when my husband served in the U.S.Army, I 1952-Current: have been a joint owner/operator with him of our farm operation (small grain and livestock). We are currently semiretired and rent out most of our crop and pasture land. Part-time physical education teacher (K-12) 1961-1968: Britton, SD; also gymnastics and girls track coach. DISCOVERY TOYS, Martinez CA; Educational 1986-1991: Consultant. I have never been an officer or director of any financial institution or entity.

 Military Service: Have you had any military service? If so, give particulars, including dates, branch of service, rank or rate, serial number and type of dischare received.

NONE

 <u>Government Service</u>: State (chronologically) your government service or public offices you have held, including the terms of service grade levels and whether such positions were elected or appointed.

> 1985-1987: SD Job Training Coordinating Council and SD Private Industry Council - appointed by the Governor.
> 1985-1992: SD Council on Vocational Education, and National Association of State Councils on Vocational Education, a representative of agriculture and small business - appointed by the Governor. For NASCOVE I served as chair of meetings for members respresenting agriculture.
> 1985-1988: SD Professional Administrators Practices and Standards Commission - appointed by the Governor.
> 1991-Current: School Board Member, Britton Public Schools - public election.

In public political service, I am a longtime Precinct Committeewoman for the Marshall County Republican Party and have served, by election, in the following positions: State Central Committeewoman; 1979-1983, 1987-1991 County Chairman; 1983-1987, 1991-1993 I am also currently appointed by the Bishop of the Dakotas Area United Methodist Church to serve on the Episcopacy Committee.

9. <u>Honors and Awards</u>: List any scholarships, fellowships, honorary degrees, and honorary society memberships that you received and believe would be of interest to the Committee.

In the academic field, I was graduated with highest honors (1951) and inducted into mathematics, English, and Education fraternities.

- 1984: Recipient of the Marshall County SD Stewardship of Soil Conservation Award-Emerald and Marilyn Peters
- Political Affiliation: The statute creating the Federal Agricultural Mortgage Corporation requires that no more than three public members of the Board be from the same political party. List your current political party registration or affiliation.

Registered Republican

 Other Memberships: List all organizations to which you belong, excluding religious organizations.

> Marshall County Republican Party SD Farmers Union SD Chapter BG, P.E.O. Britton Study Club Marshall County Historical Society

12. Published Writings: List the titles, publishers, and dates of books, articles, reports, or other published materials (including published speeches) you have written. Please include on this list published materials on which you are listed as the principal editor. It would be helpful to the Committee if you could provide one copy of all published material that may not be readily available. Also, to the maximum extent practicable, please supply a copy of all unpublished speeches you made during the past five years on issues involving agriculture, nutrition, forestry or commodity futures policy or related matters.

> "Rose of the Prairie": <u>South Dakota Magazine;</u> May 1989 Pioneer Edition. (I give chautauqua portrayals of this 1882 Dakota pioneer woman;

Dr. Abbie Jarvis, one of SD's first licensed women pharmacists and doctors; and Mary Montgomery Borglum, wife of sculptor Gutzon Borglum.)

13. Health: What is the present state of your health?

Good.

FINANCIAL DATA AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST (PUBLIC)

 If confirmed, do you have any plans, commitments, or agreements to pursue or continue outside employment or engage in any business or vocation, with or without compensation, during your service with the government? (If so, explain.)

> I would continue my role in our farming operation, which at this time is substantially reduced from earlier years.

 List sources, amounts and dates of all anticipated receipts from deferred income arrangements, stock options, incompleted contracts and other future benefits which you expect to derive from previous business relationships, professional services, firm memberships, former employers, clients, or customers.

> -Our Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) contract, 129 acres, for \$5800/year ends in 1999.
> -Other income from our farm operation is predominantly on a share basis with our rentor, and from pasture rent, plus crops sold from the 37 acres we continue to farm ourselves.
> -My per diem reimbursement as a school board member.
> -Cenex, unpaid accumulated dividends of \$7,026

3. Do you, or does any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, own or operate a farm or ranch? (If yes, please give a brief description including location, size and type of operation.)

> YES - a farm in Dumarce and White Townships of Marshall County SD - IO2O acres of crop land (diversified small grain) and pasture (cattle).

4. Have you, or any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, ever received a direct or guaranteed loan from or cosigned a note to the Farmers Home Administration or Farm Credit System? (If yes, give details of any such loan activity during the past five years.)

NO

5. Do you have any plans to resume employment, affiliation, or practice with your previous employers, business firms, associations, or organizations after completing government service? (If yes, give details.)

I have no plans to change my current employment status.

6. Has anyone made a commitment to employ you or retain your services in any capacity after you leave government service? (If yes, please specify.)

NO

 Identify all investments, obligations, liabilities, or other relationships which involve potential conflicts of interest in the position to which you have been nominated.

NONE

 If confirmed, explain how you will resolve any potential conflict of interest, including any that may be disclosed by your responses to the above items.

If any unforseen conflict of interest should arise, I believe it could be handled expeditiously to avoid continued concern.

## OFFICE OF GOVERNMENT ETHICS, Washington, DC., June 14, 1994.

Hon. PATRICK J. LEAIIY, Chairman, Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry, U.S. Senate, Washington, DC.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: In accordance with the Ethics in Government Act of 1978, I enclose a copy of the financial disclosure report filed by Mary L. Schapiro, who has been nominated by President Clinton for the position of chairman and commissioner of the Commodity Futures Trading Commission (CFTC). We have reviewed the report and have obtained advice from the CFTC concerning

any possible conflict in light of its functions and Ms. Schapiro's proposed duties.

Based thereon, we believe that Ms. Schapiro is in compliance with applicable laws and regulations governing conflicts of interest. Sincerely,

STEPHEN D. POTTS, Director.

Enclosure

Active and Made Interl Mary L. Dependent of Active and Made Interl Mary L. Barrow III (April Barrow III (April Barrow III (April Mary T. A Chapilo I. A Chapilo I. A Chapilo I. D Valledage Cornels of the Active of th	Calendar Year Covered by Report	Date of Appointing or Nomination (Mo	Date of Appointment, Candidary, Election, or Nomination (Month, Doy, Year)	Caterodar Year Covered by Covered by Covered by Covered and Algorithments, Considerary, Electron Covered by Mark Day, Para	Agency Use Unly
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	M		The second s	Filer	OCE Iter Only
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$		*	Mary L.		JUN 1 0 1994
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$			bepartment or Agency (If A	ppticoble)	Fee for Late Filing
after control     Treature of the characterial       W., Washington, D.C. 20015     [202) 942–0700       Securities and Exchange Cormission 12/88–present     1       Securities $[0,1]$ 1/94       Intergence formation $[0,1]$ 1/94       Intergence for the control of the contr	ChairmanCFTC	0	Commodity Fut	tures Trading Commission	file
W., Washington, D.C. 20015 (202) 942–0700 H	City, St	ate , and ZIP Code!		Telephone No (Include Area Code)	required to be filed, or, if an ext nsion
Securities and Exchange Cormission 12/89present the second metric for the second exchange commission 12/89present the second exchange of the second exchang	teet,	N.W., Washington, D.(	c. 20015	(202) 942-0700	is granted, more than 30 days a ter the last day of the filing extension period shall be subject to a \$200 fee.
$\frac{ dree_{A} ^{2}}{ dree_{A} ^{2}} = \frac{ a_{1} ^{2}}{ a_{1} ^{2}} = \frac{ a_{2} ^{2}}{ a_{1} ^{2}} = \frac{ a_{2} ^{2}}{ a_{1} ^{2}} = \frac{ a_{2} ^{2}}{ a_{2} ^{2}} $	Date())H	S. Securities and Exc	change Comis	ssion 12/88present	
1000000000000000000000000000000000000					Part II of Schedule C and Part I of
$\left  \frac{1}{10000000000000000000000000000000000$	ommitte TLLT	aldering Nomination	Do You Intend to Create a	Qualified Diversified Thuat?	Schedule D where you must also include the filing year up to the date you file. Part II of Schedule D is not
Achapico (ber here) Salechnace (ber here) Balechnace (ber here) ber oftensk for here) ber oftensk for here here here here here ber oftensk for here (ber here) ber oftensk for here (ber here)					appliceble.
$\frac{6 7 84}{6 7 94}$	Indua			Date (Month, Doy, Year)	Termination Filers: The reporting
$\frac{1}{2} \frac{1}{2} \frac{1}$	X	Schapico		6/7/94	period begins at the end of the period covered by your previous filing and ends at the date of termination Part II
$\frac{det}{det} = \frac{\left(\frac{1}{6}/10\right)^{2}\beta_{1}^{2}}{\frac{1}{2}}$				Date (Month, Day, Year)	101 Schedule to its in allocation
$\frac{1}{8} \int \frac{1}{\sqrt{1-2}} \frac{1}{\sqrt$	R	Blechman	1	6/10/94	Nommees, New Entrants and Candidates for President and Vice President:
$\frac{1}{100} \left( \frac{1}{100} + 1$	ency	thics Officia/Reviewing Official		Date (Month, Day, Year)	Schedule A. The reporting period for income (BLOCK C) is the preceding
$\frac{1}{2} \int \frac{1}{2} \int \frac{1}$	U	when		8/10/34	colendar year and the current calendar year op to the date of filing. Value assets as of enty date you choose that is within 31 days of the date so i filing.
$R \cdot R + \frac{1}{2} + \frac{1}{2$				Date (Month, Day, Year)	s-tt- B Not analisable
e of the sheet) DPP (	2	-		1	Schedule D. Not applicable. Schedule C, Part I (Liabilities). The
	reverse	inde of this sheet) RPC			reporting period is the preceding
					yeur up to orry date you choose that is within 31 days of the date of filing
					Schedule C, Part II (Agreements or Arrungements)-Show any agreements or arrungements as of the date of filing
					Schedule DThe reporting period is the preceding two calendar years and the current calendar year up to the data of filing

ر SF 278 (Iwv 1/91) 5 CFR Part 2634

All         Stop	3       Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       ather entry is needed in Block C for that item.       ather entry is other entry is other entry.       ather entry is other entry.       ather entr
A         2200'001 * 21'000'000           -         2320'001 * 210'000           -         2320'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         -           -         210'001 * 210'000           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -         -           -	Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no other entry is needed in Block C for that item.       author and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no       author and amount.       author and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no       author and amount.       author and author au
عناد (100)         عناد (1	Type Amount Amount Other 0,000 Actual
-         2200'001 • 21'000'000           -         2520'001 • 270'000           -         210'001 • 270'000           -         210'001 • 270'000           -         210'001 • 270'000           -         210'001 • 270'000           -         210'001 • 270'000           -         21'001 • 212'000           -         21'001 • 212'000           -         21'001 • 212'000           -         21'001 • 212'000           -         21'001 • 212'000           -         21'001 • 212'000	Type Amount Amount Other 0,000 Actual
-         2200'001 • 21'00'000           -         2100'001 • 22'00'000           -         2100'001 • 22'00'000           -         2100'001 • 22'00'000           -         210'001 • 21'000'000           ×         ×	0000 0 0 0
Kund	Ονετ 51,000,000         100,00           Πλιστεά         100,00           10,001, 51,000         55,001, 51,000           55,001, 51,000         55,000, 51,000           55,001, 51,000         55,000           55,001, 51,000         55,000           55,001, 51,000         55,000           55,001, 55,000         55,000           55,001, 55,000         55,000           55,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 55,000         55,000           57,001, 51,000         55,000           57,001, 51,000         56,000           57,001,000         56,000           57,001, 51,000         56,000           57,001,01,01         57,000           57,001,01,01         57,000
Fund	
Fund	×××
n Reserve Fund	×
(money market fund)	×
Stein Roe Capital Opportunities Fulta Gamity.fundi	×
Stein Roe Total Return Fund (equity fund) x	X
Smith Barney Shearson Money Market Fund (IRA) x	

\*U.S. Coverrment Securities only (i.e. Treasury strips)

							Shearson x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x x	Domuna Domuna A. Manuawa, GSA V. Manuawa, Manuawa, GSA V. Manuawa, GSA V. Manuawa, GSA V. Manu	الأعمد (or less th and a rest of less th and a rest of less th and a rest of a rest state of less th and a rest state of less th and based state of less th and	Second Seco	BLOCK C	d Income Valuation of Assets Income: type and amount. If "None (or less than \$201)" is checked, no at close of other entry is needed in Block C for that item.	y L. SCHEDULE A 4	A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A A	Pres Numi Pres Pres Numi Pres Numi Pres Pres Numi Pres Numi Pres Pres Pres Pres Pres Pres Pres Pres	000'001\$-100'05\$			Θ L         Υσικό τριατιβού           Θ L         Υσικό τριατιβού	LE A amount. If "P Other (Specify Type)		Dan 2 5 bauf instantia in the stant	E Site Claride D	S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S S	Kent and Royalites	Divideoda	000'000'I\$ 1000'	9 000'000'1\$ · 100'005\$	2 5 5 000'00\$\$ 100'0\$\$\$					- (100 12 mad1 seaf to) acov 1 1 1	A) A
--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	--	---	---	---------	--	-------------------	---------------------------------------	--	--------------------	--	--	---	---	--	---	------------------	---------------------------------------	--------------------	-----------	-------------------	---------------------------	------------------------------	--	--	--	--	------------------------------------	--

	US Office of Government Ethers Reporting Individual's Name Schaptiro, Mary L.	SCHEDULE B New E	New Entrant/Nominee/Co Schedule Not Applicable	mine	New Entrant/Nominee/Candidate: Schedule Not Applicable	×		Puge Number	a r			
							-					Π
	Part I: Transactions Report any purchase; sels, or exchange by you, your spouse,	e, report a transaction involving property used solely as vour				None	Ū					
	or dependent child during the reporting period of any real property, stocks, honds, commodity (intures, and other		Transaction Type (a)	4			Innom	Amount of Transaction (x)	Institut	(1)		
	securities when the amount of the transaction exceeded \$1,000. Include transactions that resulted in a loss. Do not		ie Ichase	ຈສັບສະບຸວ	Date (Mo . Day, Yr J	000' 100' 000' 100	100'0	000'05 100'00 000'00	000'00 100'0	000'000 100'01	000'000	lo etasitut entitue
	5	Identification of Assets	(®S	r3		51\$ 51\$ (1\$	15°S	210			1\$	s)
-	Example Central Airlures Common		н		20/91		*					
-				-								
	22			1		+	+	+		1		T
-							-	_				
-												
-				T			╞	+				
-			_				-					T
-												
-	Part II: Gifts, Reimbursements, and Travel Expenses	s, and Travel Expenses		1						1		
-	Report the source, a brief description (including travel, dates, and the nature of expenses provided), and the value of: (1) transportation, loging, cod, or entertain: nat received frame one source totaking \$350 or more (unless received as personal bospitality at the danoir spersonal or family residence); (2) other gifts from one		ibursemen relatives, gifts and r totally ind	, gritis eimb	d travel exj of \$75 or le ursements i dent of the p	oenses f ss whei received relation	from t n agg d by y iship (	the regat- our to				
	source totaling \$100 or more in value; and (3) cash reimbursements of \$250 or	ursements of \$250 or you. See instructions for further exclusions.	ø							None	Ľ.	
	S. Source (Name and Address)	Brief Description								Value	ł,	
	ar Examples Natl Asan. of Rock Collectors, NY, NY J Natl Asan. of Rock Collectors, NY, NY	Ardino tuktet, hotel troom & mealt aredont to national conforence \$7550 La tibute brefease for returning president.								S, S	\$500	
	2											
	2											
	l'Pevioue Editions Connot Be Used											

SF 278 (h 5 CFR Pa U S Offic	SF 278 (Hav 1/91) 5 CFR Part 2634 U.S. Office of Government Exhica											1		F
Report	Reporting Individual's Name Schapiro, Mary L.		SCHEDULE C	EC					<u> </u>	Page Numbe	100r			
	9													П
Pai	Part I: Liabilities			1.01		None			Catreory	of Amo	Corrector of Amount of Value (3)	alue (x)		T
Repor any ti or dep tha re reside	Repert liabilities aver \$10,000 word to any one creditor at any time during the reporting period by you, you spouse, or dependent child. Check the highest mouth owed during the reporting period. Exclude a mortgage on your personal residence unless it is terneled out, loans secured by automo-		biles, housefoid (unruitor eo repplanaes; and insolutios owed to certain relatives listed in instructions. See instructions for revolving charge accounts.		Date . In Incurred Ru	Interest 7 Rate	Term if spph- cable	000'9	000'0	-100'00 000'00 100'0	100'05	00000	000'000'	000'000
1	Creditors (Nome and Address)		Type of Lability	Γ				SI\$	255		7.S	es es	_	15
S. DC Exe	Furt District Bark, Washington, DC Examples Training 131 St. Washington, DC		Morigage on rental property, Delaware Promissory note		1981	13% 10% -	25 yrs	-	-					
	none				-						-			
~								-						
~					-									
														1
9										-		-		
Pa. Repor leaves (inclu	Part II: Agreements or Arrangements Reper your agreements or arrangements for a denence, continuation of poyments by a former employer listeness of absences, poyments), or continuing participation in an	Arrangement: future employment. / a former employer g participation in an	S employee benefit.plan. See instructions regarding the reporting of negotiations for any of these arrangements or benefits.	s regarding th	e reportin efits.	50				4	None X			
		and the second se		-		Parties						Π	Date	Π
Example	-	e lump sum payment of capital acco dependently managed. fully funded	outant to partnersh partners or or or your or to not open or the partnersh partnership that called an error performed Parvant to partnership arrenation, will receive lump win payment of capacital scourd. A partnership that called		Doe Jones & Smith, Hometown, USA	Hometown	NSA						7/82	T
	none													
5														T
~														T
-														T
														T
0														
Prevents	البعينانية البلادمية كاستعطافه للحابا													

ţ

22	S CFR Pur 1634 U.S. Office of Government Educa				
*	Reperint Individuals Kame Schapiro, Mary L.	SCHEDULE D		Page Number 7	
<b>H K</b> 84	Part 1: Positions Held Outside U.S. Government Report any position held during the epiteble reporting period, whether compensated are not. Positions include but are not limited to these of an officer. portion cognitation director, trustee, general partner, representative, employee, or fratemal.	<b>ment</b> ment consultant of any corporation, firm, partnership, or other business on profit organization or reducational institution. Exclude pasticions wit fraternal, or political entities and those solely of an honorary nature.	ment consultant of any corporation, firm, partnership, or other business enturprise or any non- portil arganization or educational institution. Exclude positions with religious, social, fraternal, or political entities and those solely of an honorary nature.		None X
	(Drganization (Name and Address)	Type of Organization	Position Held	From (Mo Yr.) T	To Mo. Yr
1					Present 1091
-	none				
0					
0					
-					
ha					
100					
La cia ci	Part II: Compensation In Excess Of \$5,000 Paid by One Source Report sources of more than \$5,000 companiation received by you or your furn, partnership, or other business and business affiliation for services provided directly by you during the reporting the reporting than you directly provided the services a provided the services provided the services of any corporation.	Paid by One Source fram, partnership, or other business enterpress, or any non-profit organization when you directly provided the services, generating a fee or payment of more than \$5,000. You need not report the U.S. Covernment as a source.	any non-profit organization a fee or payment of more nent as a source.	Incumbent / Termination Filer/ Candidate Not Applicable None [	re X
1	Soutre (Name and Address)	Brief 1	Brief Description of Duties		
6	netown, USA of Dow Jonee & Smith), Moneyzown, USA	Legal services Legal services in connection with university construction			
-	none				
0					
0					
7					
2					
1					

## BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION (PUBLIC)

- Full name (include any former names used). Mary L. Schapiro
- 2. Address: List current place of residence and office address(es). List all office and home telephone numbers where you may be reached. 5207 38th Street, NW Washington, DC 20015 202-686-1723

US SEC 450 5th Street, NW Washington, DC 20549 202-942-0700

- Date and place of birth. June 19, 1955 New York, NY
- 4. <u>Marital Status</u> (include maiden name of wife or husband's name). List spouse's occupation, employer's name and business address(es). Charles A. Cadwell (attorney) University of Maryland IRIS Center 2105 Morrill Hall College Park, MD 20742
- <u>Education</u>: List each college and graduate or professional school you have attended, including dates of attendance, degrees received, and dates degrees were granted. Franklin and Marshall College (1973-1977) BA 1977 National Law Center, George Washington Univ. (1977-1980) JD1980

 <u>Employment Record</u>: List (by year) all business or professional corporations, companies, firms, or other enterprises, partnerships, institutions and organizations, nonprofit or otherwise, including farms, with which you were connected as an officer, director, partner, proprietor, or employee since graduation from college; include a title and brief job description.
 1980 - 1981 Trial Attorney - Commodity Futures Trading Comm.
 1981 - 1984 Counsel to Commissioner, and later Chairman, Susan Phillips, CFTC
 1988 - present Commissioner, US Securities and Exchange Comm. Military Service: Have you had any military service? If so, give particulars, including the dates, branch of service, rank or rate, serial number and type of discharge received. None

- 8. <u>Government Service</u>: State (chronologically) your government service or public offices you have held, including the terms of service grade levels and whether such positions were elected or appointed. Trial attorney, CFTC, grade 11-12 Counsel to Commissioner, grade 13-14 Counsel to Chairman, grade 15-16 SEC Commissioner, ES level 4 (appointed)
- <u>Honors and Awards</u>: List any scholarships, fellowships, honorary degrees, and honorary society memberships that you received and believe would be of interest to the Committee. Member, Board of Trustees, Franklin and Marshall College (1994)
- <u>Other Memberships</u>: List all organizations to which you belong, excluding religious organizations. American Bar Association, DC Bar
- <u>Published Writings</u>: List the titles, publishers, and dates of books, articles, reports, or other published materials (including published speeches) you have written. Please include on this list published materials on which you are listed as the principal editor. It would be helpful to the Committee if you could provide one copy of all published material that may not be readily available. Also, to the maximum extent practicable, please supply a copy of all unpublished speeches you made during the past five years on issues involving agriculture, nutrition, forestry or commodity futures policy or related matters.
   Fair and Efficient Administrative Proceedings (attached) I have attached my speeches of the past five years.
- 12. <u>Health</u>: What is the present state of your health? Excellent.

FINANCIAL DATA AND CONFLICT OF INTEREST (PUBLIC)

 Have you severed all connections with your immediate past private sector employers, business firms, associations, and/or organizations? Yes.

- List sources, amounts and dates of all anticipated receipts from deferred income arrangements, stock options, incompleted contracts and other future benefits which you expect to derive from previous business relationships, professional services, firm memberships, former employers, clients, or customers. None.
- Do you, or does any partnership or closely held corporation in which you have an interest, own or operate a farm or ranch? (If yes, please give a brief description including location, size and type of operation.) No.
- 4. If confirmed, do you have any plans, commitments, or agreements to pursue outside employment or engage in any business or vocation, with or without compensation, during your service with the government? (If so, explain.) No.
- Do you have any plans to resume employment, affiliation, or practice with your previous employers, business firms, associations, or organizations after completing government service? (If yes, give details.) No.
- Has anyone made a commitment to employ you or retain your services in any capacity after you leave government service? (If yes, please specify.) No.
- Identify all investments, obligations, liabilities, or other relationships which involve potential conflicts of interest in the position to which you have been nominated. None.
- Have you ever received a government guaranteed student loan? If so, has it been repaid? Yes. I am current in my payments.
- 9. If confirmed, explain how you will resolve any potential conflict of interest, including any that may be disclosed by your responses to the above items. In consultation with ethics counsel, I will recuse myself as appropriate from specific matters.

THOMAS S FOLEY

THE SPEAKER

PLEASE REPLY TO CONGRESSIONAL DFFICE 1201 LONGWORTH NOB WASHINGTON DC 20515-4705 AREA COOE (202) 225-2006 Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

June 17, 1994

PLEASE REPLY TO DISTRICT OFFICES 5ECOND FLOOR WEST 5POKANE, WA 99204 AREA CODE (509) 353-2155

E 12929 5PRAGUE 5PORANE WA 99216-0736 AREA CODE (509) 926-4436

28 W MAIN WALLA WALLA WA 99362-281 AREA CODE (509) 522-6372

My dear Mr. Chairman:

It is a distinct pleasure for me to write in strong support of the nomination of Doyle Cook of Spokane, Washington, to be a member of the Farm Credit Administration Board.

Doyle Cook is a remarkably talented individual who has extensive experience that demonstrates his commitment to efforts to strengthen the financial safety and soundness of the Farm Credit System. His leadership was instrumental in the financial recovery of the Spokane Farm Credit District Bank prior to its merger.

I am confident that Doyle Cook will work well with the other members of the Farm Credit Administration Board. He is committed to regulatory efforts that will protect both the safety and soundness of the Farm Credit System and the farmer borrowers who are the backbone of the system. His intelligence, broad experience, and objectivity will make him a very important member of the Farm Credit Administration Board.

I strongly recommend that the nomination of Doyle Cook be approved, and I will appreciate your advising the other Senators who serve on the Committee of my endorsement of his nomination.

With best wishes.

inserel Member of Congress

The Honorable Patrick Leahy Chairman Committee on Agriculture, Nutrition and Forestry United States Senate 9002 Washington, D. C. 20510

TSF:na

L'és al











]

) |